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ITEM BF-1: PROPOSED FISCAL YEAR 2016 BUDGET FOR THE COUNTY
OF MAUI (CC 15-41)

CHAIR HOKAMA: . . .(gavel). . . This meeting shall come to order. This is the Committee
meeting of April 14, 2015. This is the 1:30 agenda. Present, at this time, we have our
Committee Members, Mr. Carroll, Ms. Baisa, Ms. Cochran, Mr. Couch and Ms.
Crivello. Excused from the meeting, at this time, are Misters White, Guzman and
Victorino. We shall take public testimony on the items for the 1:30 agenda at this
time, so well ask our Committee Secretary if there is anyone wishing to provide
testimony?
MS. BOUTHILLIER: I'm not too sure at this point.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. We shall go to our District Offices. Ms. Lono, anyone in Hana
wishing to provide testimony at this time?
MS. LONO: The Hana Office has no one waiting to testify, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Ms. Fernandez, Lanai, anyone wishing to provide testimony?
MS. FERNANDEZ: There's no one waiting to testify at the Lanai Office.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. And on Molokai, Ms. Alcon, anyone wishing to provide
testimony for the 1:30 agenda?
MS. ALCON: There's no one here on Molokai waiting to testify.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Members, for this afternoon's meeting we have no request for
testimonies. So with no objections, well close testimony for the 1:30 agenda.
COUNCILMEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Members. At this time, I'm going to recess the 1:30 meeting,
which we are in at, 'til 3:00 p.m. this afternoon in the Chambers. And then, at 1:45,
well reconvene the 10:00 a.m. Committee meeting. Okay. So this meeting is recessed
'til 3:00 p.m. . . . (gavel) .
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

1:38 p.m.
3:10 p.m.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: . . . (gavel). . . Okay. We shall reconvene the Committee meeting. We are
now on the 1:30 agenda. I tell you, all I can say is lucky we not House Finance or
Senate Ways and Means because when you look at their agendas, they go by half
hours and they stack it. They stack it. Okay. This afternoon, we shall have the
review of the Department of Police. So with Mr. Baz, we do have our Chief, our Deputy
Chief and, of course, the Department's financial whiz, Mr. Takahashi, with us this
afternoon. So this afternoon before we start the A, B, C Account reviews of the
Department, I would ask the Chief if he would, has some comments he'd like to share
with the Committee?

DEPARTMENT OF POLICE
MR. FAAUMU: Thank you, Mr. Chairman; Councilmembers, good afternoon.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Good afternoon.
MR. FAAUMU: Thank you for the opportunity to present the Maui Police Department Fiscal
Year 2016 Annual Budget. I know you have a tough task ahead of you as you want to
make sure that all services provided by the County are funded. As a Police Chief, I
took that concern into heart as we prepared our budget. Mr. Chairman, the Maui
Police Department is requesting $52.7 million for our Fiscal Year 2016, an overall
4 percent from our Fiscal Year 2015 and it's due to an increase on Collective
Bargaining Agreement and equipment replacement cost. We are not asking for
expansion position as we focus on filling our existing vacancies. Currently, we have
our ADF recruit class who are on their last phase, their field training and expected to
complete their training within a week. We have the 81st Recruit Class, who are
scheduled to graduate in July 24th, the 82nd Recruit Class, who are scheduled to start
June 1st of this year. We are continuing our recruitment for our emergency service
dispatchers as we have current dispatchers in different phases of their training and
have conditional offer of employment for new candidates. We are continuing our
recruitment to fill other civilian position in our Department and have conditional offer
of employment to new applicants. Our operating expenditures have not been
increased. In fact, we reduced it by $18,000 from 2015, due to saving in gasoline and
utilities. We are now purchasing our fuel at wholesale prices. Two of our districts
have fuel dispensers and the other four districts are working together with the County
baseyard in their respective district so we can fuel up from the baseyard. We took our
actual operating expenditure from Fiscal Year 2014 and used them as a base for
inflational adjustment analysis by the Budget Director. So, Mr. Chairman, our
operating expenditures are close to actual cost. Our equipment purchase has
increased 13 percent, due to vehicle, ballistic vest and Taser replacement. These
replacement are based on rotational policies. And we, also, are, talk little bit about
our Capital Improvement even though we scheduled next year. Right now, we have
three programs, the Molokai Police Station, our rehabilitation of our Countywide police
facilities and our public safety radio system replacement. Mr. Chairman, we are not
asking for money for this project as we're trying to keep up with what we had asked for
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in the past. Once we caught up with it, we will come forward and ask you. In
conclusion, it has been my pleasure to present to you the Maui Police Department
2016 Annual Budget. Mr. Chairman, we anticipate a saving of $2.5 million from our
present budget. However, as we know, we still have couple more months to go.
Hopefully, there is no major incidents that requires us to use up our saving, but
hopefully things will work the way we plan. At this time, thank you for the
opportunity and I welcome any questions that you may have. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Chief. I would ask the Deputy if he would like to say
anything, please do so.
MR. RICKARD: Not at this time, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Mr. Takahashi, anything you want to share at this
time?
MR. TAKAHASHI: Not at this time. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much, gentlemen. Chief, I appreciate your opening
comments. I hope you can have the other, your other Department peers duplicate
your speech. I would love it. I think this Committee would love it. So thank you very
much for the good work in administering your Department, sir. Members, are there
any questions, at this time, for the Chief? If not, I'm gonna want to start the review of
their Operational Administration Program.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORILNO: Go with the review.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So Chief, why don't we start with the first component of your, the
Department, the Administration Program, sir. So, as you stated, you have a very
straightforward request. So under the A Account, Members, is Salary and Wages. As
the Chief said, it's very straightforward, anything was due to Collective Bargaining
Agreements that we are, we need to comply with. So, let me ask the Committee, is
there any questions for the Chief regarding the A Account because, I believe, the Chief
gave us a very straightforward budget request. Ill ask Mr. Victorino, as the primary
Committee Chair of this Department, for his questions, if any?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. And my only question is to you, Chief, you
know, you're hoping to offset any increase in Departmental budgeting for this
upcoming Fiscal Year by some of the savings you were getting from this present year,
no? Because I heard you say something about $2 million and I was kind of confused
when you went in that direction. Could you explain what you meant by that?
MR. FAAUMU: Yes, Councilman Victorino. What I meant by that is right now where we are
looking at the budget that was given to us last year, with our present spending, by the
end of the Fiscal Year, we should be looking at least a saving of $2.5 million that has
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not been used up. And this saving are due to vacancies that we have in our
Department.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. And so, so you're looking at the proposed budget of
43, for just in A Account, of 43 point, $43,890,550 is what you're looking at for the
upcoming Fiscal Year 2016?
MR. FAAUMU: Yes. Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Okay. And that, again, as Mr. Hokama mentioned,
basically, is all off of the negotiated wage increases from the Collective Bargaining
Agreement that was set forth?
MR. FAAUMU: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Anything else that.. .Mr. Baz, okay.
MR. BAZ: No, just.. .for the Members' reference, if you look on Page 15-2, it's got the total by
department for each of the characters of Salary, Wages, Operations and Equipment
there so you can reference that, those totals there.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. Okay. No, no, I got that, but I was just making sure
that, you know, what was being discussed and the $2 million saving would be great,
Chief, you know, obviously, you never know between now and then, right, obviously?
MR. FAAUMU: Yes, Councilman.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So thank you very much. And, Chief, you're a breath of
fresh air. You know, you come in, you're very straightforward, you want to get the job
done, let's move on and I like that very much. Thank you, Chief.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: No questions.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. White.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Chair. I, also, appreciate the presentation and the
sentiment behind it. But I do have a question on the salary amounts here. Do these
amounts include the Standard of Conduct pay and all the various pay items or are
those separate?
MR. FAAUMU: Yes, they are all included.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Were they included last year? Mr. Takahashi would know.
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MR. FAAUMU: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Thank you. And there are a couple of increases that approach
the nine, about the 9 percent range. Are those consistent with Collective Bargaining
or is, they're noted as Collective Bargaining, I'm just wondering, I don't recall there
being an increased percentage of that size, does that include maybe some adjustment
in duties or is that purely based on Collective Bargaining?
MR. FAAUMU: It's based on assignment and yes, they are included.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So it's a combination of change of assignment and Collective
Bargaining?
MR. FAAUMU: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: That percentage increase?
MR. FAAUMU: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. That explains it. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much. Ms. Crivello?
MS. CRIVELLO: Thank you. Thank you, Chief, for being here and I don't have any questions
in regards to Program A. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Mr. Couch? Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair, and thank you, Department, for being
here. My, Chair, can I go into Operations?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Well go into that as soon as we finish this A Account.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh. Okay. No, sorry, no questions for A Account.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: No questions for A and thank you very much, Chief.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Carroll?
MR. CARROLL: I'd just like to say that in Hana, the Department and, of course, we're very
close over there, everybody's very satisfied with the service and we're very pleased and
nothing else jumps out at me over here. Thank you.

wom
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much. Chief, any, I would like, at this time, to take
the B and C Accounts. Again, the Chief gave us a very straightforward request, so I
don't have a problem taking Operations as well as Equipment in the B and C
Accounts. So, Chief, under, any comments under the Administration component for
Operations or Equipment areas?
MR. FAAUMU: Well, as I mentioned, Mr. Chair, right now as far as the summary of our
operating expenditures, our fuel, we save money on that and it's due to right now we
are purchasing our fuel on wholesale price and working with other Department in the
County where other facilities that don't have fuel dispensers where they can go to their
baseyard to use it. Again, electricity, we are working very closely. I know the last year
we had anticipated more money for that area, but after we look at 2014 numbers, we
realized that there will be saving, so we're not here to ask you for more on that area.
There are areas that we are looking for increase like the Professional Services, you
know, there are times that we need evidence of things that need to be sent out, you
know, based on what is going on with the cases we are looking for, so our budget on
our operating expenditures is pretty much based on, as I mentioned earlier to you, we
send the numbers out to our Budget Director and based on the analysis, we got the,
close to the actual cost of our spending.
CHAIR HOKAMA: . . .(short pause)... My apologies, Chief, my apologies. Thank you for that.
Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Chief. I guess, you know, my biggest question
is generally how many vehicles and I'm trying to find it in this.. .I'm sorry, I cannot find
it. Sometimes I'm with it, but I'm, today, I'm not really with it at this point in time.
How many vehicles were you looking for this year?
MR. FAAUMU: We are looking at, at least 25 vehicles and they are based on our rotational
policy.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: On the rotational policy?
MR. FAAUMU: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. 'Cause I think last year we had cut back on some of
it, so we were wondering if that was, you know, was part of the reason for the big
increase as far as, I think, last year we only gave you, what, 12?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: More than that.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: More than that? Sixteen?
MR. FAAUMU: About 16, yes.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Sixteen, yeah, okay. I knew was, I knew we had asked for,
you know, this and we ended up with, remember my question, then, was what can you
live with and what can you live without? So, 25 you think is what you definitely,
definitely need for this upcoming rotation?
MR. FAAUMU: Yes. That was based on what my Commanders had presented to me that
these are vehicles that need to be replaced.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: No. No questions.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No questions in this area. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: No questions at the moment.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair, and thank you, Chief, for a pretty clean
budget there. Just a, on your Operations side, I mean, here, you talked about
electricity that you're trying to save. Any word on what's happening with the
photovoltaic at the Kihei Police Station, are you anticipating getting that any time
soon?
MR. FAAUMU: Yes. We are anticipating on that and being that I was involved with the
construction from the beginning, it was part of the added item to the facility once we
get it up and going. In fact, the infrastructure for the photovoltaic has been installed,
so when we have the money and we're ready for it, we'll move forward.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair, and I concur with everyone else's
comments in regards to a pretty straightforward budget, so thank you for that, Chief.
But in the narrative, Chair, under Operations, and it's just a, how they break down
what Investigative Services are and what have you, I just had a question in regards to
the Vice Division and what they investigate such as narcotics, gambling and morals
offenses? What is morals offenses?
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CHAIR HOKAMA: That's...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair, oh, sorry, Chair, you don't want to go there?
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, not, well go there when we, alter we leave the Administration Program.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, okay. Oh, okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. We're taking it by each component and the A, B, C Accounts, so
when we hit that area of the budget review, I will return to you and you can present
your question to the Chief at that time.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Yeah, I don't have any other questions, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: No, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Carroll? Thank you. One thing I did want to bring up with you, Chief,
and I apologize I didn't bring it up in the earlier round that the Committee went
through with you under your Administration Program. The documentation we got
from, through Department of Personnel Services and Corporation Counsel regarding
Standard of Conduct differentials, can you give us some thought on how you are
viewing this as within the budget and I bring this up because, you know, the Chief
and, I believe, the Deputy.. .yes, the Deputy, can receive allowances through the
Administration. The part that, I think, for the Committees' jurisdiction is what part of
it is to be considered salary if it is to be appropriately considered, a portion of salary,
because salary is set by the Salary Commission and we cannot compensate more than
what the Salary Commission establishes as the cap. But we're also told by Personnel
Services that a part of the Standard of Conduct is also included in the retirement
calculation, so that means they consider it part of pay. And we want to be fair to the
Chief in his budget, but I think Corporation Counsel, you're gonna need to, maybe
with Personnel, take a position on whether or not we need to view it one way or the
other, so that when we work on the calculations, especially on benefits, we can come
up with more accurate figures than not. I think, Mr. Baz, you were also made aware
of the Committee's request to have better information, so I would ask the Chief, at this
time, or if Mr. Takahashi can, have any comments they wish to share with us, 'cause
we would like to, you know, make sure that we use the appropriate numbers in our
calculations. Mr. Baz?
MR. BAZ: Yeah. Mr. Chair, we're just, we were handed and reviewing the response.
Committee requested information very similar to that during last year's deliberations,
and the Chief wanted to, maybe give him a minute to read through that response, but
I...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Do you need a short recess, Mr. Baz?
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MR. BAZ: Yeah, maybe just a, well, a minute or if there's some other question you want to go
through before that happens or...
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, I rather you focus -MR. BAZ: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --on the responses of trying to think up the answer and then deal with the
request. So, well do a short recess subject to the call of the Chair. . . .(gavel)
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

3:29 p.m.
3:35 p.m.

CHAIR HOKAMA: ... (gavel)... Okay. We shall reconvene this Committee meeting. During
the break, Members, Staff handed out copies of documents that was referring to in my
comments to our Chief regarding Standard of Conduct, and this is as, was regarding
to the Fiscal Year '15 considerations. So, at this time, I would ask either, the Chief or
Mr. Baz, if they would give some comment, please?
MR. BAZ: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I appreciate the opportunity to review this and discuss this
in front of the Committee. So the reference of what Mr. Hokarna or Chair was
discussing was a request to Personnel Services on the discussion of the pay in excess
of the salaries set by the Salary Commission for the Chiefs and their response,
basically, says, it's allowable as an allowance. They receive gun allowance, uniform
allowance and the Standard of Conduct pay is an additional allowance that's received
as a part of their compensation package. My, I do understand that the Committee's
possible concerns about, you know, what, how their salary's made up and how it's set
by the Salary Commission. And I'm not aware if the Salary Commission has the
knowledge that they are receiving these additional allowances or not when they're
setting the salary for the Chief, but that's under the purview of the Salary Commission
themselves. As far as what we, as their employers pay, we do pay them the Standard
of Conduct on top of the salary that is there, so you, just so you're aware of that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you for that response, Mr. Baz. Any questions, Members,
on this topic before we move on? Mr. White.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: The question in my mind is whether, because a gun allowance is you
go and buy a gun. The other allowances are for things that you go, you have to, you
know, you have to have as equipment, but a differential is a pay differential. So I'm
just, I'm a little hung up on the word, you know, pay, based on the definitions, so. It
doesn't appear to me, that the differential is an allowance as much as it is a, is
additional pay, so, you know, Chair, I'll follow your lead on this, but I'd just have, I
still have a question whether it's an allowance by definition or for pay.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, that's why I had • posed a question, you know, what is the
Department's understanding, 'cause my understanding of the job of the Salary
Commission is it sets the cap, the max.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Right.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And as we got the response on April 28th last year, Mr. Ueoka informs us
that the, a salary beyond the amount authorized by the Salary Commission is not
legally permissible. And so, that is the trigger that I, I just want to make sure how
they're viewing this Standard of Conduct. If it's part of salary, but we, the budget
proposal already at the max of the Commission's amount, how should we deal with it?
Because I, you know, my thing is, again, fairness to the Chief. The Chief, unlike the
Fire Chief, has different types of... well, both Departments are essential Departments
and key Departments of the County and yet, both Departments approach Collective
Bargaining very differently in a certain degree, so I'm just trying to make sure we are
fair to, regarding the review of the Department of Police, that when we look at the
request for Administration, and like particularly the Chief, that we make sure that we
compensate accordingly and fairly and that we in no way circumvent or go over the
limitations set by Salary Commission. That's more of my concern. And the only
reason why I questioned it was since DPS is saying it's part of the calculations of
retirement, then, you gotta really then convince me why it's not part of pay if it's part
of retirement. So again, you know, this is in no way reflecting of this current Police
Administration. The Chief inherited this current situation and, you know, so for me,
is how do we be fair to this Chief, this Deputy, within the confines of what we are
legally permissible to appropriate. And that's why I bring it up alter reading the
written comment from Corporation Counsel. So that's where I am at this point. I am
not gonna make a decision on recommendations to how to view this, at this time, but I
think we need to be aware of it so that when we finish up the budget and work on our,
particularly the benefits portion of the appropriation, we can make sure we do the
right numbers. That's where your Chair is coming from on this one. Any other
questions for the Chair or Chief regarding Administrative Program area? Is there any
request under the Equipment side, very small things? The one thing, though, Chief,
under Goals and Measures, under the Administration side, I don't know if, do you
folks think it's a, do you have a measurement about the amount of complaints or
letters of concern that they either send to you or the Police Commission regarding the
officers? Is that something that, you know, the goal is zero, we don't want no
complaints, no...
MR. FAAUMU: I don't have the answer for you at this time, Mr. Chairman, but if you want
to, I can go back to my Department and get the count, the number for you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Why, yeah, we would appreciate it only, Chief, from a standpoint of
understanding where the community is with the Department. And again, it's not a
grading issue or anything. It's, I think we should be aware of that, you know, if you
had zero complaints for the last Fiscal Year, that's outstanding. I think we should be
made aware of your Department's performance that there was no complaints, or if
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there was a lot of complaints and you found out, gee, the last rookie class, they're real
ambitious and Beretta like and boy, we got plenty complaints about approach
regarding community relations, whatever it may be, Chief, what you feel is
appropriate. I know the Commission has a responsibility to deal with complaints with
the Department, but again, you know, if there's ways that we can assist the
Department through appropriations and assisting programming to deal with some of
those type, issues or concerns, we are happy to do so.
MR. FAAUMU: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, Members...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Mr. Baz.
MR. BAZ: Goal No. 1 of the Administration Program is to enhance personnel development
and Objective No. 2, Develop and sustain a sufficient workforce has a success
measure of a percentage of internal investigations completed within 90 days or less, so
that's kind of what their control measure is, is how quickly they're investigating and
dealing with these complaints that they're having, maybe not necessarily the number
of complaints, but what is in their control more of is how quickly they deal with those
complaints. But I think that's a valid concern the Committee would have as far as the
number of complaints as well.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And again, being a County agency, a critical County department, Mr. Baz,
the Councilors, you know, in general, we tend to be very supportive of our
departments and one of the ways we can continue the support is by being informed of
what's going on, so again, it's just a request for information, not a statement of any
type.
MR. BAZ: Thank you.
MR. FAAUMU: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. If there's no further questions under Administration.. .oh, I do have
one for.. .1 don't know if Mr. Victorino asked this. On Page 15-8, Director, Mr. Baz,
this is more for you. As we've had in other Departments regarding gas, dieseling, I
think, even electricity, some of the Members brought up electricity, can you give us
some comment, please, since the explanation is based on Budget Director's analysis?
MR. BAZ: Sure, Mr. Chair, you're looking at 910018, 6022, Gasoline, Diesel, Oil-CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, sir.
MR. BAZ: --a reduction of $152,045 in their budgeted amount. If you look at the, so again,
the inflationary adjustment is strictly based on the Fiscal Year 2014 actuals --
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
MR. BAZ: --plus 10 percent. So, in general, the response which you should have received
today or from the question that was asked, there was a difference in, again, the
number of, the number that's listed in your budget details from the numbers that I
had at the end of Fiscal Year '14 before Finance did their final adjustments, so you'll
see it's not exactly that 10 percent, but and Mr. Chair, you know, this, since this
question has come up and we're getting a little bit more used to a budgetary inflation
schedule as far as the fuel, electricity, those kind of things and we're seeing the
reductions sometimes instead of increases, I've directed my staff, what we're gonna do
for next Fiscal Year is not strictly just look at the FY '14 or the previous year's actuals,
but the two, the average of the two previous years' actuals. I think it'll deal with some
of these drastic fluctuations like you see as an example in this page where Fiscal Year
2013, the actuals were actually $570,000. So, even though there is a $100,000
decrease from Fiscal Year '13 to Fiscal Year '14's actuals at 470,000, you know, if we
just look at it on face value, yes, they've reduced their budget by $100,000. But when
we look at the details of the transactions and maybe see that, oh, maybe a, an invoice
was paid, you know, prior to June 30, 2013, so that's why the Fiscal Year '13 is higher
or, you know, maybe 2012's one was low because there was a payment that was made
after the end of the Fiscal Year, those kind of fluctuations. I do want to make sure the
Departments have enough resources to cover their budgets as far as the fuel and
electricity is concerned, but again, trying to keep it consistent so that we aren't just
seeing inflation being a positive thing, it also can be a negative thing based on the
actual usage. And, hopefully, the fuel efficiencies of the V-6s that they have now, we
can see as a possible, you know, area of savings to this operations.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you for that, Director. I, we appreciate your comments.
Mr. White.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Chair. And I would agree with Mr. Baz as far as them
using that calculation for their preparation of the budget, but they're having to put the
numbers together long before they've got a sense of where the year is, how the year is
shaping up. And I would just point out that the, where the electricity, and does this
account include both, Wailuku and Kihei?
MR. FAAUMU: It's separate. Yeah. The Administration A is Wailuku only.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: The electricity is Wailuku only?
MR. FAAUMU: No, I'm sorry. As far as the electricity.., okay, as far as the Administration,
the electricity part of it, its component is only for Wailuku Station.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So well see Kihei in a different line. I recall...
MR. FAAUMU: Yes, Kihei is separate.

- 13 -

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
April 14, 2015

VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. I recall Kihei being separate last year.
MR. FAAUMU: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. But the point I was gonna make is that there, we have an
increase of 42,000 being requested and, yet, with the current budget level, we have
$257,000 remaining in that line and it appears it'll only use about 165,000 of that, so
I would think we could adjust that downwards a little bit. But to your earlier point on
gasoline and diesel, we've got 40 percent left there, so I'm not sure I would take it
down by the full 152. I think it could probably be adjusted a little bit less than that so
it probably all evens out, but I know Mr. Takahashi does a very good job of making
these lines match up as often as he can so. This is a Department that I know can
budget, can and does budget very accurately.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Further questions for the representatives of the Department
on Administration component of their request? Okay. Great. Let us move on to
Investigative Services. Chief, comments on the A Account?
MR. FAAUMU: Right now, for our A Account is basically the Premium Pay. That's what were
looking at.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Chief, can you tell us, at this point, under this program area, how
many vacancies you currently have that you're trying to deal with?
MR. FAAUMU: Okay. Right now, our total vacancy is 48, so if you break it down, we have an
authorized position of 516 and the actual employed of 468, so we about 91 percent
where we at, that's both, civilians and commissioned officers.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. But in, under your Investigative Services Division, you have, do you
have it broken down by your program areas, sir?
MR. FAAUMU: No. No, we don't do that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
MR. FAAUMU: But we can get that information for you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah, 'cause we'd like to see where the impact is on your budget as well as
your program. So, if it's more on the Uniformed Services versus Investigative Services,
that will be helpful for us, Chief.
MR. FAAUMU: Yes, well do that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much. Okay. Mr. Victorino, any questions for the Chief
in this program area, A Account?
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, pretty self-explanatory. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Couch? Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: On the A Account?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: No, thanks.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Carroll? Okay. Very good. Let us review this Division's program area
B under Operations.
MR. FAAUMU: No changes in our, in the B Account.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Mr. Victorino, sir?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No questions.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. White? Just to give you a heads-up, Ms. Cochran, this is
...(inaudible)...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Not at this time, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Not at this time, sir.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Couch? Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. And this, well, my question earlier, which is in
kind of the opening commentary, Chair, but it focused on this particular program, was
the Vice Division and what they investigate and the morals offenses, I think the
wording was. I was just curious as to what that meant.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Chief, if you would, please.
MR. FAAUMU: Yes. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Councilmember, the moral section of our
Vice Division is responsible for investigation of prostitution and any crime activity
related to that area. They focus on that and, also, gambling. But to answer your
question, the moral section is in the area of prostitution.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. In particular. Okay. Thank you very much. And I'm
actually, Chair, back to A, I was just noticing blanks in the different salaries that did
not have Collective Bargaining Agreements or...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Can you give us a page of reference, Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Well, I guess, for example, 15-18, Fingerprint and ID
Technician and the following page, Office Operations Assistant II, so I guess that
would just be in reference to that particular Bargaining Unit did not agree to a raise, I
guess, is that what those types of positions fall into and the reason for the blanks?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Mr. Baz or...
MR. BAZ: Yes, Chief, Mr. Chair, yeah. Thank you, Member Cochran, that's a good catch.
You see the Bargaining Unit number is either 12 for the police officer, is 13 or 03 is
where you see that there's no change in salaries, that's Bargaining Unit 03, which is
currently under negotiations.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Okay. Yeah, it just seems like more of the clerical,
maybe, type?
MR. BAZ: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah.
MR. BAZ: Unit 03 is clerical.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Yeah. Alright, well, they definitely need to rehear
them.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Come here to tell us. But that's all, Chair, for now.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: No, thanks.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Carroll? Chief, one area that we have been made aware of and now
it's a big national thing for counties and I'm just looking at 15-23, sir, under the Sex
Crime Unit, counties have taken a strong position about sex trafficking and minors at
the national, LA County is the, not the biggest, counties that are pushing this into the
national spotlight. And so for me, I can tell you that hearing some of the stories of the
victims and most of them are, unfortunately, minors, majority is young girls,
unfortunately, too. Is this something in this county that you feel that we need to pay
more attention and if we had, maybe, additional resources for education or some kind,
something, 'cause I would like to nip it earlier than later to protect our youth, because
there's a lot of scumbags, as my colleague, Mr. Kanabe of LA County, Supervisor
Kanabe uses at the, Washington, the scumbags, and I know we have influence from
South America and Asia, also, that impacts your Department's operations, so you
have any comments you could share this afternoon, sir?
MR. FAAUMU: Yes, Mr. Chairman, to respond to your comment, right now, the Maui Police
Department is working with the Federal level and there were a couple training host by
the FBI, in fact, was sponsored by the Hotel Security Association in human trafficking
that's more related to the area that you are looking at and again, is more an
awareness and allowing us to see it and not only in the private sector, but also in a
government. And we can work in partnership and if we recognize it, we suspect of it
and then we can start the ball, we can start the investigation or look into the matter.
But that's what we have been doing and I had attended a couple of the training
sponsored by them and well continue that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Yeah. Thank you. I know you have lots of things you need to be
responsible for, Chief, but that's one area I have taken a keen interest of, the
protection of our youth, so thank you for that. One question, Chief, on Page 15-29,
sir, can you give us some comment on your request regarding these tactical ballistic
vests for the Special Response Team, sir?
MR. FAAUMU: Yes. The tactical ballistic vest is used in this case. It's a level three and is
used by our Special Response Team, again, it's based on the rotational policy. And we
needed seven for these folks, and I know when I was a young commander, I always
remember Councilman Victorino always say, we need the best equipment for them
folks, so we do stay on top of our rotational policy to make sure that our officers have
the proper equipment.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. What is the normal disposal of the old vest or used vest? Is it
destroyed or you guys, is that by a manufacturer recycled into new vests? Do you
know what happens to the old vests? Do we get credit when we return to
manufacturer?
MR. FAAUMU: Right now, what we do with them is we turn it into our training section and
we use it for training purposes and we have all of that accounted for.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. And the public has no access to those used vests, sir?
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MR. FAAUMU: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Can you tell me because this is another interest of mine, under this
area, has, how would your Department deal with a cyberattack and a cyber-request for
police response?
MR. FAAUMU: Okay. As you know, that technology has been almost a base for a lot of our
work and there are those out there that use it to take advantages of the innocent, but
the cyberattack as we concerned, we continue training. The Joint Terrorism Task
Force has been informing us, they pass intelligence to us as what is going on
nationwide and outside of the United States and we do keep track of it. We send our
officers that focus in that area to specialized training where they can come back and
train our employees or our other officers as far as awareness and, also, to know what
is going on, what is the trend that is going on right now as we speak.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. And then, what section would you put those charges in? That
would be under...
MR. FAAUMU: Yeah. That would be under the Criminal Investigative Division.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Criminal Investigation. Okay. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Victonno.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. And I don't know where this question would fall, but
you brought up something that, you know, made me think of something that was, I've
been wanting to ask and I think the public has asked me a few times. We have had
some notable dignitaries on this island, primarily, the First Lady, and I know the
police are requested in a number of areas. How much of that do we get reimbursed
and I don't know if this question should be here or someplace else, I apologize. I don't
know where you would like me to ask that question. Maybe we want to wait until
uniform, I don't know, Mr. Chair. Where would you like me to ask that question
because it's in my mind, I just wanted to ask it so.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, let me first ask the Chief who or what area would you assign, the
assignment for your officers would come from Uniformed Patrol or under Investigative
Services for that type of Federal request?
MR. FAAUMU: The unit responsible for that is our Criminal Intelligence Unit that work
side-by-side with the dignitary security detail. And may I answer, Mr. Chairman, his
question is we don't get reimbursed for the expenses as far as man hour and
equipment that we use.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Absolutely nothing?
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MR. FAAUMU: No. Nothing.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Including Premium Pay?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, absolutely nothing.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Including Premium Pay, right, Chief?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Premium Pay.
MR. FAAUMU: Correct, including Premium Pay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Maybe we won't be so welcoming in the future,
Mr. Chair, I'm sorry. I'm sorry. No, I didn't mean to say that. I'm sorry, sorry. But
no, no, I just was curious because I'd heard Oahu was trying to get reimbursement
because when they're there for an extended period of time, I mean, she comes here a
few days, they're there, what, almost a month, three weeks at least. I can imagine the
bill, at that point in time, my goodness. So, okay, I just wanted to question that if we
got any kind of, and there's nothing set up for reimbursement purposes for any of the
local municipalities should dignitaries of that stature come in?
MR. FAAUMU: Yes, there's nothing set up.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Chair. That's all I have to ask.
CHAIR HOKAMA: That was a great question, Mr. Victorino, so thank you for that. Chief,
under 15-27, please, at the bottom you have Autopsies and Investigation, these are
mostly regarding cases where unattended deaths or criminal, not criminal, accidental
scenes, well, possibly criminal scenes, this is when you would request the medical
examiner to conduct autopsies on the Department's behalf? This is where the money
would come from, sir?
MR. FAAUMU: Yes, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Okay. Because I think the Chief is actually the Coroner by law and
not to be confused with the Medical Examiner. You know, it's not like Quincy.
MR. FAAUMU: Yes, Mr. Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh, thanks, I forgot about that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So, Members, any other questions in the B Account for the
Investigative Services area? Mr. White.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Chair. On Page 15-28, could you share with us what is
covered by line, the top line, Professional Services, in the amount of 490,000 this year
and you're asking for an increase of 9,000?
MR. FAAUMU: That's for the autopsy, more with our Clinical Lab when we send things to
them for tested, and the Clinical Lab assists us with, through the application process
as we conduct urinalysis testing and, also, for the Department.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So that's all the Professional Services for that.
MR. FAAUMU: And, also, the physician that does the pronouncement of death.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Right.
MR. FAAUMU: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And, Chief, this is, this more or less, $600,000, you know, I'm rounding it
off, of course, is more for the County's morgue facility in the Wailuku Industrial area?
MR. FAAUMU: Yes, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So that's where the facility is, Members. The County made great
efforts to improve our services in this area during tragic family times, so, I commend
the Council for their part in this. Okay. I don't have any questions, let's see, under
Equipment, anything else under C Account, Members, Equipment, for the Chief in this
program area?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. If not, let us move to his big boy, the Uniformed Patrol Services
Program. Chief, any comments on your A Account, sir?
MR. FAAUMU: Not at this time, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Members, any questions for the Chief under Uniformed Patrol,
A Account? I'll give you a few moments to review those pages.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, ma'am? Ms. Balsa? I'm sorry, did I miss?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No, we both said, Chair, at the same moment.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: It's okay. She can go ahead.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: It was just a quick question about grant...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. It was just a quick question about Grant
Revenue Fund.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We're gonna take up Grant Revenue after we finish General Fund.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Thanks.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Just a general question. You know, in all the years that I've
been here, Chief, we often look at and are concerned about vacancies, could you
comment? It sounds like you're doing a lot of recruiting. I hear a lot of recruit classes
coming.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Chief?
MR. FAAUMU: Yes. We are focusing on that, you know, and as I mentioned earlier in my
opening statement, we are not asking for expansion position, but what we're looking at
is what we can do with what we have. Let's focus on the vacancies. If we can fill the
vacancies, is our, the services that we provided improved, you know, based on that,
and once we fill the vacancies, I'm hoping that we can do that by next year. I don't
think the staff wanted to hear that because there's a lot of work involved, but I'm
hoping we can and get the...
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: What's your status now of how many?
MR. FAAUMU: Right now, the, as I mentioned earlier, we have 516 authorized position, we
have 468 in the books, right now, so we have 48. That is a total of police officers and
civilian employees. It's about 91 percent in what we have.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: It's much better than it used to be.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: But still room.
MR. FAAUMU: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Thank you very much.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much. Mr. Carroll, any questions? Mr. Victorino,
sir?
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, no questions.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Good.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. White, anything here?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No questions.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I'm good, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Couch? Okay. Very good. Let us move onto, let's see, wait, now, 1552, Chief...
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, I can explain that if...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Mr. Baz.
MR. BAZ: Thank you, Mr. Chair. So on Page 15-52 is you'll see a net of 1.5 E/P increase.
CHAIR HOKAMA: That's correct.
MR. BAZ: This is based on the funding for a Federal program that ended actually this past
year. The funding, there was a little bit leftover of that monies to pay for a quarter of
Fiscal Year 2015, so, that's why the position for Fiscal Year 2015 was three-quarters
funded by the County and a quarter funded by the Feds. That money has now run
out, so, it needs to be fully funded by the County, and that was the part of the initial
agreement in receipt of those funds, is that we continue those, and, I think, there's a
restriction that we need to at least continue them for three years, beyond the, three or
five years beyond the grant period.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Are we in receipt of that document, Staff? Can you give us some
supporting documents regarding that agreement, Mr. Baz?
MR. BAZ: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Yeah, we can look up the original Grant Agreement from a
number of years ago.
CHAIR HOKAMA: If we are entered into agreement, I will make sure we fulfill it.
MR. BAZ: Yeah.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: But you know my sentiment about converting Federal Grant positions into
County E/Ps and General Fund positions.
MR. BAZ: No, yeah, I completely understand. This was done in a prior Administration and
this is, you know, being carried over to now. It is something that, you know, we do,
obviously, see a huge benefit of those officers in our community and the, you know,
the need for those officers does continue. It was just nice for a while to have it being
paid by, for somebody else, but...
CHAIR HOKAMA: So, you, to be fair, and again, 'cause I understand it, I know what you're
saying, but we need to have our community understand, too. If you or the Chief can
give us a brief description what the COPS Grant Program does for the community?
MR. FAAUMU: Okay. Mr. Chairman?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Chief.
MR. FAAUMU: Thank you. Mr. Chairman, let me just back off little bit here with the
positions listed in the books, those are the position that is assigned to Kihei and as far
as the COPS grant that we use... and, basically, that grant is based on
community-oriented policing, is allowed the Department to work very closely with our
community. Some of the position that we had developed out of that is our communityoriented police officers. We even expand more than community-oriented police officer
to our visitors-oriented-police officers and we find that this program that we use, not
only come up with solution to long-term issues in the community, it able to connect
the dots between the Department and the community. As you know, Mr. Chairman,
our frontline police officers are those that respond to complaint that happen and they,
pretty much, it's a quick fix. But the community-oriented police officers are officers
that work with the community to find the solution to the issues that they have.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Members, any questions on the comment that the
Chief gave to help us explain the COPS Program? Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. So this COPS Program is an ongoing program?
MR. FAAUMU: Yes. Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So, but we keep the police officer for x amount of years and
then, we take over, at that point, I mean, they Federally fund it for x amount of years
and then we take over from that point, is that how it, that's how it works?
MR. FAAUMU: Yes. In this case, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And this has nothing to do with the funding that we
received during the Obama's stimulus package, you remember, there was a bunch of
money sent out and yeah, you know, is this part of that or is this something different?
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I remember that because in 2009 and 2010, it was presented to us, Mr. Chair, and,
you know...
MR. FAAUMU: The COPS Grant started since 1996.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. So that's something different. Okay. So long, I'm
getting two programs kinda mixed up and I apologize.
CHAIR HOKAMA: No. No, no problems.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: But I just wanted to make sure because I remember that
program, also, I think it was good for five years or something like that and after that,
you had to keep the police officers on, you know. It was a part of his stimulus
package in law enforcement. I recall that very distinctly. But this COPS Program is
really a different, it's more for the community than really officers on the beat?
MR. FAAUMU: It sound like they're related to it, but-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
MR. FAAUMU: --probably it's the same.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. FAAUMU: But.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. FAAUMU: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Mr. Chair, thank you for allowing me the question.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Guzman, any questions?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: No questions.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Just a question that came after we got past the A Accounts. How is
the Motorcycle Patrol Unit coming together?
MR. FAAUMU: Yes, Councilman White, right now, where we are, we had approved the
purchase of the motorcycles, so I know they are in transition from the mainland to
here. And we had assigned a sergeant to take over the program, so, he can get all the
policies and everything in place and, then, well start the recruitment. But the
motorcycle has been purchased. They should be on their way.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Just make sure that none of the Councilmembers are allowed to take it
for a test drive.
MR FAAUMU: Yes, Mr. Councilman.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, I would disagree with that, excuse me.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Now, now, we have enough hazards on the road.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I don't have a license, sorry, cannot.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And, then, review of the request for the Premium Pay increases, it
appears that the majority of those increases are in tune with the experiences that
you've had this year, would that be accurate?
MR. FAAUMU: Yes. Yes, Council.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Thank you.
MR. FAAUMU: And just recap on the motorcycle, I was told it should be here May, yeah,
sometimes in May, May 16.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: My suggestion still stands even though the commentary from the side.
MR. FAAUMU: Yes. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Crivello, anything else? Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I know you want to be on the bike, but...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I got my motorcycle endorsement, so, I could give it a shot.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Endorsement?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: What is an endorsement? You either have a license...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: On your license. On your license. It's an endorsement on your
license. Mr. Guzman, too.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Well be watching. Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No questions.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Ms. Balsa?
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COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: No questions and no interest in riding a bike, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Carroll? Thank you. C Account, let's see, anything in your
Equipment component in this area, Chief?
MR. FAAUMU: Nothing, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. On Page 15-63, sir, under your R & M
Services/ Contracts, you got a nice 63 percent increase from the current year, can you
give us additional comment regarding the services provided by Ka Lima, you going
from 100,000 to 163,000?
MR. FAAUMU: Yes, Mr. Chair. As to our facility out there in Kihei, the funding that we are
asking is for the ground maintenance of our facility there. As you know, we, the
facility is a ten acres and has a lot of ground to cover and ground cover, too, and a lot
of maintenance that we need in that area.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes. So, the landscaping is of high-intensity requirements, Chief? I
mean...
MR. BAZ: Well, Mr. Chair, if I might.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Baz.
MR. BAZ: My understanding of that, if I recollect correctly from my questioning of them, that
same, was that the, Ka Lima contract was more focused on the internal cleaning of the
station. The warranty period of the facility had included landscaping for a certain
period of time, but now, Ka Lima is covering those landscaping activities as well, so
that's why there's a significant increase. It's not just like a net increase to their
current operations.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Any other facilities that take this type of a, kind of financial support for
landscaping, Mr. Baz?
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, the landscaping, if it's not done in-house, you know, like around our
facility here, we have couple of individuals who do it in-house. We also have like the
roundabout in Kihei, we have a contract for, with Ka Lima for cleaning that. We also
have some Teens On Call services to provide for like the Paia bypass cleaning, different
things like that we can get...
CHAIR HOKAMA: So how much would the landscaping cost for this campus area?
MR. BAZ: I'd have to work with the Engineering Division of Public Works to get a total cost,
but, I believe, that there's at least two individuals that are pretty much full-time
assigned to keeping the landscaping and the outside of this facility clean as well as the
staff from, the janitorial staff within the facility, also, go out there and I see them
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doing some cleaning and things as well on the exterior of the building. I think it's a
kind of a joint function now. They get everybody to kinda pitch in to get it done.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So just within janitorial and landscaping, we're gonna spend
300,000 for the Kihei Station? Because if I add your janitorial, 140,000, 160,000, we
at 300,000... 300,000 just for janitorial and landscaping?
MR. FAAUMU: Yes, Mr. Chair, as you know, the other area that, in the Kihei Station
that.. .yeah, the air-conditioning, the elevator and the water conditioning that
contributed to the cost.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
MR. BAZ: But, yeah, Mr. Chair, that's...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Mr. Baz.
MR. BAZ: Just Ka Lima is $115,000 for janitorial services and $93,000 for grounds
maintenance.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you for that comments. Chief, 15-62, please, Professional
Services, can you give us some comment on this need for additional blood draws?
MR. FAAUMU: Yes, Mr. Chairman, and that is contributed to our Traffic Section, their
request for anyone arrested for OUT, if they request for blood drawn. And over the
years, the vendor that we use had requested an increase in our pay and that amount
is contributed to, the request and the service that we provided is contributed to the
amount of money that we request.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Okay. Any other questions, Members, you have on Operations,
Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Chair, for bringing up the landscaping again because
that's, as we discussed last budget, when the projects, the Capital Improvement
Projects come in, they're supposed to state what the impact on operational expenses
are gonna be. And I don't recall getting much of an explanation with the CIP. But the
landscaping was one of the shocks that we saw in last year's Budget and, so, to, you
know, I understand we have to do these kinds of things, but this should all have been
presented to us when the police station was brought to us in the beginning. But one
of the savings that, I think, we should be able to take is that in the electricity for the
Kihei Police Station, I believe, this is the number because it's the $440,000 number
that I'm, that I recall, we've only used 206,000 so far this year, so, we should only
need about, I can't remember what my calculation was, we should only need about 60
or so thousand, so there's 150, maybe, that is gonna be unused in that area, so,
maybe, that can be seen as a bit of an offset to the increase in the maintenance costs.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Mr. Baz, you have a...
MR. BAZ: No. Thank you, Mr. Chair. This is one of those areas where the Department had
requested, you see that there is no inflationary adjustment even though Fiscal Year
'14's quite a bit lower and that was because of the explanation that the, during Fiscal
Year 2014, the facility wasn't fully occupied or it's still not fully occupied, but we're
still collecting the amount of electricity usage and it was growing and still growing a
little bit, but, I think, you're right, Mr. Chair, it's not gonna quite grow to that capacity
SO.

VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much. Any other questions regarding Ops in this
area?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you for bringing, I was looking at that the Ka Lima
additions and, I guess, this expansion 63,000 is under Uniformed Patrol Services
Program, then, the other, the 15,000 is under the Technical Support Services, so I'm
just wondering, but it's for the same Kihei building, so just curious why it's under two
different programs, but it seems to be addressing the same building for the same, you
know, one's janitorial indoors, the other is outside ground maintenance?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Well ask the Chief for a comment, please?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you.
MR. FAAUMU: The 63,000 is for the Kihei Station and, then, the 15,000 is for the Wailuku
Station.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: The, Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: 15-83 says, Kihei Station.
CHAIR HOKAMA: 15-83...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So if that's a typo, then, we can change it to Wailuku
Station?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you for that reference.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: 15-83 at the bottom, four rows up from the bottom.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Got it. Got it. Thank you. Under Utility. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So, then, that would be Wailuku, then, not Kihei?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Right, so.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. So.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Got it.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Chief, can you give us comment on this?
MR. FAAUMU: Yes, it is a, an error.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Oh, thank you, Chief.
MR. FAAUMU: We will make the correction.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you, sir.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So it was confusing me.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. No, no, no. Thank you for that good catch and yeah, thank you for
that. Okay. Why don't we deal with Equipment, C Account, for this program area.
MR. FAAUMU: Mr. Chair, in the C Account, it's only the vehicles that we are looking at,
pretty much the major cost of our C Account.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So Hana, you looking at one marked SUV; Molokai, you looking at
four marked SUVs; Lanai, one marked SUV; Lahaina, three marked patrol sedans;
Central Maui, eight marked patrol sedans; and for Kihei, four marked patrol sedans.
MR. FAAUMU: That's correct, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Chief, how has the new Chevys performed for the Department,
satisfactory, outstanding, it's a pile of junk?
MR. FAAUMU: From what I was told is outstanding.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Because again, Chief, you know, again, we need to know if that's not the
right vehicle, you know, and you're gonna recommend something else, then, please do
because we want to make sure that you can perform your duties.
MR. FAAUMU: Definitely, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Members, any questions regarding the C Account and his requests,
again, it is all under Replacement category? He has broken it down by patrol sections,
amount of years, general mileage, estimated life and cost so. I can say, for Lanai, it
makes sense for an SUV with 4X4 capabilities, so, thank you for that, Chief. Any
questions, Members, regarding C Account for Uniformed Patrol Services? Mr.
Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. Chief, are there any, the vehicles that are
being purchased, are, will, are any of them going to include the video cam access that
you, I know some of the patrol cars have the video cam?
MR. FAAUMU: No, they won't be equipped. Right now, we're doing a testing as far as the
video cam, body cam and, also, mounted on the vehicle.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So Chief, in follow up to Mr. Guzman's question, are you in a pilot
program, are you awaiting for another department's results before you make your
recommendations for us or your Department, sir?
MR. FAAUMU: Right now, the body camera, as we speak, we are on a pilot program. It
kicked off April 6th until May 5th and, then, as far as dash-mounted camera, our Traffic
Section testing that out to see which one that will best fitted our officers on the field.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you, Chief, we appreciate that. Any other questions,
Members, in this area, program area for their C Account or Equipment? If not, let us
move on to Technical and Support Services, please. Chief, any comments on your
A Account in this program area, sir?
MR. FAAUMU: This account is pretty much flat, nothing.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Any questions for the, Chief, regarding A Account under this
program area, Members? Chief, under this program area, your Computer Operations
Officers, they, basically, help us work with the MIS Division of the County and, so,
they wouldn't deal with a request for service regarding a cyberattack or would or are
these, Sergeant and Officer Ills, gonna be responding?
MR. FAAUMU: Yes, more in a technical support side.
CHAIR HOKAMA: More on the technical side, not on the actual criminal investigation side?
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MR. FAAUMU: That's correct, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you for that. Any questions for the, Chief, Members, in this
area?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I'm not sure this, where it would be, but in your 911
respond with the Molokai District, does, do they include Lanai or just Molokai?
MR. FAAUMU: Our dispatchers as far as the police side of the house, Molokai is responsible
for the District of Lanai. They dispatch Lanai, but as far as 911 call, that, Molokai
only handle Molokai. Lanai will come out of Wailuku District.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Oh, okay.
MR. FAAUMU: Yes. Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay. So, as far as 911 responder for other than police,
your dispatchers respond... are the answering service for that respond?
MR. FAAUMU: I'm not sure of your questions, but the, our dispatchers are responsible for
the three disciplines, the fire, the medic and the police, they handle all three.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay. So it does not include the other districts, Lanai
automatically is with Wailuku and Molokai is just Molokai?
MR. FAAUMU: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Any other questions for the Chief, in this program area, Members?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. White.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. It appears that some of the increases in Premium Pay are
driven by vacancies, would that be accurate? It looks like you have a, in several of
these divisions, you have a significant amount left in your salaries line, but the
Premium Pay is being exceeded?
MR. FAAUMU: That is correct, Councilman.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
MR. FAAUMU: It's driven by Premium Pay due to the vacancies.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Chief, I know dispatching is a very, at times, stressful environment
for your employees. Do you know your vacancy level in dispatch at this time?
MR. FAAUMU: Right now, we have 11 vacancies for our dispatchers, but we, also, have
conditional offers and we, also, looking at other ways on how we can recruit and retain
new dispatchers of...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah, no, we are aware of, you know, it's a difficult job and it's, at times,
very stressful for the dispatcher, particularly, in high-response type of situations, so,
we appreciate what they do on behalf of our community. So, thank you and you let us
know how we can support you, your efforts in filling those positions because it's a
critical component of response, we understand that.
MR. FAAUMU: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, any questions for the Chief, in this A Account area under
Technical Support Services? Okay. If not, Chief, under Ops, any, any areas under
Operations, you want to make comments on?
MR. FAAUMU: Right now, we don't have any changes.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
MR. FAAUMU: Well, it... changes that we have is pretty minor at this point.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you, Chief. Chief, 15-79, line 6235, our reporting states
that you have about 87 percent left as of end of March on the Rentals. Can you give
us some comment regarding your program area and its rental needs, please?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: What page is that on, Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: 15-79, Members. It's under Records and ID Police. It's a Subsection 6235.
MR. FAAUMU: Mr. Chair, at this time, we don't need that 21,000, I was informed, because of
the new station in Kihei, we are able to use the spaces that were built for that
purpose.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you so much for that response, Chief. Also, on same page,
Chief, 15-79, give us some comment, I know under Computer Services, 6110, you still
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have a sizeable balance available again under, as of March 31st and, then, when you
look at 6138, your R & M - Services/ Contracts, you folks are already in a deficit
58,000, overspent 58,000, so is there any correlation between the two accounts and
you folks are just charging it differently or is something going on that we can make the
adjustments for this, this year?
MR. FAAUMU: At this point, Mr. Chair, the two line item are charged differently. Yes, at this
point, well leave it as it is.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Page 15-80, Chief, under your Training; Research program area,
6035, we still show a sizeable balance of about 88 percent of your $174,000, can you
give us some comment about what's happening and if this is something that should be
adjusted under your Miscellaneous account of 174,000?
MR. FAAUMU: Right now, that account is for our body armor, ammunition, so, as far as
right now is not encumbered, as I was instructed, and the amount is what we are
looking for, no changes.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So, this you, you guys are gonna utilize this fund within the next two
months?
MR. BAZ: Yeah, Mr. Chair, looks like the contracts they requested is, so total about
$120,000 just in these two contracts that they've recently requested encumbrance on.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. And then normally it's done at the fourth quarter of the year?
MR. BAZ: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Okay. No, we have no problem as long as you can answer our
questions. Chief, again, let me move to 15-81, under your Radio Shop program area,
sir.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, Mr. Chair, I'll answer that question. During the Fiscal Year 2015, there was
a, an expense that was a part of the Public Safety Radio System improvements that
Finance deemed it not possible to pay out of the Capital Improvement Project that the
Council had assigned for that expenditure, so, the Radio Shop was required to pay for
it out of their current budget. And, so, that expenditure, I promised them I would put
it back into their budget, but they have just notified me today, that they were able to
utilize savings and don't need to postpone, you know, whatever expenditure they
needed for the Fiscal Year '16, so another savings, Mr. Chair, you can remove that
$100,000.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair, I like this. This is slash, burn and dry and
they're telling us where to slash. I like this.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, under zero-based budgeting in my brain, Departments like this get
rewarded, eventually.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. And those that don't do it like this Department gets punished,
accordingly. Okay. So, Members, do you have questions under Operations?
Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Chair. On the line above that, you have $250,000 for
Repairs and Maintenance of Buildings and you have 98 percent of that remaining, can
you share with us what that's gonna be utilized for or what the plan was for that,
those funds for this year?
MR. FAAUMU: Councilman, the contract is being encumbered as far as that line item.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Can you tell us what type of contract and the amount, please, Chief?
MR. FAAUMU: If you can give me some time?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Sure, thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: What's the contract for and what amount and what services does it
provide?
MR. FAAUMU: Mister, Councilman, the line item you referring to is part of our Radio Shop
project and they had acquired the contract in that. Why, this time I was told that the
contract has not been signed, but it will be signed by, before the end of the year.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And then what services do, would they provide, Chief, through the
contract?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Is it repairs, is it maintenance?
MR. FAAUMU: That will be consulting and maintenance.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Consulting?
MR. FAAUMU: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I guess, wouldn't consulting be coming out of Professional Services?
MR. FAAUMU: These are the folks that helped design the system.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Maybe if Mr. Takahashi can explain how system design ends up in
repairs and maintenance of buildings?
MR. FAAUMU: Mr. Council and if you don't mind, I can ask our Manager, our Radio Shop
Manager, Mr. Walt Pacheco-VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Sure.
MR. FAAUMU: --to explain that.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, we're just interested in understanding where the...
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, I think they were describing the Professional Services line, not the
Repairs and Maintenance line, but well get that cleared up.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, I have questions on both because you have 51 percent remaining
on one and 98 on the other.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Please identify yourself, first, and then, share the response or if you
need the question restated, you know, well be happy to do so.
MR. PACHECO: Thank you. Good afternoon, Walter Pacheco, with the Radio Shop at Maui
Police Department, the Communications Coordinator.
Under the Building
Maintenance, R & M, there's a lot of things that we're doing with this radio project that
included some maintenance of the facilities. We were able to accomplish a lot under
the separate capital project, but under this, we, also, did some maintenance including
the repairs and maintenance of our towers. We've had four facilities fully treated,
repainted to extend the life of the infrastructure. It goes to our generator maintenance
which because we've been aggressive in our maintenance upfront, we have not had the
failures we've had in the past. So, a lot of things that we're doing proactively is
actually saving some of this. Regarding the Professional Services, we still have people
on contract or we're on a time and materials that they will bill us as we're getting
towards the tail end of the project, so they're still standing by in case we need certain
work accomplished, but we're managing to hold that back. We, also, have in there
some money set aside for getting us ready for the next phases, which includes getting
some studies done and, particularly, avian studies for endangered species. We're
looking at trying to get ahead of this because we discovered with the Waiakeakua
aspect of the project, it was significant and very complex area to negotiate.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. White.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. I still, I understand what you're saying, but the challenge is that
we've still got 98 percent of the $250,000 for this year's budget under R & M or
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Repairs and Maintenance Buildings. Then, we have another line right under it,
Repairs and Maintenance Services/ Contracts and-MR. PACHECO: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --the total you've got 98 percent left in one and 74 percent left in the
other, so it sounds as though the amount of work is being slowed down a bit as you
get to the end of the project.
MR. PACHECO: The shift, actually, is in the focus of the individuals. And the limited staff
that we have is that we're handling the deployment of the project. We're in that now.
We're entering the last phase of the deployment and we're not pushing as hard on the
other aspects of the building maintenance. We're still going out and we're doing our
inspections. And in the project itself, we've been able to make some repairs and some
fixes that is resulting in some savings. At this point, we still have work to accomplish
and that's where we are right now.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And it was mentioned by the, Chief, that there's a Professional Services
contract that is about to be entered into. Do you know what those services are for and
the amount of that contract?
MR. PACHECO: We have some engineering work and architectural work being done on
facilities that are gonna be built or were being planned, right now, for, as in different
phases, right now, we're looking at the West Maui facilities and we're preparing to do
some work up in Upcountry.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So what, have those contracts been signed or are about to be
signed?
MR. PACHECO: We've put them forward. I'm waiting for that to come back.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Chair, I think it would be helpful if we could get a detailing of
what's been spent this year and what the plans are for the funds they're asking for, for
next year on these three lines? They seem to be somewhat overlapping.
MR. PACHECO: Okay. There has been some...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: They're really big numbers.
MR. PACHECO: If I might, there has been some savings 'cause this, also, paid for the
maintenance of our existing radio system, which we have stopped, as we started to roll
out, we cut that contract or we let that contract expire without extending, so, there is
a little bit of savings in that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Good work, Mr. Pacheco but well forward the request, so, when we go
into deliberations, we can make appropriate, whatever appropriate adjustments if need
be. I will, well forward that request.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Then, my next question is the, it's not for Mr. Pacheco, so you can.
MR. PACHECO: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much for coming.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, wait, anyone else may have a question for Mr. Pacheco, because I
don't want him to be going back and forth? We thank you very much, Mr. Pacheco.
Okay. Mr. White, you have another question for the Department?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, the other question is on 6235, Rentals, the 57,000, we've only
used 74 percent or no, we have 74 percent remaining, so, I'm just wondering if we
really need that full complement?
MR. FAAUMU: Yes, that line item you're referring to, that's part of the radio program, too,
so, we will respond in writing.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So you'll give us a detail on where that, because we've only
spent 15,000 50 far this year so.
MR. FAAUMU: Yes, it is part of it. We will give you a detail explanation.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Great. Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Members, any other questions in the Operations for
Technical and Support Services area? Okay. Then, if you'll let the Chair know, if not,
I'm gonna move to the Equipment portion. Chief, you are asking for 3,000, no, no,
excuse me, not 3,000, 30 Tasers.
MR. FAAUMU: Yes, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Comments, please.
MR. FAAUMU: Yes, Mr. Chairman. Right now, the existing Taser that we use are no longer
made by the manufacturers, so we have to replace it with a newer model and that is
the reason why we are asking for 30 Taser.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So, Chief, the Tasers, obviously, cannot, there's not one for every
officer in your Department, so the Tasers are rotated through the shifts, so, you finish
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your shift, you turn in your Taser, then, the next shift takes it and goes out with that
type of equipment besides their patrol firearm?
MR. FAAUMU: No, Mr. Chairman. The lasers are assigned to each individual officer.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
MR. FAAUMU: And, so, when they come off their shift, they will take their Taser with them
and the oncoming officer will have his or her own Taser.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So for, so this 30 lasers does not in any way assist the Uniformed
Patrol Program at all, this is just for Technical and Support Services officers, is that a
good understanding?
MR. FAAUMU: No, that is for the total Department and the technical, the Training Section is
responsible for ordering the laser and maintain and manage the program.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you, Chief, for that.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. So, Chief, you know, I understand you
mentioned that the company that you have been using has discontinued
manufacturing Tasers, is that what, Or they're not the best that we can get, or what
seems to be the challenge with the existing company and why are we changing over?
MR. FAAUMU: We're still using the existing company, but the model that we had been using
over the years, they are using, they coming out with a newer model. They no longer
make the Taser that we are using, so, as far as maintenance and spare parts, we don't
have that, so we migrate into the newer model.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So, you're gonna, whatever, like you replace 30 Tasers, you
take those 30 Tasers and you butcher 'em and take spare parts so that you can
continue keeping the other ones running, is that how you plan to use that?
MR. FAAUMU: No. We'll, basically, pull those 30 Tasers ofifine and then replace 'em with a
newer model and well do that by, on, by phases as we.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, the existing models you have right, that most of the
officers are using, if there is a problem, it breaks down, you just said they're not
making new parts, so what would happen, then?
MR. FAAUMU: Well, right now, is, if there is any lasers that have--
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Malfunctions?
MR. FAAUMU: --malfunction-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. FAAUMU: --we'll pull it offline and we do have spare that we have in our Training
Section that will replace the damaged or the malfunction Taser, and these spares are
based on officers that been with us and are no longer with us, so, we keep those
Tasers, so, we, to replace it until we go through replacing all the Tasers that we have.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I guess the question just begs to be asked. Do you have
enough of these back-up Tasers that as some malfunction, some and before they are
replaced, 'cause you only doing 30 and it's gonna take a while to, you know, what do
you call that, substitute out, all these?
MR. FAAUMU: Yes. Yes, we have enough.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You have enough?
MR. FAAUMU: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. That was my question 'cause I just didn't want and
the final question I have for you, every officer in the field has a Taser?
MR. FAAUMU: Yes. Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you very much. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much. Members, any other questions for Ops?
Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Chair, if you don't mind, I'd like to go back up to the
previous Page 15-84.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: The line item for R & M - Service/ Contracts, it's being reduced
because of a one-time appropriation to repaint the forensic facility. So, if I take that
back down to the $223,000 level, then, they've got 74 percent left in the, in that line.
So, I'm just wondering how much of that's gonna get used between now and the end of
the year?
MR. FAAUMU: Councilman White, yes, the amount, well be able to use that and it's more
for the utilities at the forensic facility.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: But if you've only used a small amount of that so far, it seems that
you, is there a normal monthly expense? Because the monthly expense you've had is
$6,000. We have three months to go and you have 164,000 left.
MR. FAAUMU: Let me review that and get back...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. If you can just add that to the list, Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Well let, you got it, Staff, thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Chief, just so we understand, under 15-83, your program of Prisoners
Expense, is that only from the jail to the courthouse or the jail to the correction
center? This Prisoners Expense or is that what, like food during, you know, when
they're being held before they go before the Court for bail or what is this Prisoner
Expense?
MR. FAAUMU: Yes. The Prisoner Expense is more for the supplies that we need, such as
food and we, also, have sometimes clothing for them and it does not include medical
expenses that we incur when we need to take the prisoners to the hospital.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So, where is that being booked when we incur medical cost for the
detainee?
MR. FAAUMU: It will be in, if a detainee is being arrested for on the outside district, it will be
transported to Wailuku Central, then, they will take that individual to the hospital.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. And, then, you would book your expense in this area?
MR. FAAUMU: Yes.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Do we check to see if any of our detainees qualify for Medicare
benefits where, because they haven't been adjudicated, they not convicted of anything,
so, I would assume they still have certain rights even though they're arrested. Do we
check that if they have medical coverage, it takes care of some of their medical cost or
do we just eat the whole bill?
MR. FAAUMU: No, we don't. Yeah. We pretty much cover the expenses.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So we just eat the whole bill, Chief?
MR. FAAUMU: If we are responsible for the injuries, we will pay, but if the detainee...
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, let's say, you know, you have a call out, community, you know,
request for services, you find that the person is over-indulged either on drugs or has
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some mental issues, I mean, through, you know, observation, whatnot, so you want a
medical evaluation, that, the County pays for 100 percent or we check and see if the
individual has medical coverage or qualifies for Medicare where a portion of the
expenses, then, taken care of and we just pay the balances?
MR. FAAUMU: We do provide the services and what we do if we receive a billing and we will
send it to Corp. Counsel for the determination on whether we pay the bill or we send it
to the individual.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. I'm just curious because I want to make sure we fund your
program. I can tell you, we have sister counties whose police budget in one case
because of medical cost, broke their whole annual budget for one case because of the
medical factor. And so, you know, we just need to be clear on what is your
Department's responsibility, who actually needs to pay the bills, because across the
country, your peers are dealing with their jails as the default mental health institution
for a lot of communities. That is not the purpose of the jails. Okay.
MR. FAAUMU: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So, you know, we just trying to make sure that we understand your
program well, Chief, so, we can make the best decisions to fund you accordingly.
MR. FAAUMU: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Any other questions, Members, for the, Chief, in this area? Okay. Let's
see. We went through Equipment. Okay. Let's quickly go through the Grant Revenue
Program and, then, well, then, we can finish up this Department and, then, have our
evening break, Members. Okay. Under the Administrative Program - Grant Revenue,
let's see, there's basically no change as I see it.
MR. FAAUMU: That's correct, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So, Chief, under your, maybe I can move, any questions on the Grant
Revenue, Admin side? It's very straightforward, Members, but if you have questions, I
would ask if you would present them now?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Are you, relating to just the Administration portion?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, because my review says, no, there's, basically, no changes from the
Chief, in this area. Okay. If not, I know, I'd like to move into Investigative Services. I
would like, because I have some questions for the, Chief, general questions for the,
Chief, in this area. So, under Grant Revenues, under Operations, Chief, under your
Investigative Services Program area, give us comment regarding 15-94 and whatnot,
so, we can understand Overtime Reimbursement, please, and the increases for
Overtime Reimbursement?
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MR. FAAUMU: At this time, Mr. Chair, no, we're not expecting more, more money. What we
had put down is what we requested through this grant program.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. But you do have increases requested from the grant program for
Overtime Reimbursement, so, if you 'could just give us comment on this regarding
Overtime Reimbursement, please, Chief?
MR. FAAUMU: Okay. Mr. Chair, some of the Overtime Reimbursement from this program is,
basically, spelled out in the grant, what the grant will allow us to charge to the grant
and, also, based on the program that we use the grant for. For an example, if you look
at the High Intensity Drug Trafficking Areas-CHAIR HOKAMA: Right.
MR. FAAUMU: --there are, any investigation involved in the HIDTA Program, the overtime for
the officers will be paid by the HIDTA :Grant. And so, on, even our Youth Services, we
do have a program in the weekend that our officers are involved with and with them
working in the weekend and, also, perform their duties during normal business hours,
this grant will pay for their overtime.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Okay. Members, any questions for, Chief, regarding Grant
Revenue in this A Account, in the Investigative Services area? Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Chair. Are these amounts, amounts that you all just have
been advised that you're going to be able to receive, or are these grants that we've had
to write in order to go and get these new, these increased funds?
MR. FAAUMU: The amount that we have there is based on the current funding provided to
us what the grant's for.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No, but for the Office 'of Youth Services, we have $57,000 increase on
37, so, I was just wondering if that's something that we wrote a new grant for or
whether that was just simply an increase in a State or Federal program?
MR. FAAUMU: I think the grant you're looking for is our Kalo Program and this is more in
the area where the, our officers involve the parents or legal guardians and, then, they,
these programs are for four weeks and sometimes they are after hours, times that the
officers put out . . . (inaudible)...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No, I understand they're getting, I understand the reimbursement for
the overtime. I was wondering if these were new grants that we have written or
whether they are grants that have-MR. FAAUMU: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --just been increased by the ...(inaudible)...
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MR. FAAUMU: They are new grants.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Other questions, Members? Chief, you know, in this program
area, maybe Mr. Takahashi or Mr. Baz can assist you, under your program area in the
current Budget, we have listed Department of Health grants, $393,000; 5.0 LTA E/Ps
for Salaries and Premium Pay, so, I'm trying to connect the dots between the 393 that
we put into the Budget for this year and looking at this Health Department grant at
13, are we misunderstanding regarding the Department of Health funding?
MR. FAAUMU: I think the grant that you are referring to is our EMS grant where the
Department of Health is responsible for paying for five of our dispatchers, one
supervisor and four dispatchers. And that is to support the County from providing or
for providing the services as far as dispatching for medic and that's what that money's
for.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. For dispatch. Okay. Members, any other questions for the Chief,
in this area? Okay. Let's move to Operations. Chief, your HIDTA Rentals, 15-99, sir,
can you tell us what the Rentals requirements with your Investigative Services be
looking for, sir?
MR. FAAUMU: Okay. As I mentioned earlier, Mr. Chairman, the HIDTA funding in this line
item is for Rental and again, in the cost of the operation, if they do need vehicles to
perform their duties, they will use that for that purpose.
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, if you look on, what page this is, 15-95, it's got the actuals for 2014,
$15,811 in Rentals even though they didn't have any budgeted item there before, they
did have some expenditures in Fiscal Year '14, and again, I'm working with
Department of Finance to figure out how we can keep these lined up, so, that you
could actually reference year after year the actual expenditures.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you for that. 15-102, both, the HIDTA and Edward Byrne
Grants, you're requesting, part of it is to help fund equipment, can you tell us, at this
time, Chief, what type of equipment you folks are looking at? If you could give us a
little bit more detailed, our information is just Other Equipment?
MR. FAAUMU: We can provide that information in detail after speaking to the Assistant
Chief in charge of that area to identify, is that what you're looking for, Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah, I'm just curious what type of equipment you would like to use those
Grant Revenues for, sir. So, yeah, we can, we will anticipate your response after you
check with your appropriate personnel.
MR. FAAUMU: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Is there any other questions for the Chief, in this program
area, Members?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Sorry, Chair, we're in what program again?
CHAIR HOKAMA: We're in Investigative Services area, Grant Revenue.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh. Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So we're like on Pages, I'm on Page 102, currently, of the details. Okay.
Then I'm going to ask the Chief, to move on to the Uniformed Patrol Services
component. I would just say, under A Account, Members, the, Chief, already made
comments about the decrease of the COPS funding, so you see decreases in the E/P,
equivalent to the 1.5 and he already told us that the grant award was expired. So, it's
pretty straightforward for your, Chair, regarding A Account in this Grant Revenue
area, but I would ask if you have any questions, to please ask it at this time. Any
questions, Members?
UNIDENTIFIED MEMBER: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Under, I only have one question under C Account for this program
area, Chief, 15-109, it will be the same as the previous question in the other section.
We'd just like some comment, please, on your $96,000 request for Other Equipment?
MR. FAAUMU: Yes, we can respond in detail, identifying those Other Equipment that we list
there in our budget.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much. Members, any questions for the, Chief, in
this program area, B, C Accounts? This is Uniformed Patrol Services - Grant Revenue.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Well, I'm actually looking in the narrative, Page 568.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And, I guess, this is, I see this Edward Byrne Memorial
Justice Assistance Grant in a lot of other areas, also, and, I believe, Prosecuting
Attorney's Office, too, has this grant. But this one in particular, I see for the Kihei
District Bicycle Patrol to, I guess, enhance presence in parks and beach areas, so, is
this the only District that you're, you want to enhance that because I know in
Lahaina, we sure could use this, too? Is that going to be looked in into the future? I
know this is a very limited amount of money that this grant provides and I see it
decreasing every year, but just a comment from you, Chief, please?

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
April 14, 2015

MR. FAAUMU: Yes, Councilmember Cochran, as far as the Edward Byrne Memorial Justice
Assistance Grant, we use it at that time to start up the program, the bicycle program
for Kihei and their program was up and running. And I know that you have a concern
for your district, Lahaina, but what we started in Kihei, we were able to look at the
program and apply it to Lahaina. So it's, basically, it was an initial cost to us to start
the program in Kihei and what we learn from there, we use it in Lahaina and that has
cut the cost down to what the initial cost for Kihei. We needed grants to get the
program started in Kihei, but for Lahaina, we are able to budget that through our
normal budget, so it was a good thing.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Alright. Well, very good. And it's working; it's
working well in Lahaina, yeah?
MR. FAAUMU: It's working. They've been using it. I see a lot of after action report on police
officers patrolling Front Street, using the bicycle program, riding bike.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Very good. Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Other questions, Members? Okay. I would like to,
then, move to the last component of the Grant Revenue, which is their Technical and
Support Services Program. I think this is a area under Equipment. They take care
the State, E91 1, Wireless component, but on Page 15-115, Chief, again, Subsection 6138, the $83,000 for R & M - Services and Contracts, if you could provide us
some comment, please?
MR. FAAUMU: Okay. That is our E911 Grant where we will ask for money to upgrade our
CAD system, the system that we are using and also improve what we have right now.
We are looking at allowing our 911 center to receive text messaging from the people,
so, that's what that grant is there for as we anticipate on moving into, to meet the
demand based on technology from the public.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. And, then, your half, half-a-million, your 500,000 for Other
Services, we understand Professional Service, can you give us comment on this Other
Services category, 500,000?
MR. FAAUMU: Yes, Mr. Chairman. That is for all the maintenance, such as our mapping
system that we have and upgrade to our phone and again, our equipment.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
MR. FAAUMU: The mapping system that I'm referring to is the Pictometry Mapping System
that we are, currently use in our dispatch center.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Your Professional Services is what, more for what, consultants to
implement this E91 1, Chief, this other half million for Professional Services?
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MR. FAAUMU: Yes, you can say that 'cause we do hire somebody to manage that program.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Questions, Members, in this area? Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, not at this time.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Mr. Guzman, sir? Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I'm good, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair, so, again, in the narrative, 576, the Department of
Health, 377,000, 911 Emergency Medical Services Program Grant, it's for looks like
full-time police radio dispatchers, so, those particular people are County, how does
that work? Is this one of those things where it's funded by an outside source, but
they're our County employees?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Chief?
MR. FAAUMU: Yes, Ms. Cochran, those employees are ours, but because they are funded by
the Department of Health, their main responsibility is to dispatch for our paramedics,
for the EMR. Because we provide the service for EMR, they provide funding for these
dispatchers. There's one supervisor and four... but it doesn't mean that they, that's
the only function they do, you know, they also assist with receiving 911 call or
dispatch for the fire. So, we use them for other services that we need in there.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. So, is this one of those positions, Chair, that tends to
be kind of strange in the way they're funded?
CHAIR HOKAMA: I believe this is LTA positions, Mr. Baz, Limited Term Appointments, is
that a good understanding?
MR. BAZ: Yeah, I believe so. I can double-check that, but we clarified that a couple years
ago.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Takahashi gave me a nod, so the answer is, yes, Ms. Cochran. They're
limited term, which means when the funding goes, the positions go.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. So doesn't add to the unfunded liability and all the
fun stuff we've been talking about today?
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MR. BAZ: Well, no, it still does.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, it does.
CHAIR HOKAMA: It still impacts our benefits component.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, so it does in that.
MR. BAZ: Yes, since they're County, excuse me, Mr. Chair, since they're County employees,
they still are paid fringe benefits and subject to the same fringe benefits that the
regular employees have. The limited term designation, basically, prevents them from
having bumping rights should those positions be removed from the Budget.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
MR. BAZ: Through their loss of funding or some other factor.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Okay. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you for that question. Members, any other questions for the
Chief or Mr. Baz in this program area? If there are none, I commend all of you and, of
course, I thank the Chief, for a great budget presentation and review. We have
completed the review of the Department of Police. We will be forwarding questions to
the Chief and the Department, that the Committee has requested and well await the
Chiefs responses to those questions. So, Chief, any closing comments you want to
share at this time, sir?
MR. FAAUMU: Yes, Mr. Chairman. As I mentioned to you earlier in my opening statement,
of course, your newspaper article is that you are Mr. Cut, we take that into heart, you
know. We look at it and I know when I was appointed as a Chief, one thing the Mayor
had told me, my three things that I take away from there, is to make sure that the
services we provided to the community, we do the best we can and, also, any
assistance I need, that please reach out to him, but I think the last thing is, is related
to today's incident is be fiscally responsible as the Department Head and with that, I
thank you for your time.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Chief. And I can tell you during your tenure on Lanai, I
appreciated the face you provided for the Department of Police. I think our
community really appreciates the term, protect and serve. I can tell you we have sister
counties that their image is more harass and serve and it's an issue for, you know,
your sister counties, we dealing with Ferguson and others right now, they're our sister
counties, so I can tell, I appreciate what you project as the Department of Police for
this County of Maui. Because I can tell you, I believe, our community supports your
Department tremendously, Chief, so thank you for good work.
MR. FAAUMU: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Members, we will take a recess and then, return, well bring in the
remainder of Environmental Management. Well be in recess 'lii 6:30, Members,
because I would prefer we go home earlier than later, so unless you want longer
breaks. Okay. We shall be in recess 'til 6:30. . . . (gavel)...
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

5:21 p.m.
6:37 p.m.

CHAIR HOKAMA: .. .(gavel)... Okay. Members, we shall continue our Budget review. The
last requirements of the day is for us to finish the Department of Environmental
Management. We already went through their General Admin Program, Members, so, if
I may direct you to...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Wastewater?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Wastewater Administration which is on 5-11 and Page 182. So this
evening, we have our Deputy Director Mr. Miyamoto, so Mr. Miyamoto, any comments
on Wastewater Admin A Account?

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT
MR. MIYAMOTO: Thank you, Mr. Chair. F'or our Wastewater budget, the overall Division
only increases by 100, roughly around 160,000 or .4. We are not requesting any
additional E/Ps. Salaries have increased due to Union contracts. Debt Service has
increased. In the Admin Program, the Premium Pay is not increasing, but well see an
increase in our Operations Program. And there are some minor adjustments to the
actual expenditures.
CHAIR HOKAMA: You are fully staffed in this area, Mr. Director?
MR. MIYAMOTO: We have one vacancy currently right now. It's in the, in our Pretreatment
Program. The technician that goes out and does the inspection was promoted, since
we had a retirement in the Supervisor's position, so we're in the process of filling that
position.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Under Wastewater Pretreatment and just so we get one
understanding, what does the Construction Inspector II position do for your program?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Hi, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Hi. Please identify yourself for the record.
MR. NAKAGAWA: My name is Eric Nakagawa; I'm the Wastewater Division Chief.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much. Mr. Nakagawa, if you could give some comment
regarding the Construction Inspector position, please? What does the responsibility
for Construction Inspector entail in this Pretreatment area?
MR. NAKAGAWA: In the Pretreatment area or construction?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, the position is under the Wastewater Pretreatment, so, you know, I
just was curious what does the Construction Inspector do for you in this area, sir.
MR. NAKAGAWA: Our Construction Inspector, what he does is goes out and whenever we get
Building Permit review, he actually goes out and inspects all the sewer connections
into our County infrastructure.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So this is not just County facilities, it's anybody that connects to
the County system?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Yes, sir.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for that clarification. I very much appreciate it. Let's see, I
think this is under you, Ms. Cochran, you're primary Committee Chair, so, do you
have any questions in this area for the Department, please?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you very much. No, Chair, actually not at the, this
Operations A Account, no, not at this time.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Ms. Baisa, any questions here?
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Not yet, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Carroll? Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, none at this time.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No, it looks pretty clean.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah, straightforward. Ms. Cnvello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I'm good. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Director, if you would move to your B Account in your
Wastewater Admin Program, please.
MR. MIYAMOTO: Overall, we have a slight increase. We have, a lot of the increases are due
to the fringes, the Interfund Transfers that are there. If you look at Page 5-14, we
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actually have some small savings. We took, do some minor readjustments within the
various index codes and the services that the Water Department does, the billing
services, you can see there's an increase, I think, Mr., Director Taylor mentioned that
there was going to be an increase, so, we're paying 42,000 additional dollars in that
category. There were some rearrangements in the Rentals. That's mainly our office
space at One Main Plaza. It was put in one index code, they shifted it to another index
code, and so for the Admin side, overall, you see there's a small increase, just over
$40,000.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you for highlighting that, Director. We appreciate that. So
in the future, everything that your Division or your Department needs would be done
within the County's own system, computer system and there's no concern about
capacity regarding our hardware, hard frames or anything of that nature that would
cost me more money?
MR. MIYAMOTO: None that we're aware of, I mean, the Water Director certainly knows what
our requirements are, so he's designing to accommodate those.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Okay. So there would be one offset on the payment to, where
would your offset be for what we currently paying Honolulu for your program area
needs now? Where is, where would you expense the charges from Honolulu Board of
Water Supply's worth?
MR. MIYAMOTO: It's a pass through Water Department. That's what the 42, additional
42,000 is for, under the Computer Services. So actually, we pay Water, who, then,
pays the City and County to do it.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So you have, from this side though, you expensing out what you
sending to Water, right?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Yes.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Can you tell us where you're expensing it out on?
MR. MIYAMOTO: On 99, 919005, 6110, Computer Services.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Oh, it is under... Okay. Okay.
MR. MIYAMOTO: Yeah. Under the explanation, it shows that the collection of sewer fees
driven by the Honolulu Board of Water Supply's new billing system.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Right. And so I understand the additional need because we're gonna split
off, but I'm assuming there's a savings, right, because we're not gonna be paying for
this in the future?
MR. MIYAMOTO: I'm sure the Director of Water Supply will let us know if we have savings.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, he better have savings if we're gonna do this. Okay. On Page 5-17,
Director, and again, Members, for your information, Mr. Baz had some medical issues
he had to deal with, so, he will not be rejoining us this evening. But, Chair, is aware
and my comment to Mr. Baz is please take care of himself first, but we need him with
us as much as possible. So, again, he won't be rejoining us for this evening's
remainder, Members. On 5-17, Mr. Director, I don't know if Mr. Baz was able to help
you understand, but you do have an increase in your Retirement System Charges, can
you, are you aware of the adjustments in the calculations that increased your ERS
requirements?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Mr. Chair, no, we're not, that is just something that we get straight from
the Office of Finance.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Okay. Also, on the same page, then, if you could give me some
understanding on your 621,000 regarding the Debt Service that's under General
Fund, last line on 5-17, Mr. Director?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Where, you know, we...
MR. NAKAGAWA: Chair, that increase in Debt Service is just due to completed CIP projects
that we recently completed, so, we have some refinancing of old GO Bonds. We have
some new GO Bonds that we're starting to repay. And, then, we, also, have three SRF
projects that we recently completed, the Wailuku-Kahului Force Main, Lahaina III
Force Main and a Countywide Pump Station Renovation project.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Then on 5-18, gentlemen, your Overhead due to Adjustment based
on Cost Allocation, can you share some information since this is now being driven up
to 3.7 million?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Yes, Chair. This one is due to, I believe, that they, Finance has recently
completed an audit and this is just a straight line item that is given to us through
Finance.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So Staff, if we can get, I know Mr. Baz is not able to be with us, but
if we can get additional clarification on the cost Overhead and the Debt Service
component, as well as the ERS adjustments, if we could forward that, please.
Ms. Cochran-COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --any questions you may have for the B Account in this area?
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes, thank you, Chair. On Detail Page 5-15, third from the
top, the, I know you don't have an increase here, but just to get more detail on
Professional Services?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Mr. Director, Mr. Nakagawa?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Yes, Chair. This Professional Services, this is a sub-object code that we
utilize where we have outside consultants, like for instance, in Fiscal Year '13, we had
a rate model update for the current, that existing rate model that we have in order to
bill our sewer rate fees and just to make sure that we are in line with nationwide
standards and industry standards. This is also due to outside counsel that well
probably have, you know, due to our litigation with Lahaina. This is any type of
engineering services for, like, archeological services, any kinda, that we require that is
not covered in our projects.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Okay. Thank you. Outside counsel? I don't want to
go into Executive Session, but just.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Outside counsel would be within the specific purview of the Council.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh. Okay. So, us, Council?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes. Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh. Okay. Not their own special counsel.
CHAIR HOKAMA: No. They can have if the County Council approves the request for a
special counsel. By Charter, we have the sole authority regarding special counsel.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right. Okay. Okay. Very good. No, that was my only
questions. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Are you folks thinking of different types of counsel, Mr. Nakagawa?
MR. NAKAGAWA: I'm sorry. To clarify outside counsel, it just means attorneys outside
through Ueoka, through Corporation Counsel.
CHAIR HOKAMA: You okay with that, Mr. Ueoka?
MR. UEOKA: Oh. Yes, sir.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Ms. Baisa, any questions in the B Account area that you may
have?
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COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: No, thank you. Ms. Cochran covered it very nicely.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Carroll, any questions in this program area?
MR. CARROLL: Not at this time.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mister...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh. Sony, Chair. Oh, sorry.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Let me finish...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, yeah, go ahead. Do your rounds.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Then I'll return to you. Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No. No questions at this time.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. I, I'm curious, the Department said,
outside counsel for this Professional Services? And you mentioned attorneys?
•. (Inaudible)...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Director, if you would help clarify?
MR. MIYAMOTO: If you recall, you know, the situation that we have that we're litigating, is a
situation that isn't normal to the Corporation Counsel services, so, we have someone
that's more familiar with the technical matters relative to the challenges that we're
experiencing, someone who has more experience in dealing with the item that we're
litigating in West Maui.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: But, Chair, wouldn't that come from the Corporation Counsel
fund or even a request for special counsel that would be approved by the, by our
Council?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Ueoka, you have a comment?
MR. UEOKA: Yeah. Thank you, Chair. Just, Mr. Guzman, we, I don't think they can spend
the money without Council approval. It's just a pot of money in their budget right now
because the need may be there, but it, they cannot spend it without coming to you
folks first, absolutely.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: But it's a program budget?
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CHAIR HOKAMA: That's true, but if they need an attorney outside of Corporation Counsel, it
only can be authorized by us, the nine of us.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: I understand that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. And so I am thinking this is just a cost center where the
accountants in Finance would plug in the expenses of the actual expenditure. Mr.
White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, that doesn't square with what we've been hearing.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I understand and Mr. Bazis not with us and we don't have Mr. Wong with
us, either, this evening. But I understand the Committee's questions and I appreciate
the concern and we'll make sure we get the appropriate answers before decision
making.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Makes it hard to answer what's been spent in there. I can't find this
line item yet. But what have you spent out of the 80,000 or $87,000 thus far this
year? Chair, it looks as though the, there was an encumbrance of 37,000 last year,
the beginning of this year and an $87,000 budget, but the 37,000 must have been
unencumbered because the remaining balance is 116,000 or 30 percent over what the
budget was, so it doesn't appear that they spent much money out of that line.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. I see your point, Mr. White. Department, you have any comments
you could share at this time?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Mr. Chair, as you pointed out, for us, we're just the source of funding and,
you know, the amount of usage of the attorney is under the purview of Corporation
Counsel at this time.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Ms. Crivello, questions?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Not at this time. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Director, if you can help us or Mr. Nakagawa, same page, I'm trying to
understand and again, it's both Rentals, but it's two different sub-object codes, so
under 6235, we're adding 290,000 Rentals and then under 6559 Rentals, we're
subtracting 290,000. Can, do you have some comment you could share with us, so,
we can understand this shifting of sub-codes?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Yeah. Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Director.
MR. MIYAMOTO: This is a situation when I hoped, I had hoped Director Baz was here 'cause
it was done, it was something that we didn't have a control over that the Budget Office
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had done. So, it's just a matter of realigning it and putting it into what is considered
the appropriate for Rentals, since it is rental office space for our Division.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Do you do other kind of rentals that wouldn't be office?
MR. MIYAMOTO: We do have some storage space rentals since the, we used to store a lot of
records at the old post office and since that's no longer there, we have some rental
space for some storage of documents that were relative to our Consent Decree.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. If we can ask for clarification on the two $290,000 components,
one is an add, one is a deduct. Ms. Cochran, additional questions, ma'am-COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --in this program area? Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Chair. Also, on Page 15, I'm sorry, 5-14, the second to the
last line under Computer Services, there's a $650,000 amount allocated for this Fiscal
Year and you're requesting an additional amount, but it shows in IFAS that you still
have of the 650, you've got 263,000 and it looks like you only need about 128,000?
And there's no current month expense, how often does that, those bills come in?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Director or Mr. Nakagawa?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Yeah. As far as the frequency, we'd have to get back to you, but this is the
item that we use to pay Water Department for the services that's performed by Board
of Water Supply on Oahu. So, we, basically, it's just a pass-through for their, the
services that they provide. As to the frequency, we can check with our accountant to
find out whether, how up-to-date.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: If you could, yeah, it's hard to tell what the monthly is when there isn't
one this month, so, if you could do that, that'll be great.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Well work with the Department to get the appropriate response,
Mr. White.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Other questions, Members? Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair, sorry, this may not be the appropriate place, but
when I was asking about the Professional Services and it was mentioned that a rate
fee study or report had been done.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Right.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: 'Cause monies go to consultants, is there a way to get that?
Has that, I don't believe I've seen that or, you know, went through it in my Committee,
so I'm not sure if it would be appropriate for the Rates and Fees section of the Budget
or should I just wait future to bring it in to my Committee just.. .I'm curious just at
how did they obtain the numbers that we are working with today.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Right. Mr. Director, you have any comments regarding that rate study or,
Mr. Nakagawa, if you could, please?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Yes, Chair. So, basically, we had CDM Smith, I believe, that they were the
consultants and they do rate model studies across the nation, and they analyzed and
looked at our fees and rates and how we develop these rate, sewer rates for our, on an
annual basis; and, they found that we need some update as far as software goes and
that kind of stuff, but as far as industry standard, we do meet and comply with the
rest of the nation.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So, there is a study in your Division, this recent study, you have that in
your Division, Mr. Nakagawa?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Yes and I can go and grab that for you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, you can stay right here. We don't want, you know, but we will
request, do you, so that has not been transmitted to your Committee for?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. We can request the study and, then, either through Council, we
can have that, also, transmitted to your Committee.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Yeah, that would be good, Chair. And so...
CHAIR HOKAMA: But we will request it through the Budget Committee.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Very good. So, we look comparable to the rest of the
nation?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Yes, that is correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: At this point? Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Alright.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Very good. Thank you, Mr. Nakagawa.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Good. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Any further questions for Mr. Nakagawa or Mr. Miyamoto in
this program area, B Account? Okay. Let us, you have any comments regarding
C Account, gentlemen, in this program area? Give us some comment on your...
MR. MIYAMOTO: Yeah. Mr. Chair, we, currently, we, for the Admin side, we have one copy
that we lease for about $6,000; and, we are requesting a replacement of an existing
GPS Collection System. We use that to locate our underground equipment, surface
equipment for our collection system, so, that, we subscribe to this one call center
where we have to, where anyone can call and if they or have a project in our area of
our sewer line, we are able to identify that. The equipment we have is somewhere
around.. .how, five, seven years.. .the existing equipment is seven years and if you
know anything about electronics industry, that's old by standard, so, we're looking to
upgrade, update and get more current software that's a little bit more flexible and little
bit easier to download the data. Currently, it takes a while to download, hook up
cables and connect the software to sync with the piece of equipment.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Is this something that you take to the different districts to assist in either
locating certain things within the system itself underground or this is, you know, just
so we can understand?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Yes. It is something that we use Countywide and currently, we've done the
Maui Island portion of it and we're working to move out to our more rural
communities next. The one thing that did come up of interest is in Public Works, I
think they're looking to create some kind of a GPS system that's, also has a correction.
So, we're working with them to try and make sure that whatever we buy is compatible
with their system.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you for those comments. Members, questions in the
C Account for this program area? Okay. If not, Members, I would like to, I'm going to
move on to...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Sorry, Chair, real quick.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Going back to 5-18 in the details-CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --did we discuss the reimbursement to General Fund, that,
what is that, adjustment for reimbursement for DEM Administration?
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, I didn't ask that, but--
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Is that-CHAIR HOKAMA: --if you have a question.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --would, yeah, is there, can I get clarification on that?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Director, Mr. Nakagawa?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And the one above, too, adjustment for OPEB, I guess it was
over counted and you had paid and now they're reimbursing or, I don't know,
anyways, just to get more.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Without Mr. Baz being here, I can tell you the only thing that I can think
of regarding the OPEB component is the recalculation after the $97 million which
changed the ARC. That's the only thing I can think of but...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right. Right.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Again, that is just an assumption on your Chair's part that would make
sense. Unless Mr. Nakagawa, you or Mr. Miyamoto have something different on the
OPEB contribution decrease?
MR. MIYAMOTO: No, nothing different. The only thing we have is that the bottom portion
that says, reimbursement to General Fund for DEM Office, that's, basically, their
portion of paying the Director's office funding. So, we split it between Solid Waste and
Wastewater.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Okay. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Any further questions in this program area, Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Chair. Staff pointed out the payments have been made for
the Computer Services, the billing, and the monthly payment is 48,000, so if the, if
you take the 42,000 additional request and add it to the annual cost, it comes out
about 70,000 less than what is requested there.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, interesting. Thank you for that. Okay. Further questions in this
area, Members, one more time? If not, let us go to Operations, which starts on 5-21
and Page 189. Mr. Director, Mr. Nakagawa, any comments on your A Account for
Wastewater Ops?
MR. MIYAMOTO: In the Operations section, we have, we're not requesting any additional
E/Ps, the salaries have all been adjusted for Union raises. The biggest challenge in
our Operations is relative to Premium Pay, given the Union agreement for Bargaining
Unit 01, there was a change in the way employees get paid for Standby pay.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: So tell us, if you can, the best you can, the change in the Standby?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Okay. Previously, when we paid, had someone on Standby, we paid them
a very, an hourly rate. For example, if they're done at 3:30 and, then, they come in at
7:00, so, then, between 3:30 and 7:00 the next morning, they were given an hourly
rate for the number of hours they were on Standby. The contract, now, has it such
that between, midnight is the breaking point, so between 3:30 and midnight, they get
paid a quarter of their salary, then, from midnight to 7:00 a.m. is another quarter of
your salary, which is more than what we were paying for in the hourly rate.
CHAIR HOKAMA: For Standby?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Yes.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Can you tell us, at this time, what is your staffing capacity? Are
you at 100 percent staffing, you have x number of vacancies? Do you have ability to
respond to this Committee on your staffing in this program area?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Yes. In looking at the list that the Department of Personnel Services
provided, the list shows 14 E/Ps. Currently, one position has no E/P, no funding,
which is the college student. One position was sent to DPW, which was the
Administrative Services Assistant II, so, that leaves us with 12 positions in
Wastewater, one of which is in the Administration. So, we, now, have 11 positions in
our Operations and that's in various stages of filling, whether it be recruiting, reevaluating the position or doing interviews.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Fil have the Members have, given a chance, any
questions in the A Account for Wastewater Operations? Ms. Cochran, do you have a
question at this time?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Not for Wastewater Operations. Solid Waste is going
through my head, but we're not there.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. Yeah. We're not there yet, yeah. Just one thing I wanted the
Committee to be, to understand, and if I misunderstanding the agreement, please, you
know, do not hesitate to correct me. But regarding that Premium Pay for Standby,
regarding the new agreement, my understanding is Lanai and Molokai is excluded
from that component in the agreement, is that true?
MR. MIYAMOTO: As far as we were, our understanding was it was for all of Bargaining
Unit 01. We didn't, we weren't aware if there's any exclusions for the two outer
islands.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. I have in my notes that Lanai and Molokai facilities were excluded.
And, so, that's why I'm asking the question regarding that Collective Bargaining
Agreement. Mr. Ueoka, are you aware of any provisions in the contract?
MR. UEOKA: I'm sorry, Chair, I'm not familiar with that contract.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. We're gonna need to verify that, please, Staff, whether or not
Molokai and Lanai is excluded from that Premium Pay Standby. Ms. Crivello,
questions? Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Just a question. If the Staff isn't technically on Standby, what process
is there for calling people back in when there's an emergency?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Nakagawa?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Yes, Chair. So whenever we have Wastewater emergencies, such as
tsunamis and earthquakes and that kind of stuff, major events, our Operations staff,
they are made aware that they are, they have a County phone and they leave it on and
they actually respond to those calls. They have the understanding that if they get
called, they get to charge their overtime and they accumulate their overtime. But
without, I mean we have, basically, a handful of people that's on Standby at all of our
facilities as well as our collection system and the others that are as far as
Administration side, they're just on call and they answer their phones.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I guess the different, I guess what I'm asking is if we don't have people
on call, what level of responsibility do they have? It may mean that you need to call
three people instead of one people... ah, one people...
MR. NAKAGAWA: Right, so.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: It's getting late.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: One peoples.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Nakagawa?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Yeah, Chair. And I mean, you're right, Mr. White, basically, what happens
is our guys go down the line, down the list and they see who's available and who
actually answers their phone until they get somebody.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Is that how it used to be or?
MR. NAKAGAWA: No. That is actually how it is if they're not on Standby, they're technically
not, I guess, obligated to answer that phone call so.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Right.
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MR. NAKAGAWA: But we, our staff is pretty,, has been pretty good unless they're on vacation
or out of touch then.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. I think most of us when, in the private sector, when there's an
emergency, we get on the phone and have people come in, you know, they know
they're gonna be generating overtime and they have a sense of responsibility. And, so,
anyway, it's one of those things that I'm, I just wonder about. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much, Mr. White. Any further questions in this
area, A Account, Wastewater Ops? Mr. Director, you know, for me, this sounds like, is
he asking me the right question. For me, my concern is Lanai. You know, for me, the
County gets away with a lot with Lanai. We are the most thinnest staffed agency of
government in the County. So, for Lanai, I have two employees or you have two
employees working our plant program. One goes on vacation or one, let's say, has a
work comp. or sickness, I cannot see us operating with just one person. So, I'm
thinking, does it make sense for us to add a third position and I'm not looking at
something big, whether it's a laborer or some type of a basic treatment worker that
could assist Lanai in case one of the two main people goes down. I would prefer that
than you shipping somebody from this island every day to Lanai, 'cause for me, that's
bigger cost. Mr. Nakagawa?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Yes, Chair. And yes, you are correct that, basically, when a person goes
down or is sick and the other is either out or sick, also, we do have staff on that live in
Lahaina that works at the Lahaina Treatment Plant that covers for those people. If we
were, we could look into whether or not the man hours that did come out and see if
it's feasible to add another staff member out there.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So, tell us what happens when you send the Lahaina person, who covers
for him not being there? I can see, you know, like one day, the guy's giving you
advance notice, he has a medical requirement for a physical, whatever, but, let's say,
he's down for three months because of medical?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Oh. Yes, Chair, so, in the event that, actually, any person that's out for a
substantial amount of time, we have various methods, such as, emergency hire or any
other methods to try to get another body, an able body to man that position.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, just looking at our, you know, employees and, you know, our senior
man is a little older than me, which means he's, can consider retirement; and, so, you
know, for me it would, I'm like Ms. Baisa, I would like to see a good training program
in-house, because I think our employees deserve the ability of promotions, but by
providing them the training and opportunities for growth within the department or
division of their choice. So, that's where I'm coming from as well as preparing for the
eventual departure of your senior people in key areas. So I would appreciate that
consideration at least of the thought process. Any other questions, Members, in this
area? If not, let us go to the B Account of Wastewater Ops and Mr. Director,
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Mr. Nakagawa, you have any comments that you wish to share before I ask the
Committee for some questions?
MR. MIYAMOTO: I guess, Mr. Chair, one of the key things that you'll see is that adjustments
for fuel, tires, electricity, our cost for electricity in general is going down as we have
implemented some cost-savings, installing PVs, doing LED lights, those, getting more
cost, energy-efficient equipment in there.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Anything, Mr. Nakagawa, you wish to add at this time?
MR. NAKAGAWA: No. Deputy Director pretty much covered our Operations and our
B Account for Operations is relatively flat. I mean, we have a decrease in, because
we've, about five years ago, our staff took an aggressive approach in minimizing or
trying to reduce the amount of energy cost at our treatment plants and as you all
know, the number one cost for us as far as Operations is electricity; and, so, we took
a, took it pretty seriously and started off with LED lights, went on to replacing
infrastructure, pumps, generators, that kinda stuff to put in more energy-efficient
equipment. And, then, we capped it off by doing alternative electricity, alternative
methods, such as, we have a solar farm in Kihei and Lahaina as well as wind twirly
birds that power some of our lights at the facilities. So, this is the one, I guess, saving
grace for us that has, although the, each year our Operational cost has continued to
increase, that those savings in our electricity, generated from our electricity, allowed
us to continue to have a flat budget.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Gentlemen, let me go back to the Standby pay. You're marking
this done in our, your request to assist, Premium Pay and I heard the Director explain
from 7:00 to midnight and midnight to 3:00 you're or 3:30 to midnight, why wouldn't
that be the Night Differential? What's the difference between the Night Differential
and the Premium Pay sub-accounts?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Yeah. The Night Differential is something that you would pay if someone
was working through the night, if they were on-duty, working through the night, they
would get that Night Differential. So the Premium Pay is anything other than their
normal eight hours that they work. So if they're on Standby, they get the Premium
Pay. If they're called out in emergency, then they get the Premium Pay, but the Night
Differential is if we have night work that someone has to do.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So, you know, I notice that at each plant you have a request and
adjustment. Why is collection such a big jump? You know, from, you're asking for
another 131,000 to pump up collections overtime to $330,000? Why is collection so
high?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Nakagawa.
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MR NAKAGAWA: So the way our standby works in our Division is that we have one person
on staff or one person on standby, sorry, at each facility; however, the, our Collection
Systems, what happens is we have one foreman and one crew, so, that is comprised of
an EQ III, a sewer repairman and a helper, so there's, it's just numbers, it's just you
have more people on standby and it takes, for them, whenever the, it just takes a,
more of a group to fix sewer lines that are underneath the ground than it is to go and
address any type of alarms and that kind of stuff at the facilities.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So, with the status of our system, can you tell this Committee, how often
are these guys called out at night for emergency repairs or adjustments in collection,
you know, once a month, twice a month, once every quarter?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Yeah, Chair, I'm not sure exactly how much, but I know when we were
doing, trying to justify a while back to do the take-home vehicles, one of the
requirements was twice a month, every two weeks, and, so, I know we met that easily.
So, I don't know the exact numbers, though.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So when Water has a line break, you guys are, respond, too, to see if it
impacts Wastewater?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Chair, no. We don't respond to any kind of water unless they call us out
where their water line has damaged enough of the infrastructure around that it causes
an impact to our sewer system.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Mr. Director?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Mr. Chair, the normal reaction, it's interesting that the normal reaction for
the public, generally, when they see water coming out of the ground, they call us first
because the biggest fear is this is sewer coming out of the ground, and we try to let
them know that, you know, unless it's a force main, there's no way the collection,
gravity flow collection system is gonna come out of the ground significantly at that
pressure, so sometimes we do get called. Like I remember one in Lahaina, we got
called alongside Honoapiilani Highway and we got called, because our plant is there,
closest and the quickest to respond, so our staff had to respond. They assessed it,
determined that it's a water line, so, we go ahead and call the Water Department, let
them know to respond.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you for that response. Mr. White, you can start this round.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well, I was just going to say, I like your question and I think we should
ask for the call-out history for both, the Wastewater Department and the Water
Department, because we have some of the similar issues.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. We will forward that request to the, both Departments.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Both Departments, yes. Thank you.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Ms. Crivello, questions, ma'am?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Not right now, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. Sorry, what page were you on, on that
one?
CHAIR HOKAMA: I was looking at Page 5-30.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh. 5-30.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The third component under, which was the Collection System.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I was looking at another Collection System... sorry, where is
that number? Okay. Yeah. No. No questions on, I had questions on, oh, when we
get to C.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: C.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms., okay, thank you. Ms. Baisa, any questions in this

?

COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: No, no thank you, but I'm very familiar about call-backs in the
Water Department. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Carroll?
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: It's more than once a month, I can tell you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Yes, you get it from a different perspective and experience.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Right.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We understand. Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Nope.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Guzman? Okay. Mr. White, any further questions?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, just a, on items on Page 5-35, on IFAS, there are quite a number
of line items ranging from 2,000 up to $10,000, all of which have had no expenditures
thus far this year. It adds up to about $37,000. 1 guess I would appreciate if the
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Department could let us know what their plans are for the items in Index
Code 919023?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: There's significant amount unspent.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. We shall forward that. Thank you. Gentlemen. Okay. We can
await Mr. Baz for some of comment as the Budget Director, so, I'll leave that alone for
now. Let's see, where did I want to... this Budget Director, again. Give us some
comment, please, Page 5-36, Mr. Nakagawa, Director, Sewer R&R Contingency. First
thing, we don't have the actual for 2014, but can you give us some comment on this
Repair & Maintenance Supplies request for $334,000?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Yes, Chair. For the sewer repair and maintenance, for the contingency,
this is, this Index Code for 6031 are, this is major type of repairs that requires
unforeseen or unplanned emergencies that we have major equipments that go out of
service; and, so, this is at all of our facilities, the three or the five treatment plants and
the 42 pump stations.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So, this is like your Countywide collection agency for your...
MR. NAKAGAWA: That's correct. So this is our unplanned any kind of events that happen
throughout the year.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. During the current, this current Fiscal Year, Mr. Nakagawa, have
you had any of those unplanned, major situations; and, if you did, could you tell us,
approximately, the cost incurred?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Yeah, so, this past year, we actually had couple things go out of, major
equipments go out of service; and, one was one of our centrifuges out, at one of our
plants on the West side and the other is actually a compliance/level of service for
reclaimed water users, their, our filtration system in our Kihei and our Lahaina side
that required replacing.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Now, my understanding, correct me if I, you know, have this inaccurate,
gentlemen, but my understanding is you working on a phasing component of
improving or taking it to the next level, the level of filters that we are utilizing for your
process requirements?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Yeah, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And that Lahaina is currently undergoing this transition to a better form
of filtration and filters, is that a good understanding for the Committee?
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MR. NAKAGAWA: Yes and that is correct, Chair. Basically, we had these old sand filters
that were out in the Lahaina and in the Kihei area, and what we're doing is upgrading
the filtration system to a cloth media-type filters that, basically, provides a lot cleaner
water.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Right. Right. Because my understanding is, while we're incurring this
additional, this expense now, it does provide us with stretching out the length of the
ability of compliance, is that a good understanding?
MR. NAKAGAWA: That is correct, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And it's one that is more on the affordable side of the options of how we
could address this?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Yes, that is correct, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, so, for that, I would I would say, I commend you, your Division for its
approach regarding our finances, so, thank you very much. So, Lahaina is first,
Mr. Nakagawa, and, then, when you complete, you're gonna move to, what, South
Maui or the Wailuku plant or something?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Yes, and actually, Lahaina and Kihei are actually the same time. Kihei,
because we have a lot of heavy users on that side and we are having just a level of
service for our, providing a better level of service for our existing R- 1 users, that's
actually being installed today as we speak, and, then, the Lahaina one will be next
right after.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Okay. Thank you for that. Committee, any further questions in
Ops for this, gentlemen, under Wastewater Operations? The one that I was kinda
curious, gentlemen, you assess Water Delivery Charges at the Wastewater, I trying to
get a grasp on this one. Especially, if we, you know, going through R- 1 and for
landscape, I'm just trying to understand what, this Water Delivery Charges, if you can
give us some comment, please?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Chair, sorry, what, which number is that?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Let's see, that is on Page 5 dash, I have it in my notes as 5-45, yes, 6178.
It's under your, you know, you have that under your Treatment Plants, that Water
Delivery Charges sub. I understand Lanai, you know, we don't do, R-1, we do
oxidation ponds, so, I can see Lanai Water Company sending you a bill for water
requirements. Is there any other things that our Water Department assesses you for
water delivery, gentlemen?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Yeah, Chair, basically, Water Delivery Charges is just the bill that we get
from Water Department as well as because our facilities, they are treating sewage,
they get Waterman that they use, too, so that they can drink potable water.

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
April 14, 2015

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Okay. Any other questions in this program area? If not, well move
to the C Account or their Equipment.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: It's in, like, all the different treatment plants, but the
chemical filter supplies, I mean, ran into the hundreds of thousands of dollars, I
guess, that's just...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Can you give us a reference, please?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: They have, that line item is in actually every plant, so let me
see where this one is, wait, do you see one? I was just glancing through.
MR. MIYAMOTO: Mr. Chair?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: They all have them, though.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Yes, Director?
MR. MIYAMOTO: It's Object Code 6010.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. There you go. There's one, yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Right. And then you got 6001 Agricultural Supplies. Do you have some
comments, please, gentlemen?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Yeah, so, all of our, oh, sorry, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Please, Mr. Nakagawa.
MR. NAKAGAWA: Yeah, so all of our facilities, they require chemicals for, we have chemical
contracts with them and, basically, the three major chemicals are polymer, caustic
and chlorine, and these all just assist in the process of wastewater treatment.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. No, I mean and I know it's something that's gotta be
used, but it's real high-ticket item, you know, but it's, I guess, no way around getting
cheaper or generic brands or, you know, like, cut down the cost or there's no way
around it. It's something that we're just gonna have to, it's a bill that well always
have pretty much.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Do you folks go out for a kinda RFP, I mean, how do you guys go and
secure those type of requirements for your Operations, Mr. Nakagawa?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Yes.
CHAIR HOKAMA: You work with Mr. King through Purchasing and you folks put out a
Request for Proposals on, you tell him, you know, you want, you need x amount of
cubic yards or tons of caustic material give us your best prices?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Yes, sir, and that's absolutely right. We work with, we just get a contract
for services through Greg King, who's the, and we get a low bid and everybody, I mean,
everybody bids on it and we just secure contracts through there.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So on Page 5-47, gentlemen, your Mechanical/ Electrical Systems, I
understand you got, the Electrical Parts, Supplies, you know, we made adjustments
there. Your Repair & Maintenance Supplies, it's interesting that the difference
between the two actuals of '13 and '14. Can you give some comment regarding those
areas of request, gentlemen?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Chair, so the, this Mechanical/ Electrical Systems, this is, basically, our
Central Maintenance staff in which we, a while back, we reorganized and the 6016 and
6031 are major electrical equipment and as well as major mechanical equipment, so
that ranges from, we have pumps and valves to actually centrifuges and clarifiers.
These are all just major equipment throughout the, in our Wastewater system that
Central Maintenance, what their, this Index Code, what it does is it covers all of the
plants, whereas, each individual index code for each plant is specifically bought with
those plants, so, looks like on my notes as far as the Central, the 6031 is really, we
have that, one of the Kahului centrifuges that we had to replace for that one.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So this is the main area 'cause you get a lot of R & M, here in this
area. You got equipment, you got vehicles, you, have besides the supplies component
which is on 5-48, gentlemen. Okay. Okay. Ms. Cochran, questions?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, I was looking at the R & M stuff, too, Chair; and, I
mean, those are also.. .the one in particular, though, 5-48, the Machinery/ Equipment
went from 9,700 to 19,000 up to 107,000, so, was that for one particular big, large
item that had to be replaced kind of thing or?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Nakagawa?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Yes, Chair. And so what this, typically, this 6137, the Repair and
Maintenance of Machinery/ Equipment, this is the kind of repairs that is outside of our
skill level four, our mechanics and electricians, so, like, for instance, the, when we
have to rewind pumps and that kind of stuff, we send it out to American Electric or an
outside source that rewinds the pumps, gets it back to us and, then, we can put it
back into service.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Okay. Very good. I think a lot of the R & Ms are, you
now, hundreds of thousands of dollars and I'm sure they each have a unique situation
that it applied to, but it tends to be one of the bigger ticket items in the different
sections. But, no, I'm fine, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: This 6143, Mr. Nakagawa, this is for the vehicles that need to go outside of
the County's ability to service itself?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Yes, that is correct, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, ma'ain?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Jumping over to the narrative on Page 193 at the bottom,
Machinery and Equipment, are these, they're small numbers, but is this correlate to
the pages we're in now? I'm trying to figure out...
CHAIR HOKAMA: What page, one, ninety...?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: 193 and then over to 194 at the top. 'Cause I see...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: It looks like for the same thing over and over and over?
CHAIR HOKAMA: This would be part of Wastewater Ops C Account, the Equipment that's,
you're referring to 193, 194?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. So at the bottom of 193, the two $5,000 items seem
to be exact, what are those, sub-object code numbers or whatever, I just didn't know if
that was a typo, like it was a duplicative printing or is that because it doesn't really
break it down what it is. It just says the same words twice, so, not sure if it supposed
to be that way or you just added extra $5,000?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Miyamoto, do you folks have that sheet that you could...
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: . ..(inaudible)...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.

'S
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And, then, the next page has four lines of the same, but it
doesn't really say what it is.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Mr. Nakagawa?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Yeah. Chair, so what you're seeing is it is reoccurring, but it's, basically,
it's.. .what we use this index code is to procure emergency items when we, whenever
we have emergencies at our different facilities. So they, although you see the same
description, the index codes are all different, so they're one for each facility.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Got it.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Yeah, I just...
CHAIR HOKAMA: So you see the difference?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, I just thought that, I don't know.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. We were looking at the sub-objects, so yeah. But if you look at the
code prior to that, the ending two numbers, 33, 35-COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, okay. There's the difference.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --37, 39.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Got it.
CHAIR HOKAMA: That's how, why Mr. Nakagawa...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: 33, oh, yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So, there's the difference. Okay. Alright. Getting it. Thank
you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Great. So, gentlemen, any comments on your Equipment or C
Account in this program area?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Yes, Chair. So, as far the C Account, we're not asking for any vehicles as
Mr. Miyamoto noted. However, we have one specialty vehicle that we need to, that we
are acquiring and that's a jetter truck.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Tell us, what is a jetter truck, please?
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MR. NAKAGAWA: Basically, it's just a big water truck that shoots water at a high pressure
and it allows us to do our quarterly flushings as well as our periodic flushings and,
this is, this is used to flush underground sewer lines with, that builds up sediment
and debris inside the lines.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So you could be a first responder at your site for fire at your own site with
this jetter since you can shoot water? I know, I'm just asking. The equipment is not
geared to a general dispensing of water, you know, then that's fine, but.
MR. MIYAMOTO: Yeah. Mr. Chair, the piece of equipment, the nozzle head is intended to be
shot down pipes, so, it doesn't have a long range, you know, it's generally just for
down the pipes, so we're trying to, we drag it through the pipes so that it, high, jet
pressure push, removes the debris from the walls of the pipe.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
MR. MIYAMOTO: But it doesn't have a long distance that it shoot the water.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So, this would, truck handle the system or this is for a specific
district or is this for a system, Countywide system?
MR. NAKAGAWA: That's correct. It would be a Countywide, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you for that. What is an Odalog H2S monitor, please?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Yes, Chair. So the Odalog, what it is, is just an H2S monitor. We, as you
know, we, and I'm sure you guys do, we get a lot of odor complaints and what this
does is allows us to monitor the amount of H2S which is what people are smelling
from the Wastewater and just to see if it is within the DOH standards.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Very good. Very good. Okay. You have couple of Maintenance
Repair Equipment replacement, is this a specific thing you need, Mr. Nakagawa, I
mean, you know, you just say mechanical electrical equipment. But is this like an
analyzer or this is, you know, what kind of equipment we talking about for your
treatment plants?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Chair, which line item are we looking at again?
CHAIR HOKAMA: I'm looking at 5-49, your, you know, at the Treatment Plants, you're
asking us for Equipment money, but we not too sure what you really want to buy with
it? This is part of the question that Ms. Cochran asked regarding all those same subobject codes, but it's all assigned to different plant sites.
MR. NAKAGAWA: Chair, yeah, so this type of equipment, this Maintenance & Repair
Equipment, this is used, like I was saying, is when we, whenever we need to procure
any type of portable generator or any type of bigger types of equipment during
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emergency events, and honestly, it's really like, it's a procurement thing that allows us
to go out during emergencies to acquire these type of either pumps or generators or
that kind of bigger equipments because of the dollar value and that's.. .it's just spaced
out at every treatment plant.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Yeah, the more detail you're able to share with us, the easier for us
to make some decisions and take away the guessing on our part. I'm really curious
what a $25,000 vinyl tent is, so can you give us some comments since you're asking
for three of these $25,000 tents?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Yes, Chair. So what these vinyl tents are for is, as I mentioned earlier,
how we're upgrading all of our filtration systems at the treatment plants, they are very,
the cloth is very, it breaks down with UV; and, so, basically, the vinyl tents shades the
units so that it, the cloth material within the aqua discs doesn't degrade more rapidly.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So this is up for a long period of time, then, these tents?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Yes. This is up, I mean, it's, basically, a permanent roof without, but it's a
cheaper way-CHAIR HOKAMA: Right.
MR. NAKAGAWA: --instead of building an actual structure.
CHAIR HOKAMA: But this still takes a building permit?
MR. NAKAGAWA: I don't believe so, sir.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Really? If you're telling me your permanent structure...
MR. NAKAGAWA: We can look into it and get back to you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Because I don't want Departments not to be in compliance with our Code,
'cause that I have low tolerance, also. For us not, you know, we expect the community
to conform to Code, I expect the Departments to conform to Code, too, no excuses.
Okay. The rest I understand for emergency, you need this type of generations. This
roll-off trash bins, can you give us some comment on this 120,000 request for this
four bins, please?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Yes, Chair. At each of our bins we, I mean, each of our Treatment Plants,
we, basically, have trash bins that we dump in any type of trash that we have, things
that we remove from our head works when, basically, you have screens that screen
out all the large items before it goes through the treatment process and that's taken
out of our system prior to it going through the biological process; and, all of that stuff
is, all of the bins are over, let's see, ten years old and so they are just corroded and it's
time to just get replacements.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: A commercial hauler comes in, takes care of the contents of what's inside
of those bins or is the County Departments providing you the service?
MR. NAKAGAWA: We have outside services.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So, how much are you asking to, for expenses, to pay for the
service of the pick-ups from all these bins, can you refer to us where you booking
those charges?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Chair, I believe, that's in just, we're not getting an additional charge. It's
just that, oh, we bill it to...
CHAIR HOKAMA: I mean, are you booking that under Other Services, are you booking that
under Contracts or, you know, I just trying to figure out how you folks booking your
expense side?
MR. NAKAGAWA: I believe it's under 6129, Other Services.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Other Services. Okay. Please verify that for us, Mr. Nakagawa. I don't
want to guess when we-MR. NAKAGAWA: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --do decision making.
MR. NAKAGAWA: Yes, will do.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. So thank you very much. Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And yeah, thanks for asking about the
jetter truck. Does this need to get shipped off to other islands for service, other,
Molokai, Lanai?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Nakagawa?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Yes, this jetter truck is used Countywide, so we, it is shipped off through
Young Brothers.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. And those, what's that cost, normally? Is there, do
you know that off the top of your head, shipping charges?
MR. NAKAGAWA: I'm sorry, I don't know the exact cost.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. But I guess it's somewhere in here as in...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah, we've asked Mr. Nakagawa where the expenses are coming for--73-
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --these types of things, so they can respond to us.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Very good. And, also, in regard, the, yeah, I had the
roll-off trash bins marked, too, Chair, 'cause I thought, wouldn't that be a Solid Waste
thing? I know its Wastewater trash, but and, then, I thought our...
CHAIR HOKAMA: It's gotta be an expense because they're paying a commercial hauler-COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right. But...
CHAIR HOKAMA: --to take care of that service.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And, then, I thought this Department takes care of Solid
Waste, so why wouldn't our own Department take care of our own waste, but anyway,
I guess that's not how it works. Okay. Chair, I don't have anything further for this
section. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Ms. Balsa, any questions you may have? Mr. Carroll, any
questions? Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No questions at this time.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I'm still working on something. You can go onto Mr. Couch.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Mr. Couch, any questions, sir, for this program area?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Just on the jetter truck.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, sir. No, anything?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No, I mean I'm asking on the jetter truck, what does a new one
cost? I see some good prices online for a used one, but what does a new one cost?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Nakagawa?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Yes, Chair. Our estimate is $325,000, roughly 300,000, we think.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: When was the last time you got one?
MR. NAKAGAWA: I believe our, Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Nakagawa.
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MR. NAKAGAWA: Okay. I believe our other one is about ten years old, so.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Page 5-49, Members, he is showing replacement, 18 years old with 26,000
miles.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And they're good for 10 years.
MR. NAKAGAWA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: They're selling some good used ones online, 2005 models for
about 100,000. So, I'm just wondering a new one might be around 250, you think?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Nakagawa?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Yes, we can get back and...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And that's an RFP, right?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Yeah, exactly that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Nakagawa.
MR. NAKAGAWA: Yeah, Chair, so we utilize Highways. We give them the specs on which we
need and they go through their normal procurement of all-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
MR. NAKAGAWA: --specialty vehicles or and vehicles alike.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thanks.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Any other questions? Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Chair. On your equipment for last year or for this Fiscal
Year, on Lanai and the Mechanical Division and in Collections, you still have
100 percent of what the request was last year. There's $70,000 on Lanai, the 130 for
the Mechanical Section and 150 for Collections, for a total of $350,000. What is your
normal policy with replacement once you get approval? I know some Departments
hold off until the end of the year, so, they make sure they've got all their other
expenses covered before they buy the vehicles, but.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Nakagawa?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Mr. Chair, yes, and, so, you know, our typical routine is that once we get
approvals, we tend to gather information to figure out what we need and what our
needs are and, then, we do, normally, put it out right away. Unfortunately, this year,
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we were, went through a transition period where our Ops Superintendent actually
retired and so, yeah, we just made a mistake and it's being procured kinda late this
time.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Chair, if you don't mind having the Staff request an outline of what
their plans are for the funds, whether All be fully utilized or not?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Well forward that. Thank you. Any further questions, gentlemen?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And ladies? Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you. And you may have addressed this, I'm not sure.
But Page 5-48.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: The 6137, the R & M Machinery/ Equipment from the actual
of 19,000, but you're not asking for any for 2016, except the, what's, looks like what's
carried over for 2015, what exactly is that for, is that a particular, 919044, 6137?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Nakagawa or Mr. Miyamoto?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Chair, so you're referring to 6137, our Repair and Maintenance on
Machinery and Equipment, right?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yes.
MR. NAKAGAWA: And sorry, what was the question again?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: So, in 2015, 107 and 2014, 19 and, then, so are you
carrying over this amount and why such a big jump if you, from the 19 to the 107?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Nakagawa?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Yeah. So, what this in this code does and what we utilize this for is, once
again, to repair and do maintenance on any type of machinery or equipment. So, this
is the illustration where Ms. Cochran was asking about the 19,000, what we do and
my example is, we utilize for, like, pumps, we use it for, to rewind motors, we use it for
any type of equipment that requires outside services to repair and maintain. And
what the, under these lists, Mechanical and Electrical section, what they do is they
service all the different plants and, so, any type of equipment that is outside of those
plants, these are like spare parts and that kind of stuff that needs require of
maintenance.
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COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: It's actually for parts, not so much for the, it's our
employees who do the repairs?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Nakagawa.
MR. NAKAGAWA: Chair, yeah, so, it's a combination of both, actually, so whatever our
employees are able to do, we can service it, but the reality is a lot of these types of
repair and maintenance of the equipment is outside services.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: So it's actually contractual?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Anything else, Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: No, not at the moment, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. So, I'm sorry, Mr. Nakagawa, are you suggesting that,
what is currently being charged off on 6137 is actually expenses that are under 6138,
Services Contracts, Services and Contracts? 6137 is Maintenance, R & M for
Maintenance or, I'm sorry, R & M for Machinery and Equipment, and to Ms. Crivello's
point, you still have out of $107,000 budget, your remaining balance that's unspent is
almost 90,000; and, as she mentioned last year or for 2014, it was 19,000, the year
before that it was 9,000, so I'm, usually when we see jumps like that, it's because
you've asked for additional money for a special project in the, in this past Fiscal Year
or this current Fiscal Year. So, I think, Ms. Crivello and I are interested in finding out
if that 107 can go back down to something closer to 19?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Nakagawa?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Chair, yeah, so the difference between, I think, what you're asking is, so
we have 6137, which is Repair and Maintenance of Machinery and Equipment. This is
where we, as I previously explained, we take machinery, we place, we contract that
out. 6138, that is Repair and Maintenance Service and Contracts, these are, typically,
more of major projects that is, that we utilize outside contractors; so, that is things
that we can't get to, like, for instance, major infrastructure that we need to install and
we utilize outside contractors, so it's more of a construction-type of contractors.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, but the reason I asked is that in 6138, there's no budget.
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MR. NAKAGAWA: Yes and so, what happens within this Central Maintenance is they
actually service all of our facilities, so, they don't really actually contract any outside
contractors to do any work.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Okay. Well, if you could provide us with what the expenses
have been, what these expenses have been for, thus far, this year and what the
remaining balance is assigned to.
MR. NAKAGAWA: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. We can request it, Mr. White. Any other questions, Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Gentlemen, ladies, any other questions in this program area?
Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Well, actually, I'm trying to fit in the goals and objectives
part.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: If that's possible. So jumping back into the narrative book,
Page 182, Goal 1, Item 4, Goal, provide effective Division Management; Item 4,
Minimize adverse impacts to environment and you folks are basing that on
grease-related spills? You've had one and you estimate you're gonna have another,
but my question is, not so much the grease spills, but just sewer itself spills. How
many have occurred? Because, I believe, I've read quite a few in the newspapers, so,
are you folks not wanting to address that?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Department? Mr. Director.
MR. MIYAMOTO: Mr. Chair, as you know, we are under our Consent Decree and that we do
a regular reporting to, our Quarterly Reporting to the Department of Health and EPA
and that identifies all the spills that we have. We've only had a few spills that were
because equipment failure, for example, when we had that power outage, we didn't
have a generator turned on, so we ended up having a spill. So, those are the
unpredictable ones. Generally, all of our spills are rather unpredictable. We can't
control, unless we seal all our manholes, we can't control what people throw down our
sewer manholes. We've had a couple where there were grease buildup in the line, and
what we've done is we've sent our pretreatment out to that area to see, you know, the
contributors of that grease. There are some neighborhoods that just have a large
usage of grease. We can tell that because when we do our daily inspections of our
pump stations, we inspect our wet wells, and sometimes we see about a foot-thick
layer of grease in that sewer line, that wet well that we have to break up and get out of
there; and, so, generally, we, it's difficult to try and stop this. We have all this

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
April 14, 2015

Consent Decree programs that try and control that, but short of sealing all of our
manholes and making that system so that no one has access to it, it's a challenge to
stop it.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. And in regards to your comment about power outage
and not having a generator, it looks like you folks are looking to purchase some
generators, so, that should help assist in avoiding such situations?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Yes. And, also, the generators that we're looking also, we, also, have some
emergency generators where we're gonna be, when we go to work on equipment, there
may not be access to power, so we have those types of generators, also. The problems
that we had with our other generators that failed was not necessarily with the
machinery, it's the electronics. Because all of our pump stations are relatively close to
the ocean, the elements get in and we tend to experience some challenges with
electronics, so, we're, also, looking to do a regular type of a preventive maintenance on
those types of systems.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. And that generator purchase breakdown, Chair, is on
Page 194 in their expansion budget to it, lists other items. But, anyways, and, then, I
just want to refer down to the next goal. Goal 1, provide reliable water service and
2, satisfy regulatory requirements for treatment plants and number of compliance,
non-compliance days, as Mr. Ueoka wakes up, actual 103 of 'em in 2014 and, then,
you're gonna nicely drop it down to only ten, so that's quite a decrease in noncompliance days, which is nice, but what happened with the 103 days if we're allowed
to speak in open session?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Nakagawa?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Yes, I believe, for 2014, this is when we were actually renovating the major
piece of equipment in the Lahaina area, is our cab and so, because it took us a while
to clean it out, put in the new pieces of equipment in there, diffusers that blow air into
the wastewater, we were technically non-compliant with our, either our R-1 permit or
whatever type of permits, but we didn't violate any of our discharge permits, ERC
permits.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh. Okay. Okay. Very good. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much, Ms. Cochran. Further questions in this
program area, Members? If not, I want, we're gonna move to Solid Waste. So,
anything else in Wastewater, at this time? Okay. Having none, Mr. Nakagawa, thank
you very much for your assistance with the Committee's review of your Division this
evening. We thank you for your presence.
MR. NAKAGAWA: Thank you, Chair.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: One thing, though, Members, I will ask, as part of my zero-based
budgeting program, I would ask that you as Chairs of your specific Committee
jurisdictions, look at the goals and objectives measurements. This Chair will be happy
to revise measurements, as you work with your Departments, to make it easier on us
to make decisions next year when we really get into zero-based budgeting. So, if you
feel that some of the measurements need to be tweaked or a new measurement needs
to be added or something deleted, this Chair is open to your recommendations; but, I
would just ask that you give those Divisions and Departments some courtesy that,
that is what you're planning and, at least, give them the opportunity to share a
comment with you as subject-matter Chairs. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Just one last item for Wastewater. Their electricity usage in nearly
every one of their areas is significantly below what the projection was, so, in some
cases, it looks as though we could adjust somewhere in the neighborhood of half a
million dollars off of couple of different locations, so, if they could be asked to take
another look at their electrical usage and let us know what that adjustment might be,
because this is another one of those areas where Mr. Baz's inflationary adjustment, I
don't believe, works quite well enough for this process.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I shouldn't say, for this process, at this stage of the process.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Yeah, we want to make sure you guys can operate, Mr. Nakagawa,
so, if you could do that for us, we would appreciate that. Okay, Members...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair, real quick?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, ma'am.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. And before Mr. Nakagawa goes, in regards to,
you mentioned LED lights and it relates to the electrical, you know, question that you
folks are dropping the cost, which is nice, is that being utilized in your parking lot
areas or along your buildings more so or indoors, whereabouts?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Nakagawa.
MR. NAKAGAWA: Chair, yeah, pretty much at all of our facilities.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I mean, major lighting changes are the outside parking lots,
primarily?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Nakagawa.
MR. NAKAGAWA: Yes, Chair, yeah, so it's all of our lightings that we have in our facilities.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh. Okay. Very good.
MR. NAKAGAWA: Inside our buildings, outside, everywhere.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Very nice. Okay. Very good. And then lastly, Chair,
and I meant to bring this up in other Departments, but a succession, succession
efforts, I guess, is a term that personnel uses as in people retiring, you know, the
people with historical background knowledge of the job, of the history of a place,
whatever and that when, you know they're going to be leaving and stepping down, to
mentor and train the next person in line to step into their shoes, 'cause I know places
in these Departments, Water, Wastewater, that's so key to making sure things run
smoothly for the next, as you stated earlier, something had been sorta dropped
because the new person who stepped in, wasn't quite aware of how things were
ordered, you know, in a timely manner, whatever, I forget, but I think it's important
that Departments do this succession, take efforts into creating a chain of succession
or whatever the term is, but I think it really helps in our Departments being efficient
and, you know, carrying on. So, thank you, Chair, for that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Ms. Balsa, you had a question?
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Yeah, I just want to comment on what Ms. Cochran just said.
You know, in some Departments, I think it works, because they can do succession
planning by using the existing person and training. I think the problem comes in
when they are looking for a new person and there is no budget really to bring the
person aboard to have them learn from the person who's retiring; and, I think, that's
something that we could take a look at. You know, so much is lost when you don't
have the information from the existing person passed on to the new one. New one is
totally out to lunch and I think it's something that we have to take a look at, but there
has to be, in my opinion, more effort put into transition. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: No. Thank you for that comment. I, we've been dealing with the
transition issues that Finance had with retirement of senior people in different
positions.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Chair, I know there are statistics, there's statistics and studies
about what it costs to lose and replace an employee, and it's lots of money, not
hundreds, many, many thousands. Thank you.

- 81 -

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
April 14, 2015

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Any further questions, Members? Okay. Well take a recess
until 8:15 p.m. and then we'll finish up the evening with the remainder of Solid Waste
Division's review. Well be in recess. . . .( gavel)...
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

8:09 p.m.
8:18 p.m.

CHAIR HOKAMA: .. .(gavel)... Okay. Let's return to the continued review of Department of
Environmental Management. We shall now move on to our Solid Waste
Administration Program. And then, Members, I have decided that once we complete
the review of Environmental Management this evening, that we're gonna adjourn.
Okay. I'm gonna defer agencies under Council jurisdiction, which is the Council
Services Clerks components, but being able to finish tonight, we will, then, be on
schedule. It'll be a tight schedule, but we're back on track with the adjustments we've
made so. This evening, our two Mikes are not here, but we have the Department's
three Mikes. So Members, I would ask if we can use the last names, so, that for our
Secretary, it's not Mike to Mike to Mike and Mike, 'cause there's gonna be five Mikes in
this room, three from Admin and two from the body. Okay. So it's like 25 percent of
the type, people here, is gonna be Mikes. No, no, I'm just saying, Mr. Victorino, that
I'm requesting we use last names, since easier for our transition and records
component.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Not a problem. Not a problem.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. So, joining us this evening, from the, we have our Deputy,
Mr. Miyamoto. We also have from the Division, Mr. Ratte and Mr. Kehano. So, to help
our Staff, if you could use the last names, that would be helpful. So, gentlemen, if
any, you have any comments on your Solid Waste Admin Program A Account, at this
time?
MR. MWAMOTO: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Quick summary, the, under the Administration, we
are requesting one position, the CE, Engineer III. As we prepared this budget prior to
the budget amendment being heard, we had to make an assumption, so, our
assumption was for 100 percent salary. If this position is carried forward, we,
obviously, would need to reduce that level of funding because it's probably gonna take
us four to six months to fill it.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Understood.
MR. MIYAMOTO: We have under, Salaries and Wages, we do have the usual Union raises,
which, also, affects to some degree the Premium Pay that we are experiencing. Under
the Operations, we do have some increases and well go over that later. We do have
some vacancies in the Division, but the primary vacancies are not in so much the
Admin Program. We have...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Well just deal with the Admin Program, at this time--82-
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MR. MIYAMOTO: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --Mr. Director, so thank you for that. But that was very straightforward,
so Committee, any questions regarding Solid Waste?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Real quick comment.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Victorino,
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I did inform Mr. White to call me Mr. Victorino, Mr. Ratte
and Mr. Kehano, no Mikes tonight. So, I did inform him of your, what you had
informed us to do earlier. That's a comment, not a question.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. I mean, what is the odds of having five Mikes in a group of
15 people?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: . ..( inaudible)... we don't have Hopper as Corp. Counsel.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Ueoka is not complaining, let me tell you. Okay. So, again, under
A Account...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. White.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I would be happy to sacrifice and go home, so, you only have to deal
with four.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Ill volunteer number two, then.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. I know it's late, Members, but we can finish. We can finish.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Yes, let's go.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So, we are on part of 5-55 and as the Director mentioned, this is not an
area of vacancies. They have requested one new position, so, are there any questions
in the A Account? Again, he, also, mentioned that due to Collective Bargaining
requirements, there's adjustments. And, I believe, they're also made adjustment
regarding a position filled at a lower scale, so, they have a small savings, I believe, of
$9,000. Other than that, it's a straightforward request, so, at this time, Members, any
questions on A Account? Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. That expansion position, your
comments say and that's the Civil Engineer III, for additional engineering and
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regulatory compliance support. That's the one you've been looking for all this time,
right?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Yes, Chair, sorry.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah, Mr. Miyamoto.
MR. MIYAMOTO: In the supplemental, we had put in, I think, it was a, yeah, initially, we
had requested an Engineer VI to oversee our newly forming Engineering Section; and,
so, what we can do with this Engineer III is, also, bolster the services that that section
now can do. Because we have a lot, Solid Waste is so much different than our
Wastewater. Wastewater, we have a lot of structures, we build pump stations,
treatment facilities. At our landfill, we have a lot of regulatory compliance. We have, I
think it's over 40 permits that we need to maintain and make sure we're doing what
those permits ask us to comply with, for example, our closed landfills, you know, we
can have people start doing more of the inspection work, the regular maintenance.
And youll see, further on in our Operation program, that's, one of our goals is to start
looking at our closed landfills and making sure that they're up to what their
requirements are for their closure permits. But yeah, the CE III, we're looking for that
position to help us out mainly at the Central Maui Landfill. Like in Wastewater, you
have a Tech Support Engineer, who takes care of like the day-to-day type services that
need a little bit of engineering. You know, it's not major where you would do a CIP
project, but if you have to reengineer something to, that's been damaged, that's
basically what we're looking for the CE III and, also, to help with compliance. You
know, to help make sure that, you know, for example, we are, we have a gas collection
system that needs to be maintained, the flare system needs to be monitored, there are
reports that we need to submit to DOH regarding our monitoring of those gases. I
didn't know about it, but our gas collection system can get very finicky system, you
have to check the levels of oxygen in there. If you have too much oxygen, you could
be, you know, feeding an underground fire. If your, the level of methane is decreasing,
that means that area has, you know, is starting to reduce the amount of the need to
be monitoring, so, hopefully, this Engineer can help us on that type of system.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And I have questions on compliance, but I know that's treading
a gray area and I'm not sure we want to get into that or I'm not sure what the Chair's
thoughts are on that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: From a budgetary standpoint, I don't have a problem. If it's a specific
thing, then, I would say, I would request Mr. Ueoka to give some guidance because of
what we are aware of regarding other items in other-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Committees.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --standing Committees in the Council. But from a budgetary question, I
have no problems for you to at least be able to present it and then, either Mr. Ueoka
can state a concern or if I feel that it may not be appropriate at that time, I would...
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Well, let me just-CHAIR HOKAMA: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --try and be as general as I can. You say there's 40 different
compliance permits, regulatory permits needed?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Roughly and this is all of our landfills at all of our facilities and even at, I
think, our recycling facilities have some level of permitting that we must...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So, right now, who handles all that permit, permitting, is that
Mr. Ratte as, is that, whoever can do it? I don't know. Who handles that now?
MR. RATTE: It is a shared responsibility now and we're doing the best that we can in that
regard, but our engineering is very limited staff to do that. But yeah, you are looking
at some of the staff that does oversee that. Again, we're a little bit more reactionary
than proactive at this time.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. That gets into other questions, so I'm gonna just...
MR. RATTE: I could add one other thing, just to piggyback on what Mr. Miyamoto
mentioned, with the 40 permits, it's about 40, I think, it's maybe 39 or 41, but we are
responsible for three different areas in compliance with DOH, Clean Air Branch, Clean
Water and Solid Waste, so, we have multiple permits with all three of those branches
at all of our landfills and closed landfills.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, yeah, that's right, closed landfills, too, that's another issue.
Okay. For now, Mr. Chair, I, let the others. I just don't-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --know how far I can get into the compliance stuff.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Other questions in A Account, Members?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I do.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you. With your existing employees, are there any
specialized employees that are now dealing with the regulatory compliance support?
MR. RATTE: No specialized employees deal with that, specifically, no. It's been a
combination of some operation staff, some administration; however, that's been part of
the challenge for us.
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COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: But your compliance record have been pretty impressive,
has it not?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Ratte,
MR. RATTE: I will potentially defer that to Mr. Ueoka. I would say that there's factual
information that we can provide regarding our compliance since '06. I think from the
Division's perspective, I wouldn't tend to agree with that; however, you have to take it
into account that we're trying to be proactive and address things before they become
non-compliant.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay. I understand. Alright. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. White.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Chair. I'm assuming that the two of you are engineers, is
that correct?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Ratte, Mr. Kehano?
MR. RATTE: Yes. My background is Mechanical Engineering and Mr. Kehano's background
is Civil Engineering.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And, then, we have, in addition to the two of you, we have a
Civil Engineer IV, another Civil Engineer IV, Mechanical Engineer and, then, an
Engineering Support Tech, so, it seems over the years that the compliance issue has
been the driving force, obviously, for hiring additional staff, but I'm just wondering
since we, since this past year, Mr. Kehano has moved from Operations to
Administration, right?
MR. RATTE: Mr. Kehano was under that Administration Program as an Engineer, but...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: But I thought he was the Operations Engineer that was occupying the
new position you just created, which is in Operations, isn't it?
MR. RATTE: He was just recently promoted to Assistant Division Chief.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Right.
MR. RATTE: The Division for the, for quite a number of years has only had two Engineers,
total, so, at this point in time, there is a vacancy there for his position that was
vacant. And that's one that Mr. Miyamoto referred to earlier that we will utilize and fill
as soon as possible.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Which position is that on this?
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MR. RA'ITE: That's one of the IVs that you referred to there. The CE IV, there's two of 'em
there, I believe.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. But I thought that Mr. Kehano was working as the Operations
Engineer overseeing all the landfills or Central Maui Landfill, I'm not sure?
MR. RATrE: Yeah, it kinda piggybacks on a previous question is, who's responsible or who's
overseeing it for the entire Division. With the limited amount of engineering we've had,
he's had to be jack of all trades in a number of different areas in the past.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. I guess that's all the questions I have for now. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Chair, and I know it's getting late, so Ill keep
my question real simple. What can you live with and what can you live without,
simple? Come on, Mr. Ratte.
MR. RATI'E: From the...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Administrative.
MR. RATrE: Administrative perspective.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That's all we're talking right now.
MR. RATT'E: We're, basically, asking for that one position. I think it's a matter of what
measure of risk tolerance that we have and what measure of proactive responsibility
you want the Division to have versus reactive. And I will just say and I've said it
before, you know, we're in a process of rebuilding the Division over the last couple of
years, and a lot of the shortcomings and areas of improvement that Council has
mentioned, we intend to agree with, almost all of them, and that's where we're trying
to move and build this level of foundation to move forward in a positive way. So the
position we need, I would say, that's what we can live with in getting that to move
forward from Administrative Program.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Last question I'll ask you is, how many landfills do you
monitor, closed and open, throughout this County?
MR. RATrE: We have four open landfills and four closed landfills.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Throughout the County?
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MR. RATFE: Throughout the County, all three islands, including Hana. Keep in mind, when
we close a landfill, we're responsible for on average, 30 years of responsibility of
oversight and inspection alter we close, so that responsibility doesn't go away.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I know there's one big one in the backyard, there's that big
hill that was built by garbage. Okay. So, thank you, Mr. Chair, that's it.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Mr. Carroll, questions? Ms. Balsa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: No. I better not go there. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Just real quick, your binder, the narrative says, six closed
landfills, yeah, just.. .but is that six or-MR. RAUE: Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Ratte.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --not correct?
MR. RAT1'E: Central Maui actually has two closed landfills, phase one and two. We can
actually oversee them. We sometimes call that one, because they're adjacent, but
however, each phase has its own actual closure plan that we're responsible for, so,
yes, it's, you could say that we have five.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh. Okay. Well, in here, the book says, six, so however.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Six. So, let's just settle this, how many landfills do we have, Mr. Director?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Whether phase one, phase two, whatever it is.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. Yeah. Yeah. 'Cause we trying to understand what...
MR. RATFE: We have two at Central...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Ratte?
MR. RATFE: Two at Central Maui Landfill; one, Makani Landfill; Olowalu; Kalamaula...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Waikapu.
MR. RATTE: And Waikapu, so, there, that is six, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
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MR. RATFE: Sorry about the confusion there.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So the old landfill on Lanai next to Kapano Dam that was used before we
went to the current site, that is not part of our responsibility and jurisdiction, too, for
post closure monitoring?
MR. RATI'E: No, that landfill is not.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you for that So, gentlemen, you know, I know that you, the
Director shared his request, but when I look at my, the response that Mr., DPS had to
send to me dated April 2nd regarding the current year and vacancies, under your
Department, Civil Engineer IV, and that more than likely was Mr. Kehano's previous
position, under status or report, DPS informs us that there is no request to fill this
position. So, if that is accurate from DPS, then, why wouldn't you just tell them,
redescribe it for a Civil Engineer III and get what you need?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Director.
MR. MIYAMOTO: Since we have a vacancy, we have the opportunity to redescribe this
position, which is what we're, this opportunity we're taking. And our intent is to
redescribe this vacant engineer position to be the supervisor of all the engineers.
Because currently if you, as Mr. White pointed out, we have two CE IVs, but no one
really, no Supervising Engineer that they report to. And, so, we're taking this
opportunity since we have this vacancy that was created when Mr. Kehano was
promoted to the Assistant Division Chief, to redescribe that to the, a Civil Engineer V
or VI to, or Engineer VI to be the supervisor that oversees and makes sure that we're
complying with all of our requirements.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Could that be you, as a Deputy, with your Engineering license, also?
Could you do some of this management requirements of supervision?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Or one of the other two engineers-MR. MIYAMOTO: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --there.
MR. MIYAMOTO: Well, both of our Division Chief and our Assistant Division Chief are
licensed as, this position would require a Hawaii license, which I currently carry a
Delaware license.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Well, I'm just looking at another way to skin the cat. Because I'm
looking at.. - and that's why, you know, we ask about vacancies 'cause according to
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DPS, there is 24 vacancies in your Department, overall Department, at this time.
Okay. Anything else under A Account, Members? Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Chair. And thank you for the discussion on the engineers,
the Civil Engineer III's responsibilities. One of the things that you spent a fair amount
of time discussing was the, monitoring the gas situation, well, I guess it was
Mr. Miyamoto that was mentioning it. Could you explain to us how the
responsibilities of that engineer would dovetail with the responsibilities of Cornerstone
Environmental, the company that we just signed a $640,000 contract with for
monitoring the gasification?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Director? Who's gonna answer, Mr. Kehano?
MR. KEHANO: With that particular contract, we would expect that that would reduce some
of their responsibility. So, right now, they're filling some of that void that the CE III
would fill if we were to get that position filled.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: You mean Cornerstone is filling them?
MR. KEHANO: Cornerstone is providing, yeah, those services. So, there's a lot of reporting
that we need to do, also, that we could probably do in-house if we had the body.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: But you've already signed the contract for them to provide services, so,
how would you adjust that?
MR. KEHANO: You mean, how would we reduce it?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah?
MR. KEHANO: If we got somebody up to speed that quickly, then, yeah, we could reduce the
contract and disencumber some of that funds, but we're taking the conservative
approach and, you know, not expecting to get the position just yet.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: How many engineers from Cornerstone are, how many staff from
Cornerstone are actually gonna be on site at any given time?
MR. KEHANO: Just one will, that actually comes in from the mainland, comes into the site
to do the physical monitoring. And, then, we correspond by e-mail to two other, one's
a compliance type of, I guess, officer and, then, the other one's another science,
scientific or scientific position.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So, how much time do they spend here between the two of them?
MR. KEHANO: So, there's actually three, but the third one that does come here, he at least
spends at least a week here per month.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And what about the other two?
MR. KEH4NO: They don't come to the site or they don't come to Hawaii. They're at their

VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So, for $640,000, we get one week of actual presence?
MR. KEHPNO: Per month, yeah, that's part of it. And, then, the other side is, of course, the
support with the compliance part of the, operating the gas system.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: But that, operating the gas system seems like an on-the-ground kind
of thing?
MR. KEHMO: So, yeah, you collect the data and, then, somebody's analyzing that data, and
so, that's what, I guess, the other two people are doing in the, in the other offices.
They're looking at the data and then making recommendations. Now we don't have to
make recommendations all the time, every day, but when they do make those or when
they make those changes during that week, he's adjusting as much as he can. And,
then, there is times where somebody like me, has to go out there and make
adjustments again, you know, after the fact.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Alter they've analyzed the data?
MR. KEH4NO: Yeah and alter he's made his changes and, then, they get that monitoring
data back and analyze that.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Any other questions for this area? Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. You know, you guys keep saying you
want to get this Civil Engineer III and I want to be able to support that, but I need to
be sold. And, I think, we all need to be sold on that. You say that there are
compliance issues and because of legal issues, we have to be kind of vague out in open
session, but it, this is your time to perform and do a sales job. Can you sell us why
you really need that position?
CHAIR HOKAMA: I would prefer the word, justify.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Alright, justify, same.
CHAIR HOKAMA: It's not the same to me, 'cause I'm not being able to be bought.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Ratte?
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MR. RATrE: Alright. fli do my best here. Some of it's, things that we mentioned in the past,
but well kind of summarize for you as briefly as we can. Mr. White brought up some
good concerns about contracts that we've had. Obviously, if we fill the position, we
can probably do it cheaper in-house, the percentage of time that this guy would be
involved with that; however, as Mr. Miyamoto mentioned earlier, we do have roughly
40 regulatory permits that we're responsible for. And, right now, what's happening is
we're relying upon many people that that's not their primary responsibility to oversee
that, so, certain things sometimes are delayed when they shouldn't be, certain
oversights are happening when they shouldn't be and we're just doing our best to hold
it together from a compliance perspective. That being said, we do have roughly 10 CIP
projects that are ongoing at any one time, in various statuses. We have probably over
15, 50 operations engineering responsibilities throughout the Division, so, that's a 50,
5, 0. With the staff we have, we're not able to do all that. We're not able to do half of
that, so, things get pushed off and pushed off and pushed off, and, eventually, it
becomes an area where it can no longer be pushed off and that's kind of where we're
at, at this point. Because it's been like that for quite a few number of years, as far
back as we've looked. We, also, have various consulting engineers on various projects.
The outer landfills are areas where we need to do a better job of and we're not doing
that as well as we should, right now, either, so, we've had to basically try to prioritize
as best we can, but I can promise you that to be proactive instead of reactive, instead
of constantly firefighting, we need that extra position there for sure. In the long run,
as Mr. Kehano said, we can't expect to bring that guy on and he's not gonna be fully
capable right out of the gate, so, yeah, we did fund consulting projects to address
things that we know we have to do next year. However, our approach is to build
sustainability and to build long-term sustainability, not just try to get through the
next quarter or the next year. We want to build, you know, into the long-term future.
So, that's what this engineering section is gonna do. We're gonna reallocate or our
intention, right now, is reallocating the IV to a V or VI. He's still gonna be doing
engineering work. He's not just gonna be sitting back supervising. He's gonna have
multiple projects himself, but create some semblance of oversight of the entire
engineering section if you will. That's what we want to create and we want to be
proactive about that and have sustainable compliance instead of a reactive area. So,
that's our long-term and our short-term plan there when it comes to engineering.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Mr. Ueoka?
MR. UEOKA: Thank you. I just wanted to clarify. There is oversight right now over the
current engineers. It is to the Division Chief and the Deputy Division Chief, but it
probably would be improved oversight with the extra position as they're saying, but I
just want it clear that there is oversight right now. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much. You definitely earning the pay grade this evening.
Okay. Any further questions in this area, Mr. White?
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Chair. I would appreciate it if you guys, not tonight,
obviously, but if you could take a look at the Cornerstone Environmental contract and
talk to Mr. Ueoka and see what, what's possible, or maybe not to Mr. Ueoka, he's
shaking his head so. But take a look at what that contract could be reduced by if you
brought this position on? As far as the other one is concerned, the supervisory
engineer, my sense is that you've got three engineers sitting there that could, I think,
are very capable and could probably do the supervision. So, maybe you can give us a
better justification for the supervisory position. Because they're two separate
positions, right? One, and what was the other one that is, you're gonna redescribe?
MR. MIYAMOTO: The current, the vacancy that was created, the Civil Engineer IV that was
created by, when Mr. Kehano got promoted and, then, the new position of the Civil
Engineer III is the request, those two positions are the ones you're mentioning?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, the one that you want to have as a supervisor is the...
MR. MIYAMOTO: Right, the CE IV that Mr. Kehano previously vacated is the one that we're
redescribing to the Engineering Section Supervisor.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So, Mr. Kehano wasn't supervising the other engineers in his previous
position?
MR. MIYAMOTO: If, he was at the same class as the other engineer in that section, so it's
inappropriate that he supervise someone of his same class. So, it's like, who, you
know, she, the other engineer actually has more years of experience in the Solid Waste
Division versus when Mr. Kehano came in, so supervision was bumped up to Mr.
Ratte when he was the Assistant Division Chief.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So, understanding how we've or you've made adjustments, Mr. Miyamoto,
since both, your Division and your Assistant Chief's position was filled within the last
six months is my understanding regarding Mr. Ratte and Mr. Kehano, in the budget, is
the salary listed, the correct amounts or as some have done in the past, is this
another experience for us with the filling of positions is at existing salary levels, Mr.
Miyamoto?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Mr. Chair, the, if you look at the Solid Waste Division Chief, it's actually
decreased because of when we hired Mr. Ratte at a lower salary than the previous
incumbent, and Mr. Kehano, when he was elevated from a CE IV up to this level, we
did what was a promotion without exam, which was an internal system and by Union
Contract, that has certain limitations as to how much we can increase his salary. So,
taking a quick look, we have a slight increase of about, yeah...
CHAIR HOKAMA: So the question is, then, is the salaries listed correct?
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MR. MIYAMOTO: The Assistant one will be, will go down, as you're saying, because we did
hire within the recent months and based on the Union Agreements. As Mr. Ratte was
already an EM V when he came over from our Solid Waste Division, was at a higher
salary. So yes, well work with the Budget Director as to what that adjustment should
be.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Very good. Any, yes, Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Just one last question. With the last budget, Mr. Ginoza made a
statement that with the Anaergia contract, there would be a reduction in the need of
staffing for the landfills. With the review of Anaergia, what review was performed on
the staffing needs and the change in the operations of the landfill with the significant
reduction of actually the landfill, having the landfill things because they're going
through Anaergia?
CHAIR HOKAMA: I rather we deal with that when we hit the Ops of the Solid Waste.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Oh, I'm sorry. Well, it kind of-CHAIR HOKAMA: I know...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --it hits this Department. It's part of the Department, too, but Ill wait.
That's fine.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Anything else, Members, in A Account, this area? Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair, I guess, it just perked my curiosity when Mr.
Miyamoto mentioned that his engineering license is in another state, and that's, I just
don't know how these.. .they work, like, 'cause I know being an attorney and when you
need to retake an exam for, but that's not how it works for engineering?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Miyamoto.
MR. MIYAMOTO: In my current position, it doesn't require that I have a Hawaii State
Engineering license, but I maintain my Delaware one, so, that should the need come
where I need to obtain a Hawaii one through the reciprocity process, I can obtain the
Hawaii one, and I would have to take an ethics test and fill out the reference forms
from my previous employers.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Alright. Thank you.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you for that question. Let's move to your B Account,
gentlemen, in your Admin Program.
MR. MIYAMOTO: In the B Account, you can see there are some minor adjustments to the
index codes to reflect more the actuals. The big increases with our rent at the existing
place of One Main Plaza through the Union, not the Union Contract, through the
rental contract, there is stipulated increases.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So that 35,000 is just for One Main Plaza, Mr. Miyamoto, the increase in
rental that's on 5-59?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Yes, it is, Mr. Chair. We have two suites in One Main Place if you've ever
visit our staff.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Shoulda bought that building. Okay. Okay. We know that you've had
adjustment in Social Security, FICA; retirement system charges, we've brought this up
to your other Division; EUTF adjustments, again, we miss Mr. Baz. Adjustments,
191,000 on Debt Service, is that correct, up-to-date regarding all your completed CIP
or is this existing and it's gonna grow with near completion of projects or is this
anticipating the near completion of projects? This is on 5-59, gentlemen.
MR. MIYAMOTO: It's based on completed projects.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Just on completed?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Yes.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Do you have anticipation of within the next three to six months,
completion of projects?
MR. MIYAMOTO: No, not at this time, because we have permitting issues that can drag out
for lengthy periods of time.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We understand that comment. Okay. Let's see, you, also, again, is it
Mr. Baz that would explain the overhead due to the cost allocation of your additional
105, $405,000 increase?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Yes, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Then we got the decrease of OPEB. Give us some comment about
this 43,000 on 5-60, regarding the Department's Administration due to
reimbursement for Department's Administration. Can I get some much better
understanding of this?
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MR. MIYAMOTO: As I had mentioned before in the Wastewater, both, Wastewater and our
Solid Waste Division, both contribute to the funding for the Director's office. As the
split, I would have to defer to Budget Director Baz as to how that's determined.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Between the two Divisions?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Yes.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Okay. That's fine. Members, questions for the gentlemen
regarding their B Account in this program area, Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No, Chair, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: No, not at this moment.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Miyamoto, do you know whether that $344,000 covers a specific
percentage of the EM Management or EM Administration cost? And do the two
Divisions cover the Admin fully or just partially?
MR. MIYAMOTO: They're supposed to cover our services fully.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Could you provide us or do you know what the split is, what the
percentage is between the two?
MR. MIYAMOTO: I could add it between the two Divisions.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No, that's okay. 11.1 take a look at it while others are asking questions.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Okay. Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, no questions.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Carroll? Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: No, thanks.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Mr. White, I'll be happy to entertain your question, but I'd like to...
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No, you can, we can move on.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Move on to the C Account.
MR. MIYAMOTO: Thank you, Mr. Chair. We currently have a, an existing ongoing list for a
copier within the Administration program. We are requesting new, we have seven
various base yards, we're looking for computers at these baseyards so that we can
provide training for our staff at the baseyard, rather than have them travel to our
Administration office to get training. We would like to have computers there that we
can do some kind of a hands-on training at the facility rather than have them leave
the facility. And, then, the final, office furniture is for the new CE III, should that be
provided.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So, on your 14, you know, regarding that computer equipment, you know,
I commend you for being innovative on how you want to maintain the level of
competency and efficiency for our people, so, I'm trying to figure out how much is the
software since the computer is gonna take care of your whole cost. Is this an existing
software available or existing in the County or is this something you're gonna
purchase or it's already within the Division?
MR. MIYAMOTO: The computers will serve for another function in that we moved to
electronic time cards, so, the employees will be able to manage their own time cards
because they'll be able to have access to a computer, so they-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
MR. MIYAMOTO: --can put their own leave requests, their own time and the software that,
the basic software is pretty much standard on all machines. When we get these
training discs, usually you'll get a CD and, then, you can just plug the CD in and the
software with the CD will perform the training for you, whether it be some kind of a
lesson they need to go through or if it's just a video that it plays for them to answer
questions later. That is in the Administration training.., trying to see which index code
that would be under for our Admin training.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I see it under 5-59, but Mr. Baz has under Training Fees/Seminar, zero.
So, this is just in-house?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Yeah, the various Operations budgets have individual fees for training.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So we get it when we get to the Ops?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Yes. We can try and identify, well start looking up where do we put the
training for the various facilities.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So, just let me get back, then, to the time, the electronic
timesheets. So, you're telling us the employee will submit his timesheet, who
oversights that it's an accurate submittal of time worked?
MR. MIYAMOTO: For each facility we, you know, we have the hierarchy, that's why we have
the, each facility has like the superintendent for that facility who then has to sign off.
And, then, it, depending on the level, it gets forwarded up to the Director's office.
Because usually we will, the time-off request, also, is a key component, because if
there's no time-off request, then, if they try to put in for a leave, then, that will kick
out a problem for them that they need to resolve before acceptance.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So how would you deal with Lanai if one guy's out and you only get
one guy working? Who verifies time?
MR. MIYAMOTO: We have a, for the Lanai Landfill, we do have a...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Oh, excuse me. I got the two Divisions wrong. I was thinking Wastewater.
Wastewater you only got two.
MR. MIYAMOTO: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: But are you moving electronic timesheets for Wastewater, too?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Yes. Yes.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. We can deal with my scenario later on. Okay. Members, questions
in this program area, C Account? Very small request regarding Equipment, any
questions, Members? Okay. Thank you very much. Let's move on to your big boy,
which is the Ops component. So, gentlemen, give us some comment and what is your
level of understanding of your vacancies in this Operational Program?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Okay. The big change for Operations Program was, one of the things of a
big change was the potential closure of the C&D Landfill. And, if you recall in
February, we had the closure. We experienced a significant amount of waste, so, what
we had done was this budget proposes for a C&D being done in the Central Maui
Landfill, so, we are identifying room for adjustment. The owner of the C&D Landfill
was able to get clarification on his project, so, he can, he does have additional capacity
for about a year. It depends on how much construction/ demolition waste comes to
him, but he has about a capacity for about a year, which would mean that we would
get the C&D start coming to the landfill somewhere in March of 2016, which would
make it into this current budget year. So, right now, 100 percent is, so, we're looking
to reduce that and we can identify which index codes have 100 percent funding that
we will reduce to somewhere in the one-third level. We can identify that for you. So,
that's one of the main things that's really changing for our Solid Waste Division. And
the, of course, the other one is the creation of the Environmental Sustainability
Section Program that pulls that Landfill Diversion Program and Abandoned Vehicles
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and Metals Program out of this Operations Program and creates a separate section
that keeps them separate, so, that their funds don't get comingled with the other, this
Operations Program. We do have, currently, we have, according to the DPS chart that
we were provided, currently in the Operations, there currently is four, they list four
vacancies. One of the vacancies actually has been filled, the Landfill Operations
Manager has filled, has been filled. He is on site. He is, I met him couple days ago.
One of the positions is new that we are filling, and we're withdrawing the filling of one
of the positions, which is the Landfill Attendant, you'll see it in the E/P request. And
the last one, we are actually in the process of filling it as we speak.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you for that. Members, if you have questions regarding the
Environmental Management Protection component, Sustainability, I'm gonna separate
that out from the regular Wastewater Ops Program as it's being presented in their
narrative components. So, well just deal with Wastewater Ops and we can talk
about...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Solid Waste?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Solid Waste.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Solid Waste, thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Long night.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. My apologies. Thank you for that catch, Members. So, let's deal
with the Solid Waste and, then, well deal with the sustainabiity and E/P components
after that.
MR. MIYAMOTO: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Director.
MR. MIYAMOTO: I forgot to mention, we're also asking for six E/Ps in our Operations
Program.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. That was-COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Forgot.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --interesting.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: By the way.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Okay. Okay. We understand the reallocation, a request of 93,000
additional monies. We know of the increase for your expansion request, another
251,000 for your E/P expansion; another 129,000 for Collective Bargaining, but you
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did have a savings of 200,000 and 3 E/Ps that you transferring from this program to
your Environmental Protection Sustainabiity Program, so, that is all accurate,
Mr. Miyamoto?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Yes, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Give us some comment on Page 5-72, the need for additional Premium Pay
due to the closure of the Maalaea Private Landfill?
MR. MJYAMOTO: Mr. Chair, that's also one of the index codes that we're going to be
identifying as one that can be reduced. We based it upon being 100 percent of C&D in
the year, Fiscal Year 2016. We're looking probably about four months or one-third of
the year, so, well probably reduce that down to one-third. In trying to serve the
contractors that are doing construction/ demolition, the longer we stay open, the more
they can accomplish. If we start cutting the days short, then, they're going to have to
get us their waste by noon in order for us to have ample time to cover that material
that may have sharp edges, that may puncture our tarping or, you know, just so that
we can segregate the waste.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. This $202,000 due to transfers from various Operations, Repairs &
Maintenance for the various sub-object codes, can you give us some comment, please,
Director?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: What page, Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: This is under Premium Pay, let's see, 5-70, wait now, I gotta check my
notes. Okay. 5-72. Thank you. Yeah. My understanding, you asking for 202,000
more for Premium Pay this program area because you see that the, it's at the various
landfills, you see, Premium Pay?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: What?
CHAIR HOKAMA: For Central Maui, you going to from this year's budget request of 149 to
297,000, that's on Page 5-72, Sub-Object Code 5215 and their index is for Central
Maui, Central Landfill. Then, you look at Molokai Operations, it's almost a
100 percent increase from 29,000, they're gonna ask for another 25, so they gonna go
to almost 54,000 from 28. You looking at Lanai, small, again, double, Premium Pay.
So, can you give us some comment on what's happening?
MR. RATI'E: Okay. So for Central Maui, as Mr. Miyamoto just mentioned for the 919509
Premium Pay, that 297 that you see there, will be reduced to 249,765, part of that
increase was due to the projected C&D being open for the full year, so, we would
reduce that down. And we have a chart that we can, actually, well provide Council of
those reductions-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
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MR. RAUE: --but the total-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
MR. RATrE: --reduction for C&D from what we asked in the various index codes and
sub-object codes, will be reduced by approximately 438,000 reduction, but that's one
of them there for Central Maui. For Hana, Molokai, Lanai, we take into account what
the previous year's expenditures were in regards to what we spent in the past.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Regarding the, you know, the C&D component, what is the impact
on the revenue side, Mr. Ratte?
MR. RATTE: It's, I don't have the numbers right in front of me to reduce to what it would be
for four months, but it is a significant revenue source for us that with the current
rates, that we would utilize similar to the MSW rates. It's equal to or actually greater
than our internal cost there, so, the revenue is a significant increase for us.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So could you provide that to the Committee, so, we can...
MR. RATI'E: Certainly, we may even have it here in a few minutes, but I don't have it right in
front of me right now.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. Yeah, we would appreciate getting the impact on Ops as well as the
Revenue components regarding that C&D program. Questions, Members, Ms. Crivello,
any questions? Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: You're talking about the whole, all of the different landfills or...
CHAIR HOKAMA: All the Ops under Solid Waste, yes, sir.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Obviously, you have a lot of, you said you had six E/Ps,
I think, Ill channel Mr. Victorino, since he's not here, what can you live with and what
can you live without?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Ratte?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And why?
MR. RA'ITE: As Mr. Miyamoto mentioned earlier, four of those, I believe, there's actually
seven, four of those were requested in last year's budget request and those were, four
of those we're requesting in our FY '15 Supplemental Request, so those are similar.
One of the seven, as we mentioned earlier, was an Admin, so, the additional operators,
Ill just go down through the list, additional operator, Hana and Lanai, to be a
dedicated operator at those sites. We have no operators there. Presently, our
Supervisor's doing 100 percent of those responsibilities. I can answer more questions
if Council has in each of those, but in addition to that, we have two mechanics at
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Central Maui Landfill to actually handle our day-to-day mechanic responsibilities that
is being done at times by assistants and operators at times or being farmed out. We
feel that in creating that will actually save time and money and decrease
downed-equipment time and actually have a better proactive maintenance program at
our Central Maui Landfill. Much more equipment there than the outer landfills, I
don't believe we have justification for mechanics at the outer landfills, but currently,
we have no maintenance or mechanics staff at Central Maui, so, this is creating that
for us. In addition at Central Maui, we have two landfill attendants, one of those was
requested previously last year and the second one, we have in there now, to kind of
address some of the questions perhaps that Mr. White had asked about the impacts of
long-term staffing at Central Maui and the impacts of Anaergia. You know, we have
looked a little more in depth at that over the last six months and we feel that there's
more pressure for increased staffing as we look forward into the future versus
decrease. Certainly from the perspective even in less than a year from now with C&D
waste coming in there, our responsibilities are increased to a great extent when that
happens to the extent potentially of two working phases being opened at the same
time versus one. Some of those impacts, we still have to evaluate; however, what our
current requirements are now and what we have on the books right now and
responsibilities is what these positions are requested for. Yeah, I think, that covers all
that we have there in Operations.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair, I know they, I believe, we gave one or two positions
last year. One to Hana and I forget where the other one was.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Central.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. And you took the one from Hana and reassigned it to
something else. Which, I mean, you asked us for one for Hana and we give it to you
and, then, you move it?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Miyamoto.
MR. MIYAMOTO: If you go back to the list, we had listed the positions that we wanted in
priority. And the engineering really was the one that we had a priority on for, help us
with our goal of being, you know, more focused on being compliance oriented. The
Hana Landfill, we can support from Central Maui Landfill. It takes a couple hours to
drive out there, that's why that was a lower priority, so, that's why we did it. The
Central Maui Landfill, you know, because we run two shifts, we have ample staff. We
would just be able to support it better. Molokai, on the other hand, that requires a
boating of someone from either, you know, from Central Maui Landfill to get them
there. So, it takes us longer, we have greater impacts to our landfill hours when we do
that, so we felt it was more critical to do Molokai and have someone additional there to
cover those short, when we have, you know, someone on vacation and someone that
isn't there.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Which way was I going now? Any questions, Mr.
White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Chair. Could you point us to the lines in the Operations
expense that would be reduced with the addition of the construction equipment
mechanic positions? And could you, also, well, that's, Ill hold off on my second
question.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Ratte?
MR. RATTE: I think our focus there was more about increasing service to the community
and less downtime of our equipment. Right now, presently, when equipment goes
down, we have nobody on site to even perform minor, like hydraulic hoses or things of
that nature that could be done on site. We outsource that either to Highways or to
outside contractors that can come in and do that, but it's a matter of increasing the
percentage of time that the equipment is down to improve. There are some line items
that would be reduced. I don't have those itemized, right now, but the block labor that
we utilize for outsourcing would be decreased as well as I said, decreased downtime
there. Our intention was to, basically, create, in addition to that, a maintenance
program where one doesn't exist right now. We have tens of millions of dollars of
equipment at Central Maui Landfill and at the outer landfills as well, but Central Maui
more than anywhere else and no dedicated maintenance staff there whatsoever. So,
we're relying upon various staff to point out areas where equipment needs to be
addressed or repaired and doing our best to kind of address it almost on a
run-to-failure mode where we want to create a little more proactiveness and have a
maintenance program similar to Wastewater that we created. It's called Maintenance
Connection, very robust system where you evaluate your equipment and maintain it.
Having a couple of guys on staff to oversee that and perform some of the work will
improve our ability to do that. There will be some savings. It's not gonna happen
immediately. If we get the positions filled, there will be savings towards the end of the
year and certainly, whatever savings we have, we have Council's point driven home
solidly as far as disencumbering where we need to and spending Operations monies
only in the year that we need them.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: What will the, what is the rate based on for these two positions? Is it
six-months staffing or is it eight-month staffing or four-months?
MR. RATrE: Normally, it's eight months is what the standard funding is. Unfortunately,
sometimes it takes a bit longer than that, but eight months is probably on average and
it depends on position and how difficult it is to fill, but these probably would be
commensurate with what we have in the budget as far as timely.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Do you know which line your block labor comes out of, at this point,
which Department?
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MR. RATTE: Just off the top of my head, I would believe it's 6138 or 6031...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Which...
MR. RATTE: 6139.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: From Central, only?
MR. RATTE: Repair and Maintenance, 6139 and Service Contracts is another one, 6138. I
don't know off the top of my head which one of those, I believe, it's probably Service
Contracts that we would have block labor under.
However, there is an
interdepartmental transfer of monies as well. It goes to Highways to help cover their
expense based on amount of time and hours that they would spend as well.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Sounder 6139, you're asking for an additional $100,000 in addition to
those positions, would some of that go away?
MR. RATTE: Some of that would go away for two reasons. The first...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I guess, the reason I'm asking is if you're asking for the positions and
you're asking for the money, then, it's, you're kinda double dipping?
MR. RATTE: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: We're just trying to understand what the end result might be.
MR. RATTE: I think that the, there's a C&D reduction that well provide to Council as well,
but for 6139, there will be a reduction of negative 47,000 from that 100, so, that's half
of it, reduced rate there, that we had earmarked for Repair & Maintenance associated
with C&D at Central Maui.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. That was my next question, Chair, is what Mr. Baz had
mentioned that you had anticipated revenues from the C&D. I think it would be
important for us to get a list, Chair, of the expenses that will be reduced by the
extraction of C&D from the figures.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: That's what this is.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And then the...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: That's what this is.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Oh, is that? Well, I'm looking in the book. I haven't looked at what I've
been given. Chair, if you don't mind, I would like the Department to provide us with
an estimate of what will, you know, what B Account expenses will be adjusted by with
the addition of the two positions.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Because I, we don't have anyone now, if I'm not mistaken, it was, over
the years, hasn't Public Works been the one that provided the maintenance?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Yes, that's why, as Mr. Ratte had mentioned, he had mentioned there was
an Interfund Transfer having come from Public Works. Public Works had always tried
to respond and they help out in the rural areas. And the challenge that they've always
had is that who gets priority? When we were one Division, we made Wastewater and
Solid Waste a priority because they had this compliance, they had all these permits
that it required, so Highways really took a beating when they were thrown to the back
of the bus. When the Department separated, Highways said, we're first. We have to
take care our kuleana first, so, that pushed Solid Waste and Wastewater to the back,
so that, the response time for repairs was getting longer and longer and longer, and we
don't have spare equipment that just sits around that we can have one in the shop
and use another one. For example, at a landfill, if a dozer is down or a compacter,
we're using a lesser equipment to try and compact that trash, so, we're wasting air
space by not compacting it as well as we would if we had the bigger equipment. So,
it's that, mainly that response time that became so long that we started going to
outside contracts to try and get them to be more responsive and more proactive in
maintaining our equipment.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So, when you guys split away from Public Works, you didn't get any of
the construction mechanics?
MR. MIYAMOTO: No. All the mechanics all stayed with Public Works.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Do you know offhand how many mechanics are there? Maybe, Chair,
we can move one over.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No. No, you can't. No, you can't.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We can do anything to the budget.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: We'd make ourselves real popular with Public Works but. But, you
know, the reason I mentioned that is if they used to do it, now they're split and Public
Works still has the same number of mechanics that they had back when they were
taking care of Environmental Management, it doesn't make sense, even at this late
time of night.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, we control E/P and we control funding is, so, I would say, we can
look at different ways of skinning the cat. We've done certain things before, we can do
it again.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I think Mr. Couch is gonna want to start counting the cat skins on the
wall.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yes, I know.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: That's all I have for now. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much
Mr. Victorino?

Mr. Guzman, any questions in Ops?

MR. VICTORINO: No, not at this time.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Carroll, Ops? Ms. Balsa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: No, thanks.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair, I really don't want to move any mechanics away from
Public Works, but it would be nice to see the total... this handout, Chair, is not the
complete list, correct?
CHAIR HOKAMA: This list is-COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Because I...
CHAIR HOKAMA: --was put together by Mr. Baz and, you know, his component that he
highlights is, of course, for the construction/demolition component, but I don't know if
this list was current with the, I guess, the changing scenario, with the C&D
component. So, I'm not too sure regarding.. .1 don't know if you have a copy of this
chart?
MR. MIYAMOTO: No, we don't.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. I'm happy to let you look at mine, so, you can take a look at it.
But, gentlemen, I want you to re-verify with Mr. Baz and make the appropriate
adjustments regarding what we've heard this evening from you regarding the four
months or whatever it be, because I, again, we, also, want included your revenue
projections as it relates to this specific component.
MR. MIYAMOTO: Yes, we can do that. Well work with Director Baz.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Very good. Very good.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah. I mean, 'cause as I saw that list and, then, I was
going through the budget details there was just way more that I saw could be
subtracted...
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, I understand there were some differences in the number in the...
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: In all sorts of line items, so, if we could just get updated
overall picture here would be nice, thank you. And in regards to the mechanics, there,
I had been told and it was funny that you had brought it up that, but I don't
understand the biggest landfill not having in our County, not having mechanics and
when the Division had split out and I know Mr. Miyamoto was around, then, that
nobody even fought to keep the bodies there in order to assist that Department is what
completely flabbergasts me. And, so, currently, obviously, you have equipment and
you do outsource, so, you have to bring mechanics in, what, all these years, so what
have, what has that cost us? Because I know the rate, when people come into the
field to do work on heavy equipment, 135 bucks an hour or so, and that surely has
been adding up all these years and I'm surprised we haven't, you know, addressed it,
but is there any comment, just wanting to know why.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Miyamoto.
MR. M1YAMOTO: Mr. Chair, I can respond to what happened when we did the split because
having been as you mentioned, around when I did that, when we made the split, we
advised the new Director and Deputy at that time that these are the things that they
need to start moving towards. I'm sure if you had heard Brian Hashiro, he wanted
that on day one. He wanted the new Department to get their own everything and get
out of his business. And, myself and Director Arakawa, at the time, made it a
concerted decision that we would support this Department until such time that they
could get the secure, you know, the necessary manpower and equipment and facilities
to do their own maintenance. And times change, directors change, philosophies
change, they haven't been able to secure these types of positions in the past.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Alright, well, thank you, but it'd be nice to have the
most current breakdown, Chair. And I believe in regards to the Recycling
Coordinators of that sort that are negatives, but I think those moved over to the
Sustainability-CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --Program that well be discussing at another time?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Alter this.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Okay. That's all, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And that was your Chair's concern that when that Charter Commission
looked at creating new departments, again, they did not take a good fiscal review of
requirements when we made that split, just like when we created Department of
Transportation, there was no financial analysis. So, yeah, you know, we, people like
me was aware of what Division Heads wanted, but that's not their call. This is our call
on policy and funding. It's not the Division's call. They can wish all they want.
They're not the ones asking the taxpayers to pay, we are. So, they live with our
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decisions and that's the way it happened. Okay. We are still under the B Account.
Any further questions? Let's see.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Chair, I just...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I'm not sure I'm comfortable, yet, with the explanation regarding
Anaergia. If the, I would appreciate if the Department could put together a synopsis of
what they anticipate the reduction being in the waste flow into the landfill because of
Anaergia, coupled with the increase of C&D if we're, if and when we get that, because I
still don't quite see the need for increasing staff when we may be decreasing staff with
Anaergia.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I understand that question and request, Mr. White, answer, well ask the
Department and Division to work on it. And I would appreciate it if Anaergia can give
us an updated timetable on, regarding the project, working with your Division on
when we can see potential target dates of benefits.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I'd like, if you don't mind, to have that comparison, do some
calculations on the positions that we have there now and how much landfilling we're
handling, how much of a way stream we're landfilling now with the, you know, per
position and, then, do the same with the cost with the reduced or adjusted landfill
stream.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Mr. Miyamoto, you understand the request?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Yes, sir.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Good. Thank you very much. One area that I did want to ask you
about in your Ups, trying to get a handle on, is this big adjustments for Ka Lima 0
Maui. So, let's take your 5-77, Contractual Services. Can you tell us what they
provide, what service they provide for you at the CML, Central Maui Landfill?
MR. RATTE: I believe you're referring to Page 5-77?
CHAIR HOKAMA: That's correct, Mr. Ratte, the first big block.
MR. RATTE: Contractual Services.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, sir.
MR. RATTE: Oh, what does Ka Lima 0 Maui do?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes. Yes. What are they providing at Central Maui Landfill on your
Division's request?
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MR. RATI'E: Yeah. It's basically litter control and litter prevention from keeping that litter
from getting out to the roadway. So, it's cleaning in and around the perimeter of the
landfill and along the fence line as well and interior for litter prevention. And that's
part of our requirements and regulatory requirements by the end of each working day.
MR. MIYAMOTO: Mr. Chair, if I may add?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Director.
MR. MIYAMOTO: We have the plastic ban, bag, people still have some level of stockpile, I
know I do. Some of that still gets to the, still gets airborne and, but the other element
that's pretty light is paper, so, a lot of the paper that gets to the landfill, if you've been
to the landfill, you know how windy our landfill is. We've put windmills up because
it's so windy at the landfill. Paper is, also, another element that tends to get airborne.
We have litter fences that we try to capture everything, but it's not a perfect system to
capture all of it, so, there is some other litter that Ka Lima 0 Maui assists us with
being in compliance with our requirement that there be no litter at the landfill once it's
closed.
CHAIR HOKAMA: They provide daily service, every day the landfill's open, they're there to
assist the operations or they come like once a week, what's the...
MR. MIYAMOTO: Yes, they do provide daily service, for limited hours. It's not, they're not
there the whole time collecting litter because, obviously, in the morning, we don't
expect much because we're just opening the landfill.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Right.
MR. MIYAMOTO: It's more, later on the day when it gets windy and we've been collecting
trash for hours that it gets airborne.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. You have a couple of places where you asking us for all this
contractual money, 5-84, all of these things that you folks are terming under,
minimum required contractual and consulting expenses to provide proactive
regulatory compliance; so, I'm trying to understand, what is minimum required
contractual expenses, Director? Mr. Ratte?
MR. RATrE: Yeah, basically, we're trying to provide an estimation of what our minimum
requirements are gonna be for regulatory compliance, not only for our open landfills,
but our closed landfills, especially, which have been in need of addressing from an
oversight inspection and engineering as well as remediation and repair at times. So,
that's the main component of that increase that we have and you will see it as you
mentioned, Mr. Chair, at all the landfill areas. We put 'em under the landfill, but the
associated closed landfills that are nearby are funded from that same index code.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: So, at this time, within our own staffmg and resources, we don't know
what is the minimum required contractual or requirements for proactive, we need
somebody to tell us what it is?
MR. RATTE: We definitely have an estimation of what that is and that's the numbers that
you see here. And it's mainly from our own inspections that we do, that we have time
for, we've identified areas of need. It's a matter of having an outsourcing, people to
actually put plans and specs together and the ability to fund outside contractors to
actually do the remediation or repair, because our operators that we have at Central
and at the outer landfills, obviously, we're even more short-staffed there with no
dedicated operator. They have no ability to do any operations, repair or remediation at
our closed landfills as well.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So, this is all, so, our understanding is all of this request for consultant
contractual work is for closed landfills, not current operational landfills, just for closed
landfills?
MR. RATTE: For Central Maui, there is an additional $11,400.73, that was an increase for
the Ka Lima 0 Maui contract as well.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I assume when you're requesting us positions or whatnot, we already was
aware of the pre-issues or pre-compliance issues, things that we needed to do, so,
that's how you justify your additional E/P request to us, but yet, you're telling me
you're gonna need a consultant to verify the request, is that it?
MR. RATTE: That's, I can clarify that a little bit. It's not to verify our request or verify our
need, it's actually to put pencil to paper and actual equipment on site to do the work.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So how much more you think this is going to cost us? You guys must
have projected out-MR. RATTE: Right.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --potential impact.
MR RATTE: From each line item there, obviously, we do have the reductions from C&D, so,
there's about eight different sub-object codes that are reduced, but there are still
increased expansion requests that are associated with these items that we've identified
we need to do. We just lack the staffing in-house to do it and lack the contractor and
equipment availability to actually address the remediation, repair, erosion control at
closed landfills or what have you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So, this looks like a very long, multi-financial request to us, through this
consultant or third-party provider?
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MR. RATI'E: I would say a bulk of it is actually from the contractor in actual field work that's
required. The scope of works and putting out the request for bid for these certain
projects is a lower component than the actual remedliation work. But yes, it is not
something that we think is a short-term fix as it's gonna be done this, in one year and
we don't have to worry about it anymore. I think what we're trying to create is how
much more longer-term proactive approach to not only identifying, but also planning
it, being more proactive about systematically putting it on a longer-term schedule,
five-year, ten-year, even twenty-year, we would like to build up to, similar to what
Wastewater has. Unfortunately, right now, we're probably on a year basis at the most,
sometimes even six months because we're much more reactive than we want to be. So
this is...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Well, that way, then, you give us a six-year projection to the best of
your ability to estimate and project financial requirements on the road, 'cause this
Committee needs to know what we are gonna be committing to if we go down this path
versus another path; and so, your projections can assist us, Mr. Ratte, so, if you could
provide that for us. I use six years, 'cause that's the general format the County is on
CIP and other financial progressions in projecting ahead, so, that would sufficient for
our needs. Questions, Members, Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Chair. This brings up one of the fuzzy numbers that we
have to deal with because Mr. Ratte, rightfully, is suggesting that there is a number of
things that we need to do from a compliance standpoint. Where it gets fuzzy is that--I
was so comfortable where I was--where it gets fuzzy for me, is that we're increasing the
overall Operations budget by $2.7 million, but as we've...
CHAIR HOKAMA: We're being requested.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Requested, right. But what we've gone through in the last couple of
weeks, looking at encumbrances, shows that roughly $1.3 million has already shifted
into the future, future years, mostly in the next fiscal year, but some in the, in Fiscal
Year 2017, so, I think what I would like to ask the Department to provide is what are
the items that we're gonna have to cover, using Contractual Services versus,
Contractual Services and our own employees and what are those projected cost per
year? Because right now, we're dealing with really fuzzy numbers because we've got
$1.3 million already allocated to expenses that we're gonna incur in the next two fiscal
years. And so, when I look at this 2.7, how much of this 2.7 is actually gonna be for
2017 and 2018? So, you know, we don't have this in Operations where there's not the
Contractual Services levels that we have in this Department, but the way we've been
dealing with contracts in this area in particular, it's made the, made budgeting a real
challenge and it's made justification almost impossible for them because they've given
us numbers that are mushy. And so, you know, I really need to lean on them to lay
out what the heck the real costs are on a monthly basis going forward, you know,
they're not gonna be exact, but at least it'll give us a sense of having a more solid base
than, we've got 250 here, we got another 100 over here, we got another 250 in another
area and I'm kind of exaggerating, but it all adds up to a new $2.7 million. So, I need
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to get my head around what the actual labor costs for our own employees are gonna
be to deal with the challenges. And, you know, part of my, you know, as I said, I'm
trying to look at this budget with a, you know, positive frame of mind, but I'm still
faced with fuzzy numbers. And, so, I hope the Department can help us in the next two
weeks get our arms around it, because the last two budgets, we've, and I don't know
whether this is the Administration causing this issue or with the Department, but two
years ago, we were given a budget which, obviously, wasn't fully funding existing
operations because the day they handed us the budget, they announced they were
gonna close all the drop box operations. And, so, and, then, last year, alter we passed
the budget out of Committee with all the strings, you know, undone, putting all the
money into one pot, giving them total flexibility on how to spend the money, they
began letting the recycling people know that they were only gonna secure six-months
funding for them. And, so, it's, I feel like for two years, we've been given a
disingenuous budget and I don't blame the Department for that. It's likely the
Administration had a bit to do with this with both years, so, I'm happy to give the
Department, you know, the benefit of the doubt, at this point, but I really need to get
some solid foundational numbers on what the monthly costs are, so, we can develop
an annual budget that means something.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for that. Mr. Miyamoto, are you clear on what we're looking
for?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Yes, Mr. Chair, we are.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. Thank you very much. Questions, further questions, Members, in
this area? Ms. Crivello?
MS. CRIVELLO: I hope I'm still in this same area, Page 5-84, 5-82. It's relative to
Contractual Service, but the justification is redundant to provide for active regulatory
compliance for landfill and related projects. You mention you need an engineer to do
that and, then, you need Contractual Service for 150,000, 100,000 and, yeah, so,
what is it that, how many people do you need?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Director?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Mr. Chair, the positions that we, expansion positions that we're requesting
should allow us to take care of the day-to-day operation and provide some
opportunities for the superintendent to examine some of these other liabilities that are
within his jurisdiction. The additional funding that we're showing under the
Contractual Services is to help him to get what he needs to get done on those facilities,
those closed facilities. Ill give an example. On a recent trip to our closed landfill on
Molokai, you know, it's good that we have a lot of vegetation covering the landfill, but
it was up to my waist. So, that, to me, is a, you know, it's unfortunate that he didn't
have a chance to visit, it needs to be cut. Does he have the manpower? They're gonna
have to operate the, they were busy operating the landfill. So, should we ship
somebody from Maui over to there? The thought is, wouldn't it be better to contract
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someone locally there that could handle the maintenance that we require the, we
would have to, once you cut away that layer of vegetation, there's gonna be other
issues that we're gonna need to address to remain in compliance. For example, if you
have a lot of, what I'd mentioned before, flagging where you have exposed trash where,
maybe, erosion has occurred. This past year has been a very wet year, so, we're
expecting a lot of erosion to be, we had a lot of erosion, basically. So, that monies will
help him to help get done the work that needs to be done on these liabilities that we
have, these long-term liabilities.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Because you use Kalamaula site and, yeah, do you actually
have six employees at the Molokai Landfill, is that actual?
MR. MIYAMOTO: No, actually we have a cashier there who maintains the door for the
commercial-COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Right and the other guy.
MR. MIYAMOTO: --up at the scale house. Then we have three people on the operating
phase, so, that brings it up to four. The rural landfill superintendent is listed on the
Molokai, but he's not based on Molokai. He oversees Molokai, Hana and Lanai, so.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: So you have to contract about 100,000, 150,000 and one of
your attendants cannot do that like your employees are not able to...
MR. MIYAMOTO: We would be taking them away, I mean, if we were to close the landfill,
then, we could dedicate the staff to go ahead and do maintenance.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Well, you close the landfill enough, you know. You don't
provide enough hours. I mean, your days are just not in compliance at what the
people want, anyway, you know, you're and, well, that's okay. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Further questions, Members, in this area? If not, why
don't we take a look at your C Account request, Mr. Director? So, we understand, you
got an old, how many gallon diesel tank you currently have and what are you
replacing, plan to replace it with?
MR. RATI'E: I believe that's a 2,000-gallon tank.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And you're gonna put in a new 2,000-gallon tank, Mr. Ratte?
MR. RATrE: Yeah. The replacement there, I believe, that is an equal-for-equal size. The
reason we're replacing it, it is 27 years old, Mr. Chair. The exterior looks good because
our guys have been maintaining it from the outside, but the interior is rusting, scaling
away and having some issues with our fuel systems on our equipment, so, that's
definitely reached well past the end of its useful life.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Give us some comments on your new requests for equipment?
MR. RAT1'E: Excuse me, Mr. Chair, would you like me to discuss the other component there,
the five-ton...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah, just give us some understanding of what is this, why you need this
new equipment?
MR. RATI'E: Yeah. Currently, we have no trailer whatsoever on site to carry our small
equipment, for example, Bobcat, mower on our four-wheelers to take from one area to
the next to do work or to even bring it for repair or maintenance. So, this is a small
tilt-bed trailer to actually relocate that equipment.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And this will be sited at the Central Maui Landfill?
MR. RATrE: Yes, correct.
CHAIR HOKAMA: How often would you use the trailer, daily?
MR. RATTE: Probably a couple of times, two, three times a week. More times than would
warrant trying to borrow from another location; however, we don't currently have any
other type of this equipment...
CHAIR HOKAMA: So how you folks moving equipment around without this current piece?
MR. RATrE: We're actually hiring that out to be towed for us or delivered for us from block
labor or outside agencies currently. There are some occasions when we do relocate
equipment as well from Central to Haria or vice versa at times.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And that, you use a third-party to provide the service?
MR. RATFE: Yes.
CHAIR HOKAMA: You wouldn't go to Water Department or Public Works for their trailers?
MR. RATI'E: We do submit requests, work order requests when we can. Many times,
however, the need that we have is rather urgent due to weather, wind, rain, erosion in
areas that we have to address, in some cases, by the end of that same day, difficult to
do at times; however, there are as many urgent requests and needs immediately that
other Departments have difficulty meeting.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So, what is your current level of expense for this type of use you currently,
what is the current level of expenses under Central Maui Landfill for your needs
regarding this? What are you spending? 'Cause I don't know where you guys would
book it, Other Services, you guys would book it under...

-114-

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
April 14, 2015

MR. MIYAMOTO: Yeah, we'd have to do more research.
MR. RATI'E: If we could, Mr. Chair, do some research on that and provide that to Council?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much. We would appreciate that. Members, any
questions in this area, Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair, and flowmaster, do you utilize the
flowmaster on your diesel tank, fuel tanks, any kind of fuel tanks, sort of tracks the
usage on your tanks?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Miyamoto.
MR. MIYAMOTO: You mean the flowmasters that are in Public Works, the fuel tanks in
Public Works?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: They have, Fire is looking to purchase, so other
Departments are getting on board with this to monitor usage. Do you folks...
MR. MIYAMOTO: Yeah. It's more our refuse collection side that we use their facilities
because our refuse collection tend to be in the same baseyard as them, where at the
landfill, we generally don't, can't have, don't have access, we can't take a D-8 dozer to
the, to get fuel there, so we bring fuel in to fuel our equipment.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, you haul the fuel to it? Okay. Ground diesel fuel tank,
so, they don't pump from that, this fuel tank that you're looking for?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Yeah. So it is the Central Maui Landfill that utilizes that one that we're
looking to replace, so, we have fuel brought into that tank and, then, we use it as our
supply. We currently don't have a flowmaster like you're saying, a monitoring system
for that facility. It's been, yeah, we know the gallonage and our equipment, but we
don't, specifically, because no one else has access but our landfill.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Well, so you don't have a whole lot of bodies in and out and,
you know, tapping into this?
MR. MIYAMOTO: No, we don't. It's only for our landfill equipment.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Primarily not so necessary, I guess, to monitor so much.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And it's just for diesel fuel is my understanding? This is not gas and other
types of fuel, so, it's mostly for the heavy equipment requirements.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you, Chair.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you for that question. Any other questions in this area?
Okay. If not, then, I think we can move to the last component of the review, which is
your EPS component, Environmental Protection and Sustainability Program area. So,
Mr. Director, let's see, with this, you shifting positions?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Yes, Mr. Chair. We're, basically, moving our Landfill Diversion section into
their own program, so the funds don't get comingled with Operations funds. The
vision, they should have their own vision, so, that, under their own program. So,
there are no E/P increases, there are Union salary increases. Operationally, some of
their contracts have had increases, as you mentioned, Ka Lima is looking to have
increases, so, there is an ultimate increase in the overall proposed Environmental
Sustainability section or program, I should say.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. What would this program area do to create overtime and the need
for Premium Pay?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Mr. Chair? As part of their educational program, they are required to, not
required, but their goal is to reach out to as many people as possible, so, they do
attend a lot of community activities, such as, like, if they have a function that's
occurring at the War Memorial for say, something that's going to attract a lot of
people, they try to get in as a vendor to promote the Landfill Diversion Programs.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Okay. Members, questions in this A Account, Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Chair. Isn't it possible to schedule them differently on the
day that they need to be out at night? Let them come in at noon?
CHAIR HOKAMA: So, little bit version of flex-time?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
MR. MIYAMOTO: That was the ideal situation to do. It's not something we can force upon
them, based on the Union contract. We, you know, we can try to adjust their hours
and we have in the past, for example, we, when they try to do, for example, like the
County Fair, we try to have them come in later, so, that they can, then, attend a
function at the County Fair in the later hours.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So, somebody making $85,000 a year, we can't ask to go on flex-time,
just for the days when we've got a night-time booth that needs to be attended to
instead of paying them overtime? I'm sorry, but from the private sector, I'm
flabbergasted.
MR. MIYAMOTO: Yeah, that person would assign their staff to do the overtime.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well, hello, send the $85,000 one, instead of assigning their staff. I
mean I...
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MR. MIYAMOTO: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I'm sorry, but I have people out on the road at least two weeks out of
every month. They're away from their families. They're attending shows. They're
working their butts off. They're not getting overtime. That's part of their job and they
don't make this much money. I mean I just, there are some days when I, I sit here
and I'm just kind of amazed at how easily we just spend money without looking for
different ways of doing things, so, anyway. Send Mr. Ueoka.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I vote, yes.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Further questions on this area, Mr. Guzman, any questions?
Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, thank you and I, I've been very quiet because a lot of
stuff, the questions were being asked. These positions are, are these Union
positions...
MR. MIYAMOTO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr., and you have anyone, has anyone sat down with the
Union to discuss this matter about flex-time and all, you know, being able to help us
when we need help in the areas of manning booths and doing all these, you know, like
Mr. White said, things that helps make the people of Maui County a lot more
amendable [sic] to what we do and when we ask for increases, they know the value of
it. I'm beginning to say, where is the value when you, they gotta pay overtime or you
gotta send some staff member. I mean, if I had to send my staff to do everything I
do.. .never mind, I won't go there. Mr. Ratte?
MR. RATFE: Yeah, I can try to answer as much of that as I can. Some of the Premium Pay,
in addition to what Mr. Miyamoto mentioned, was, actually, for some outer island
travel and when they're coming back, they're coming back late into the evening, so
that's a portion of that, for outer island functions that they go to. So, it's difficult to
recapture some of that, at that time. Some of it, also, is when staffs on temporary
assignment, so, if somebody is out on sick leave, vacation or what have you, there is a
temporary assignment there, which we have currently, right now, so, that goes under
Premium Pay when they're in that type of a situation. But regarding discussing with
the Union, we have had informal discussions with them. We've had discussions with
the staff to try and work that out, and we have had some success in doing what
yourself and Mr. White had mentioned in, actually, having staff come in later and
leave later and not incur that cost, so, we have had had some savings in that area as
well.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, you know, you mentioned about travel to Oahu or
travel to the neighbor island, in regards to what, is this educational? Is this
conferences? What are they traveling for?
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MR. RATTE: It's mostly just for Lanai and Molokai to do community service events where
they're promoting diversion or recycling in those locations. They don't go to Oahu or
to the mainland or anything. It's more just to support local services at Molokai and
Lanai and Hana as well.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And that's where all this overtime or some of this Premium
Pay is being booked up on the records?
MR. RATTE: Correct, as well as operational audits that they do when they go to those
recycling sites that are remote as well.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, Mr. Chair, it may be time for you to do some more
magic. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: All this talk about overtime reminds me of another thing that I
know is very interesting to you, Chair, and that is comp time. Is all of this being
handled by OT or is there also comp time being accrued?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Director? Great question.
MR. RATTE: I would say, about 50 percent, probably, I've seen the staff utilize comp time for
that.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Okay. Well, I rest my case. We got a problem. Houston, we
have a problem.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I would agree with you. Ms. Cochran, questions?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: The Sustainability Program, yes, Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, ma'am. That's why, right now, we on Page 5-97 of the details
regarding the A Account. It's about those three positions.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right, and they're transfers, though, right, so, they're not
new positions whatsoever?
CHAIR HOKAMA: No. They're existing employees.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right.
CHAIR HOKAMA: They're all part of Bargaining Unit 13.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And so these, and for sustainability, you folks decided their
main focus is all about diversion and recycling and things of that nature, yet, come to
curbside and other types of diversion practices, you're cutting out?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Department?
MR. RATTE: When it comes to diversion, recycling, certainly that new Division would cover
that as well as some other components, potentially, from the Charter Amendment to
address sustainability. When it comes to operations-based requirements where our
Operations staff and funding is required, that, basically, you know, it's not by choice,
this is by, where that money is being expended and the resources being allocated to
Operations. And as Mr. Miyamoto mentioned, the creation of this has been a few
years in the making, but this time around, we feel that, we hope that we're addressing
some of Council's concerns that you brought up about difference of priorities and
difference of missions from Operations where we're heavily regulated from Department
of Health, where it's difficult for us to have priorities that address both very well. So,
in doing this, without additional E/Ps and, I don't believe, significant and additional
funding, we're creating a separate Division with its own priorities and goals and
measures that can be identified for them and solely for them, so, that the recycling
efforts and diversion efforts can be prioritized in that area and not, as Mr. Miyamoto
mentioned earlier, comingled with an Operations Program that quite frankly to me, I
come from an operational background. Looking at how that was set up, you know, all
these years, it's not surprising to me that this challenges has presented itself,
especially, when we get lower on funding or lower on resources, there's always going to
be this challenge of prioritization. So, we, what we're hoping to achieve here is create
a separate Division, its own priorities, goals and measures without compromising
compliance efforts or having to look it at funding from there in comparing what our
mission is and operations responsibility. So, we hope that in creating that, we're
actually gonna have a win-win situation for Operations as well as Recycling and
Diversion for the County of Maui.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. And so, you're feeling, it looks like the 35,000 for
Professional Services is what, to figure out how best to get ideas for recycling?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Give them a reference, please.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh. Sorry, I'm just looking at narrative book, Page 213, it
breaks down your explanation of your expansion budget request for this program.
MR. RA'VI'E: Yes. If I may, that's Page 5-100, 6132, Professional Services for 35,000. Yes,
this was an additional request from the recycling staff to come up with an independent
analysis of various recycling programs that have been successful in other areas,
various commercial landfill diversion incentives, waste reduction measures that can be
done to increase diversion from the landfills and decreasing overall disposal costs for
the County. So, this is independent from the Division, independent from anything
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we've done before, to try and come up with innovative ways to improve recycling and
diversion for the County.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. And you know, Chair, this strikes me as being
redundant in a sense that I had an entire panel of people sit here in these Chambers
to discuss exactly what the $35,000 is searching to do; and, so, it's not the first time
this has been looked at and, you know, I was trying to prepare this body to and the
Department to move forward in this way, I mean, I'm glad that it's here and we are
talking about it, but it's just, you know, how they get around, we come back together
at the table is just a really roundabout way. But...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, I would agree with you, Ms. Cochran, but one thing I will say is, we
shall make it a part of Departmental mentality that they should make use of our
membership, because there's a County out of the 3,069, that is doing, has already did,
done, what we are being requested to consider. So, I don't know why we are not
talking to our sister counties, either through our organization, NACO or other means,
ICMA, which is a professional component of a county employees association, to get the
peer-to-peer communications going and see for those that already did it, what they
found out and it's not gonna need to cost us 35,000 for somebody to tell us what we
may already can have from another sister county.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah. True, true, Chair. I, I do have, well, oops, I think this
is Grants.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. Well wait on the grants.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Grants Subsidy. Okay. Never mind.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I will say, though, again, we have such good Staff. Let me read you a
provision from Article 21, Section B of the current Unit 13 contract, which is under
Article 21, called Office Hour and Work Schedules. Section B of the current contract
under this area says, changes in work schedules shall be prepared and prominently
posted at least one week in advance, so that Employees affected will be informed.
Such work schedule shall be for no less than two-week periods and shall not be
changed except for good cause. Such work schedules are not to be considered
changed by the department unless the employees affected are given at least 40-hour,
48 hours prior notice. Whenever possible, work schedules shall permit an Employee
to enjoy a holiday on the day it is observed. So, Mr. White is not too far off course
regarding ability of flex-schedules. If, and, so, if the Department and Division can
plan in advance through the Collective Bargaining Agreement, I believe, there's
opportunity to either reduce or totally eliminate the need for Premium Pay in this kind
of program areas and, so, well make the appropriate adjustment in the budget. Any
questions, for you, Chair, on this? Yes, Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And I, along with that, I had one more question for the
Department. In this Division, is there any vacancies?
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Miyamoto?
MR. MIYAMOTO: You mean the newly created vacancies...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
MR. MIYAMOTO: No, they're five existing employees.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So they just moved over, there's no vacancies?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And they've been doing this for many years as far as, you
just changed it from one area to the next, but they're doing, basically, the same job?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Yes, we do have a, the supervisor of the Abandoned Vehicle and Metals
Program is relatively new, I'd say, within about one or two years.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Who's taking over this Division?
MR. MIYAMOTO: From a previous, no, from a previous, the incumbent left, so, we had to, we
filled it, but everybody else has been there for a number of years.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. So, with what Mr. Hokama said and you don't have
vacancies, with good planning, I agree, there shouldn't be a need for Premium Pay.
Thank you, Mr. Hokama, and thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. That's why it's good to be informed of the contracts
and what can and cannot be done.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. But Mr. Chair, that's one of the real challenges we
face. I mean, we'd have to read through a lot of contracts, each and every time for
each and every division.
CHAIR HOKAMA: That's right. And that's where we depend on the professional staff of the
Departments, especially, those that have managerial responsibilities oversight on the
employees below them in the structure. Supervisors need to know what they are
permitted to do and not do regarding contracts. And that is something that I've made
a point of in past sessions, past years. I think we have had comment from Ms. Balsa
regarding, I mean, we all had another contract to be able to full operate, right and, so,
while it is not our actual day-to-day responsibilities, I think, for us to be at least
informed when this type of budget request comes, helps us make better decisions.
And, so, if you would like, I'm happy to make copies of it. I just was able to get a page
out of the current contract since we're looking at reducing costs.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, I think I'd like to make sure that that's part of the
record and in our books, so if we need to, as we get closer to a final deliberation, that
is part of our toolbox here. 'Cause man, we got a lot of papers to figure out and I don't
mind that, you know, and we all laugh about it, but how many of us really, really
understand. We gotta ask a lot of questions to get even what I call a semblance of an
answer that we can really understand so. And I've been doing this for eight-and-a-half
years, and I still, every year, get something new that comes out of the woodwork that
I've never heard about before so. And, I guess, if you stay here long enough, like,
Mr. Hokama, maybe you don't have quite as many, but I think we all learn each and
every year, Mr. Hokama. Thank you very much.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We all do. You're absolutely right. I still learning, Mr. Victorino, 'cause I
always, but I don't get surprised that much, but I do get educated, you know, every
year. Let's see, so regarding this, Members, you will notice big adjustments of
transfers for this EPS, from the Solid Waste Alternative, Metals and Abandoned
Vehicles, Convenience Centers, CML, Dropbox Facility, West Maui, whatnot, it is a
transfer of $4.050 million. There's, also, a transfer of Other Costs, Miscellaneous
regarding a Curbside Recycling Pilot of 67,000 and under that, I think, Mr. Baz, on
Page 5-91, is looking for a discontinuation, I think, as he's presented it in a budget
format. Let's see, what else I have. On 5-100, gentlemen, this increase in Contractual
Services of 523,000 to take it close to $4 million, okay, give us some comment, please?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Thank you, Mr. Chair. As identified in the explanation to it, one of the
major components is our green waste handling contract. That handles the green
waste that is brought in commercially and residentially, and it also handles the fat,
oils, and grease that we bring into the program and, also, the sludge that gets from
our, that gets transported from our Wastewater Treatment Facilities. The majority of
the money for EKO is, comes from the cost that we, our Wastewater Division pays for
the handling of the sludge, the disposal of the sludge.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, that component. Okay. They would have nothing with the EKO
component, anything to do with the green waste, right, in this program area? I bring
it up because we heard comments last night from Mr. Carroll's district that they would
love to be able to take green waste for composting needs in their own community, and
as I was understanding, forgive me for not remembering her name, the lady that
spoke, I was kind of intrigued, because they're trying to tie it into a community
economic development type of program, so they get some benefit. So my thing is, if it
saves your Division some, you know, assist them with doing a economic development
component, whether it's green waste turned to compost, you know. I would say if
they're creative, they could find a way to work it through the school under FFA or
something else, it's government-to-government, if they make money, I don't have a
problem it be reinvested back in that community in the program area. So, is this
somewhere we can look at those kind of things under Contractual Service, or is that
something you prefer to think about and maybe recommend another approach to this
request from East Maui regarding their need to help supplement their soil to get better
productivity out of the acreage that they farm?
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MR. MIYAMOTO: Yeah. It's something we would want to examine, for example, if we stop
the green waste in Hana, that could be considered organic green waste that they could
then use composting and if organic farmers could use it because it's purely organic,
whereas the EKO compost contains a sludge matter in it that is a no-no for organic,
certified organic users. So, they, that reduces their marketability of their compost.
And if, certainly, if the opportunity came to keep that green waste in Hana, we would
certainly be open to discussions with whoever has the appropriate, you know, plan
that we can discuss.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Great. You know, well have, let Mr. Carroll, you know, take the lead since
it's his District, but I just brought it up because it was kind of intriguing how to save
the County some money, how to help a rural community have some economic
development potential, create a program for their residential benefit and needs, and
possibly we want, have an educational component through the school or the FFA, so,
I saw a lot of potential of how we can help out our fellow residents in East Maui
District, so, I brought that up. Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair, for bringing that up and I spoke to the
testifier and, I guess, she, the key part too, was that a lot of lava over there.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And so it really helps, you know, is in replacement of soil
and what have you, this green waste. And I asked, why do they not have it any more,
and she that it was a DOH thing, that they, you weren't, the landfill was not allowed to
stockpile to a certain height or something, you know, so, perhaps, that's the issue and
if Solid Waste, you know, can look into it and see how they can address it in order to
keep the green waste there for the people to use it.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And I guess, also, chipping it and, you know, keeping it
mulched up for the people to haul and take for their uses, too, I guess, used to be
done but no longer. At one time, there's a chipper shredder or something there, but
no longer, so, these are just a few things that changed to the point where they no
longer have the service.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And again, well also have Mr. Ueoka check regarding any issues regarding
liability or other concerns that we need to be aware of and also make the community
aware of But I would agree with the Division, because we dealt with this in Council at
one earlier time regarding sludge waste. The issue is the pathogens. It's a nasty,
nasty thing and we don't want to deal with pathogen issues in any place in this
County. It's something we need to avoid at all as much as possible. Any further
questions in this B Account area? Mr. White.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Chair. I'd like the Department to provide the same
explanation on the contracts, the Contractual Services that you mentioned, the ones
that amount to about 3.9, again, just looking at the length of the contract, I think the,
this is much simpler because it's mostly services contracts. But I'd like to see how the
annual costs add up, and I would also like to see a breakdown of, on the County
Grant Subsidy line on 5-102, they're requesting $237,000. I'd just like to see what,
who those monies are going to and what the purpose of the Grant Subsidies are for
that total amount.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And then, my final question...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, sir.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Pardon?
CHAIR HOKAMA: No. Yes, sir, please, your, proceed.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: You know, last year, the discussion regarding this new Division really
surrounded our concern that if you're going to create a sustainability, you know,
Environmental Protection Sustainability Program, that it shouldn't be housed in one
department. It should be under the direction of the Managing Director because he has
the ability to ask Public Works to do what they need to do and ask, you know, Ocean
Safety and the various departments to do their part in it. So, I don't see anything
close to addressing the concerns that we discussed last year. And I don't, that's not
the Department's kuleana, but I'm, again, left feeling like we're moving in a direction,
but not necessarily the most proactive direction that we could. So, I guess, that's a
question more for the Managing Director than it is for the Department, but if the
Department would like to respond, I'd be happy to...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. Well forward it to Mr. Baz, first, since we've received it as a budget
consideration and, then, have Mr. Baz, if he needs Mr. Regan and other resources, but
that, well present to Mr. Baz immediately for consideration to respond back to this
Committee, 'cause my thoughts, too, maybe management would have been the,
something for consideration.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: When you say, immediately, I assume you're going to send him an
e-mail at home?
CHAIR HOKAMA: He's watching, let me, trust me, in knowing Mr. Baz, he may be doing
some, dealing with his issues, but he is paying attention knowing him. Further
question, Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah. Along those lines, I thought it was, I mean, it was a
Charter Amendment, specifically, saying it has to go to DEM, is there any way we
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can.. .we can't change the Charter, I mean, we can always put in a change to the
Charter, but if we do it in DEM, can we do what Mr. White is suggesting, is have
somebody at the, in the management level, to be a liaison or whatever, but I believe
the Charter says it's gotta be in the, in that Department. Whether it was right or
wrong, you know, that's another discussion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Well have Mr. Ueoka research that, Mr. Couch, and give us a response if,
unless he's prepared to respond now.
MR. UEOKA: Actually, Chair, I think I can give you a decent response this evening.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Is this a, for the first time response?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Harassment, they call . ..(inaudible)...
MR. UEOKA: It's late. I believe, Mr. Couch, is correct and it is put into the duties of the
Director, Environmental Management; however, the Managing Director is the overall
Director, so, while the function would still reside in the Department of Environmental
Management, the Managing Director could offer guidance and, I guess, support in the
sense that he could direct other departments to assist in certain ways, so, it is
possible. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Mr. White.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: This is a follow-up. I believe our discussions last year recognized the
fact that the major components would be in this Department, they wouldn't be split
out. Obviously, they are a part of this Department, but, simply, that the Charter
Amendment focus was to, in my mind, was to make a broad environmental protection
sustainability effort, and we felt that it had to, it shouldn't be placed just on the
shoulders of this Department because it more responsibly should go to the Managing
Director because he has a broader responsibility and a broader ability to ask
Department Heads to do something as opposed to the Director of Environmental
Management calling up the Public Works Director and saying, well, you've got to do
this, and not sure that always works that well, especially, when you're wanting some
construction mechanics, construction equipment mechanics, but, anyway.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for that. I can tell you, like Constitutional Amendments we did
in 78, I would say Council has various options on implementation. We can go with
their proposal, fund it and just try and work it out that way; fund the proposal and
then propose a Charter Amendment, or not fund it and then propose a Charter
Amendment 'cause there is no specific deadline on implementation. That is a decision
of Council when to implement what is appropriate and regarding time and resources.
So, I would say, it is still within this body's purview to decide how and when it chooses
to implement this component of the Charter.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Any additional questions, Members?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, ma'am?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Sorry. Just a comment. It's late, but, yeah, Mr. White
jogged my memory as in to our last year's discussion in regards to this, and I recall, I
mean, we thought it was more, it should be over-arching. And to me, just focusing on
recycling isn't the total sustainability definition for one thing, so, I kinda feel, like, you
know, it's been the hot topic all through last year and then some, and it was decided
through this Department, to create this whole new thing just about it. But for me, it
doesn't cover the true and that word is still in my Committee to define, exactly what is
that, just as ag is in Mr. Guzman's and, so, it's a work in progress.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Work in progress, right.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes. But, yes, hopefully, we can figure out a good fit for this
program. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Chair, I'm trying to keep quiet because of the hour, but, you
know, I think our big issue here is what does sustainability mean? I think each of us
in our mind has a different idea. And, you know, the average person, you talk about
sustainability, the first thing that comes to their mind is they talking about recycling
or they're talking about, maybe, food or one specific thing. But to me, sustainability
has to be translated into everything that we do, everything that we use, our policies
and it's a big, big, C-Change that we have to implement here. And I know we gotta
stop, start somewhere, you know. Every journey starts with that first step. But I
think Ms. Cochran raises a really good issue that, until we have a definition of what
sustainability means to us, we're going to have a really hard time trying to move this
forward.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. Thank you for -COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --your comments. I appreciate that. Any other questions, Members? If
you do, forward it to your Chair. I know everyone is tired, including our Staff, so,
other than that, there's no request for C account, Members. Unless you have a
burning question regarding the Revolving Fund components of this program area,
basically, on the A Account, the Revolving Fund is being considered for funding to
E/Ps, salary adjustments due to Collective Bargaining as well as the Premium Pay.
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We're getting the transfers from Solid Waste Ops to this new program area. Under
your B Account, Ops, from the Revolving Fund, they looking to transfer about
$908,000 and they gonna get a reduction from, regarding the Revolving Fund for this
program area regarding the Rentals. So, if there are no questions for your Committee
Chair or the Department and Division, I, we're gonna finish up tonight. If you do have
questions, again, please forward it and for Mike, Mike, and Mike of the Department,
we thank you for your presence. If you need further clarification, please contact the
Chair and the Staff regarding the request from the Committee this evening so. Mr.
Miyamoto, any final comments you have? Any final comments?
MR. MIYAMOTO: No, just thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much.
ACTION: DEFER pending further discussion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Before we adjourn, Members, tomorrow, we've compressed what was at
one time, three days into two days. We are gonna start the review of Capital
Improvement Projects of Police, Fire, Public Works and Management. And, then, also,
we go and visit West Maui tomorrow evening. So, if there's no questions for your
Chair...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: What time do we start tomorrow?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Nine a.m., sir.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Good try, Mike.
CHAIR HOKAMA: This meeting is adjourned.

.. .( gavel)...

ADJOURN: 10:38 p.m.
APPROVED:

\

RIM HOKAMA, Chair
Budget and Finance Committee
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